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PROCEEDINGS

(Hearing convened at 9:37 a.m.)

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Call this hearing to
order, counsel read the notice.

MR. PALECKI: Pursuant to notice issued March
21, 1991, the following time and place was noticed for
hearing in this docket: 10:00 a.m., April 19, 1991,
Criminal Court Complex, Courtroom I, Third Floor, 5100
144th Avenue, North, Clearwater, Florida.

I would note that we’re in Courtroom C, that
the Criminal Court Complex people have been kind enough
to put a notice on the door of the courthouse which
informed us that the courtroom was changed from I to C,
and that all parties are present.

The purpose of the hearing is more fully set
forth in the notice.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. Let’s take
appearances,

MR. LAMONT: David A. Lamont, 2959 First
Avenue North, St. Petersburg, Florida, appearing on
behalf of the complaining consumer, John Falk.

MR. BOYD: C. Everett Boyd, Jr., of the law
firm of Ervin, Varn, Jacobs, Odom & Ervin, Post Office
Box 1170, Tallahassee, Florida, appearing on behalf of

the H. Geller Management Corporation.

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
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matters?

MR. PALECKI: There is one preliminary
matter.

MR. PRUITT: Better make an appearance.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Excuse me, I'm sorry.
That’s the second time in a row I did that, Mr. Pruitt.

MR. PALECKI: Michael Palecki, 101 East
Gaines Street, Tallahassee, Florida, on behalf of the
Commission Staff.

MR. PRUITT: 1I’m Prentice P. Pruitt, same
address, Counselor to the Commissioners.

COMMILSIONER GUNTER: Now?

MR. PALECKI: There is a rule which is
referred to in the Prehearing Order and the Prehearing
Statements. It is cited in parts with the wrong rule
number.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Which issue?

MR. PALECKI: Numerous issues, it’s cited
throughout incorrectly. The applicable Rule is
25-6.049(5) (b)6. I have copies of the rule, if anyone
needs a copy. I would like to get both attorneys to
stipulate that that is the rule that we’re referring

 of = 18

MR. BOYD: May I approach Mr. Palecki and
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look at what he’s got, please, sir?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Sure, he’s got a copy
of it for you. We’ll take a minute to make sure.
(Pause)

MR. PALECKI: 1It’s 25-6.049.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Did you bring us a
copy, Mike?

MR. PALECKI: Yes.

(Discussion off the record)

MR. PALECKI: For the record, it appears that
the Florida Administrative Code, as published, has a
different number than the actual Commission Rule. It’s
very clear that we’re all raferring to the same rule.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Get the same number,
get both numbers in and then you’ve got it covered.
You had 25-6.409(5) (b)6. What’s the number that you
have? 25-6.0497?

MR. BOYD: Let’s see, Commissioner, the
Prehearing Statement, and, I believe, the Prehearing
Order refers to 25-6.049(5) and then (6), then sub (a)
and (b).

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: They left out the (b)
for purposes of this rule.

MR. BOYD: What Mr. Palecki is referring to

has the same numbering, it simply deletes -- doesn’t

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

@®




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

have a parentheses around the six. Okay?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right.

MR. PALECKI: Can I recite the Rule into the
record to make sure we’‘re all referring to the same
Rule?

"Any fees or charges collected by a customer
of record for electricity billed to the customer’s
account Ly the utility, whether based on the use of
submetering or any other allocation method, shall be
determined in a manner which reimburses the customer of
record for no more than the customer’s actual cost of
electricity."

Is that exaccly as the rule that we’re
referring to reads?

MR. LAMONT: It is.

MR. BOYD: Those are the terms of Subsection
(b) that we just referred to, that’s correct.

MR. PALECKI: All right.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. Any other
preliminaries, Mr. Palecki?

MR. PALECKI: No, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Counsel?

MR. LAMONT: Call John Falk to the stand.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Right over here, Mr. Falk.

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
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JOHN FALK
appeared as a witness on his own behalf, and after
being first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LAMONT:

Q Mr. Falk, would you please state your name
for the record, please?

A John Falk, F-a-1l-k.

Q And can you give your address for the record,
please?

A 7975 58th Avenue North, St. Petersburg,

Florida.

Q Is that a cc.idominium or a single family
residence?

A It’s a condominium.

Q What condominium community is that part of?

A Five Towns and Terrace Park.

Q Mr. Falk, you are the complaining consumer in

this matter, are you not?

A Well, actually, there were three of us. I
have taken the lead on it.

Q You are the complaining consumer of record
for the purposes of these proceedings, is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q And you have prefiled testimony in this

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
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matter, is that correct?
A That’s correct. .
Q I would like you to take a look at this and

tell me if that’s a fair and accurate copy of the

complaint and exhibits that you filed in this matter?

(Pause)
A Yes, it appears to be.
Q With respect to your prefiled testimony, was

tlhat prefiled testimony accurate as to what you had
testified to?
A Yes, sir.
Q And are there any changes that you would like
to make to that testimony at this time?
A None that I can think of. .
MR. LAMONT: I would move to have Mr. Falk’s
prefiled testimony, both direct and rebuttal, moved
into the record at this time.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: It will be inserted
into the record as though read.
Counsel, were you going to identify that
first exhibit you just talked about?
MR. LAMONT: Yes, I was going to do that.
Can you mark this as a composite exhibit with each of

the sections marked as a sub?

THE REPORTER: Ask directions from the .

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
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Commissioner, please.

MR. LAMONT: What I have is Mr. Falk’s
|[Complaint. It’s comprised of the Complaint together
with a number of exhibits to it. Because it’s in bound
form, I believe it’s going to be necessary for me to
ultimately introduce it as a composite exhibit. I’ve

spoken with Mr. Boyd and he’s requested --

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Composite is fine.

MR. LAMONT: Well, Mr. Boyd’s regquested that

|leach of them be individually identified in terms of the

exhibits to the Complaint.

l MR. BOYD: Let me see it. (Pause)
COMMISSIONWER GUNTER: Notwithstanding what

counsel might want to do, it would all be in the

record.

MR. BOYD: Your Honor, is there --

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: A simple "Your
Lordship" will do. (Laughter)

MR. BOYD: Thank you. 1It’s being in the
courtroom, I think.

I wonder if there’s a need to have the
Complaint itself. The testimony refers back to the
exhibits.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: When it comes time, he

can move to accept it, you can object at that time.

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
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MR. BOYD: OKkay. That will be fine.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Did he give you a copy
already?

MR. LAMONT: I have nine copies to give to
everybody.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Would you give it to
him? It will make it easier, we can kind of follow a
procedure. i

We’re going to identify this for right now as
Composite Exhibit 1. Consisting of -- pardon me?

MR. PRUITT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: It consists of
background, Complaint, tranciittal letter, and it looks
as though 11 exhibits attached. Will be Composite
Exhibit 1.

(Composite Exhibit No. 1 marked for

identification)

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
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Please state your name for the record.

John Falk.

Do you own a condominium in the Jefferson Building
of the Terrace Park of Five Towns condominium
community at 7975 - 58th Avenue North, St.
Petersburg, Florida?

Yes.

How long have you lived there?

I bought unit 310 in December, 1980, so I have
lived there over 10 years,

Would you describe the nature of your relationship
with H. Geller Management Company?

H. Geller Management Company is the management
company employed to manage all of the buildings in
Terrace Park cf Five Towns, including the
Jefferson Building.

Have you filed a complaint with the Public Service
Commission against H. Geller Management Company?
Yes.

And your complaint against H. Geller

Management Company regards the electricity and gas
charges for the common elements of the Jefferson
Building of Terrace Park of Five Towns passed on
to the residents by H. Geller Management Company,
and not your individual unit utilities, is that

correct?

Page 3 of 11
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Yes,

Beginning with your concerns about electricity,
please describe the essence of your complaint
against H. Geller Management Company.

There are two basic problems. First, our
management contract with H., Geller Management
Company allows them to raise our monthly
maintenance fee $15.00 for every 5% increase in

the rate per kilowatt hour charged by Florida

Power. It is my contention that this has and will

continue to result in H. Geller Management Company

collecting more for electricity than it is paying

Florida Power. 1In fact, the one and only instance

where a $15.00 increase would be equal to the 5%

increase per kilowatt hour would be where our

monthly bill was $300.00, which it is not. If you

look at both the actual monthly bills sent out by
Florida Power as well as the initial, hallmark
budget provided by H. Geller Management Company,
it is clear that our monthly electric bill has
always been markedly less than $300.00. It
follows then that each and every time H. Geller
Management Company has raised our monthly
maintenance fee by an increment of $15,00, they

have collected more than they were entitled to.

Page 4 of 11
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You mentioned two problems. What is the second?
The second problem is that H. Geller Management
Company has consistently miscalculated the number
of 5% incremental charges which should be imposed.
Please explain what you mean.

In 1982, H. Geller Management Company announced by
written letter to all residents of Terrace Park of
Five Towns that the per kilowatt hour rate by
Florida Power had increased from .4685 to .5577, a
percentage increase of 19%. Their method of
calculating this increase is erroneous. According
to Florida Power, the proper method to be utilized
in calculating the per kilowatt hour rate is to
divide the total dollar amount of a monthly bill
by the number of kilowatt hours used, Then, you
do the same calculation for the same month one
year later, and compare the difference. This
comparison will disclose what the true increase is
in the per kilowatt hour rate.

Is it your position that H. Geller Management
Company has not properly done these calculations?
Yes,

Why?

Because they subtracted the fuel adjustment costs

from the total dollar amount of the monthly bills

Page 5 of 11
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before they did the calculation. This results in
an artificially and erroneously high arithmetical
result, in terms of the actual increase in the per
kilowatt hour rate. As I said before, in 1982 H.
Geller Management Company concluded that the 1982
per kilowatt hour rate was 19% higher than in
1981, They reached this conclusion by comparing
the January, 1981 and January, 1982 bills. For
January, 1981, they took a bill of $132.12 and
subtracted from it the fuel adjustment charge of
$31.29, yielding for their purposes a January,
1981 charge of $100.83. They then divided $100.83
by 2152, the number of kilowatt hours used, and
came up with a per “ilowatt hour rate of .04685
for January, 1981, For 1982, they made the same
mistake, taking a January, 1982 bill of $195.12,
subtracting a fuel adjustment charge of $32.60 to
get a charge of $162.52, which they then divided
by the 2916 kilowatt hours used to yield a per
kilowatt hour rate of ,05578. They then
determined that the 1982 per kilowatt hour rate
was ,00893 higher than in 1981, which
arithmetically represents a 19% increase,

What did H. Geller Management Company do after

they advised you that there had been a 19%

Page 6 of 11
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increase in the per kilowatt hour rate between
1981 and 1982?

They raised the monthly maintenance fee for the
Jefferson Building by $45.00, and I was assessed
my proportionate share of this $45.00. Since H.
Geller Management Company found an increase of 19%
in the per kilowatt hour rate, they concluded that
there were three full increments of 5% in the
increase. Under the terms of the management
contract they imposed an additional $15.00 charge
per month for each of the 5% increments; thus, the
increase in the aggregate monthly maintenance fee
of $45.00.

What happens when yra do the calculations
correctly?

You find that the increase from 1981 to 1982 was
only 8.99%.

Can you arithmetically support your position?
Absolutely. 1In January, 1981 the monthly bill
from Florida Power was $132.12 for 2152 kilowatt
hours used. If you leave the fuel adjustment
charge in the bill and divide the full $132.12 by
2152, you get a per kilowatt hour rate of ,06139,
not ,04685 calculated by H. Geller Management

Company. Similarly, a monthly bill in January,

Page 7 of 11
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1982 of $195.12 for 2916 kilowatt hours used

yields a per kilowatt hour rate of .06691, not the
.05578 rate found by H. Geller Management Company.
A comparison of the accurate 1981 rate of .06139
to the accurate 1982 rate of .06691 clearly shows
that the increase was .00552, or 8.99%,

What is your net conclusion?

That 211 of the residents of the Jefferson
Building suffered an aggregate increase in our
monthly fee to H. Geller Management Company of
$45.00, when we should only have suffered an
aggregate increase of $15.00.

Mr. Falk, why do you believe that your method of
calculation is correct and that H. Geller
Management Company's is not?

Because in 1987, after I had reviewed all of the
monthly bills from Florida Power, done all of my
calculations and verified the accuracy of my work,
I asked Florida Power to tell me which was
correct, and they responded by written letter that
my calculations were correct and that H. Geller
Management Company's calculations were erroneous.
This letter came from Samuel F. Nixon, Jr.,
Supervisor of Rate Design and Administration. I

attached a copy of this letter to my complaint

Page 8 of 11
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with the Public Service Commission.

Is 1982 the only time H. Geller Management Company
increased your monthly maintenance fee in response
to an increase in the per kilowatt hour rate by
Florida Power?

No, they also calculated an increase in 1983.

Is it fair to say that you believe this increase
to have been incorrectly calculated as well?

Yes,

How were H. Geller Management Company's 1983
increase calculations wrong?

They made the same mistake as they had the year
before, but the consequences of the mistake were
even more severe.

Please explain.

H. Geller Management Company took the February,
1983 bill and compared it to the February, 1982
bill, and concluded that there had been a 35.,768%
increase in the per kilowatt hour rate between
February, 1982 and February, 198l1. Their
calculations resulted in a finding of an increase
of seven increments of 5%, which resulted in their
imposition of an aggregate increase of $105.00 in
our monthly bill. When I did the calculations

correctly, the increase was only 15.93%, which

Page 9 of 11
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would have raised our monthly bill an aggregate
of $45.00; $15.00 for each of the three 5%
incremental increases.

Did you make a written record of your calculations
for both the 1982 and the 1983 increases?

Yes, and I attached both to my complaint filed
with the Public Service Commission against H.
Geller Management Company.

Have there been any additional increases since
1983?

No.

Mr. Falk, you have described in some detail the
reasons why you believe H. Geller Management
Company has made incorr :ct calculations for the
increase of your monthly fee based upon increases
in the per kilowatt hour rate charged by Florida
Power. How does this demonstrate that H., Geller
Management is overcharging for electricity?

Very simply. In 1980 we were provided with an
initial budget that represented the monthly
electricity cost to be $180.00. That cost
remained constant until the 1982 increase of
$45.00 and the 1983 increase of $105.00. The
arithmetic is simple. We are now paying a total

of $330.00 for electricity, while the monthly
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bills from Florida Power are rather substantially
less. I prepared a chart showing the amount of
overcharge, which I included as an exhibit to the
complaint I filed with the Public Service
Commission against H. Geller Management Company.
This chart details the actual bills from Florida
Power for the years 1980 through 1984, and
compares them against the sums collected by H.
Geller Management Company for the same time
period. It clearly shows that we have paid more
for electricity than H. Geller Management Company
paid Florida Power.

Specifically, what were you overcharged?

The Jefferson Building was overcharged $1,071.90
for electricity in 1980; in 1981 we were
overcharged $515.61; in 1982 we were overcharged
$1,163.29; in 1983 we were overcharged $2,282,24;
and in 1984, we were overcharged $2,360.19. 1In
total, the overcharges for electricity between
1980 and 1984 were $7,393.23.

What about charges for gas?

Again, H. Geller Management Company is charging
more for gas than it is paying People's Gas.
According to our initial budget, we were paying an

aggregate of $444.00 per month for gas at the

Page 11 of 11
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Just as with the electricity bills, we sat down
with the gas bills and prepared a summary for the
years 1980 through 1984, detailing the number of
therms used for each month and the total dollar
amount billed for each month. We then had to
account for the Jefferson Building's share of the
gas used because there ultimately were sixteen
separate buildings of the Terrace Park of Five
Towns community, including the Jefferson Building,
placed on a single gas meter.

How did you make the apportionment for the
Jefferson Building?

We looked at the proportionate relationship
between the number of condominium units in the
Jefferson Building and the total number of
individual condominium units comprising the
sixteen separate bujildings. Since over the course
of two years a few additional buildings were added
to the same meter, the Jefferson Building's
proportion was higher in 1980 than it was in 1982,
when the final of the sixteen buildings was added
to the particular gas meter.

After you calculated the Jefferson Building's

Page 12 of 11
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percentage of the gas use, what did you do next?
We looked at the bills paid by H. Geller
Management Company to People's Gas for each month
of that five year period, and determined the
amount of each monthly bill which was attributable
to the Jefferson Building. Then, we compared that
amount to the amount being collected under the
budget. This comparison clearly showed us we were
being overcharged for gas as well.

Specifically, what were you overcharged?

In 1980, we were overcharged $3,343.31; in 1981,
we were overcharged $1,626.41; in 1982 we were
overcharged $1,786.16; in 1983 we were overcharged
$520.56; and in 1984 we were undercharged $112.66.
The total amoun . overcharged by H. Geller
Management Company to the Jefferson Building for
the years 1980 through 1984, for gas, was
$7,163.78.

Page 13 of 11
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Please state your name and residence address
for the record.

John Falk. Unit 310, 7975- 58th Street
North, St. Petersburg, Florida.

You have previously given testimony in
support of your complaint before the Public
Service Commission against H. Geller
Management Company, is that correct?

That is correct.

Have you had the opportunity to carefully
review and consider the testimony offered by
H., Geller Management Company in its defense?
Yes.

And it is your desire to take advantage of
your right to respond to H. Geller Management
Company's testimony, correct?

Yes,

Beginning with the testimony of Herm

Geller, what testimony has he given with
which you disagree?

Generally speaking, I disagree with his
assertion that my analysis of what his
management company has done over the years

with regard to electricity and gas is flawed.
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Please explain what you mean.
Certainly. 1In my previous testimony, I
outlined the two reasons why I believed that
our management contract with Mr., Geller's
company has resulted in the collection of
more money each month for electricity and gas
than has been charged to the management
company. The first reason was based solely
upon the language of the management contract.
A $15.00 per month increase in our monthly
maintenance fee for each 5% increase in the
per kilowatt hour rate charged by Florida
Power inevitably results in the collection by
H. Geller Manar 2ment Company of more money
for electricity than he is being charged.
For example, let's assume that we have a
monthly electric bill of $100.00. If Florida
Power raises the per kilowatt hour rate by
5%, our bill would rise by $5.00 to $105.00.
Yet, under the management contract, H. Geller
Management Contract would collect $15.00 more
per month, I cannot understand how Mr.
Geller does not see this as selling

electricity.
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Yes, Mr. Falk, but you do understand that Mr.
Geller has argued that the increase in your
monthly maintenance fee in response to
increases in the per kilowatt hour rate
charged by Florida Power was never meant to
reimburse him for his costs of electricity?

I understand that that is what he said in his
testimony, but I do not at all agree with
him. First of all, the introductory language
of Paragraph VI of the maintenance agreement
contract I have with H. Geller Management
Company -- the one he prepared and the one
behind which he continues to stand in
response to m complaint -- states the
following: "The monthly maintenance fee for
each condominium parcel owner shall be
increased as provided for hereinafter to

represent increases for public utilities and

other specific costs effective immediately in
the month following the announcement by any
public utility, private utility, corporate
sovereign or other company furnishing such
services." I frankly do not see how Mr.
Geller can say that this provision is not

intended to recover electricity costs when

Page 3 of 11
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the language of his own management contract
states otherwise.

Is there anything else about the management
contract which causes you to disagree with
Mr. Geller in this regard?

Yes. Paragraph VI (d) of the management
contract states: "In the event that Florida
Power Corporation, which is presently
furnishing electricity to the said
condominium units, increases its rates per
KWH by an amount equal to five percent (5%)
of the rate per KWH being charged as of the

first day of January, 1980, such increase

will be apportioned among the condominium

units by the addition to the monthly
maintenance fee, beginning with the month
following such increase, the sum of $15.00 to
be paid by the Association, which sum shall
be proportioned to each unit owner predicated
upon each unit owner's percentage of
ownership of the common elements as set forth

herein. There shall be no increase in the

amount of the management fee for this

increase. For each increase of the rate per

KWH equaling five percent (5%) made by the
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said Corporation, the maintenance fee shall

be increased as hereinabove set forth." This

also suggests to me that Mr. Geller is in
fact trying to recoup the costs of
electricity, and not just inflation
generally.

So you believe the contract is designed to
recover the electricity costs?

Yes. I am at somewhat of a disadvantage
because that management contract was not of
my making. Now, after it has been in place
and in operation for years, Mr. Geller is

trying to say that it means something

different from what the plain language of the

contract says. Mr. Geller testifies
throughout his testimony that this
electricity provision was merely intended to
allow for an increase in the monthly
maintenance fee to keep up with inflation.
For example, at page 17, lines 16 through 24
of his testimony, he states that he intended

the provision I quoted to be "an index of

general costs levels that would permit small,

occasional increases in the maintenance fee

over the life of the contract." Yet his own
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management contract expressly states that
there will be increases in the monthly
maintenance fees "to represent increases in
public utilities", and that increases in
electricity cost "will be apportioned" among
the condominium units, and that this increase
will not be regarded as an increase in the
management fee. If any normal person on the
street were to pick up Mr. Geller's
management contract and read Paragraph VI
(d), I very seriously doubt that they would
recognize that it was not designed to recover
electricity costs, but rather just to allow
Mr. Geller to k.ep up with inflation
generally? The same holds true for the gas
issue, since Paragraph VI (c), dealing with
gas, is virtually identical to Paragraph VI
(d), dealing with electricity. I simply
cannot accept his position.

What else do you disagree with?

I am confused about his testimony at page 10,
lines 8 through 13, where Mr. Geller refers
to "the fixed maintenance fees without any
automatic cost of living increases".

Paragraph VI of the management contract in
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fact does provide for automatic cost of
living increases, which in practice amount to
an annual inrease of the monthly maintenance
fee by $144.00. Perhaps this increase is not
consistent with the true cost of living, but
should I have to pay more for electricity
than he is being charged just because his
management contract did not adequately
account for a more realistic cost of living
adjustment?

Mr. Geller suggests that you are wrong o
rely upon the budget in your analysis of what
has happened. How do you respond to this
allegation?

Again, I disagree with him. The budget I
referred to in my initial testimony, and
which is very much a part of my analysis, is
the only budget we have ever been given. H.
Geller Management Company never told anyone
to my knowledge, and certainly never told me,
that the budget was inaccurate or was not to
be relied upon, I find it simply too easy
for him to now disavow the budget when that
budget is part of what demonstrates he has

been overcharging for electricity. But even
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without the budget analysis, the evidence is
very clear that he has been charging more for
electricity than he has been paying Florida
Power, Even Florida Power recognized that H.
Geller Management Company was overstating the
increase in per kilowatt hour rates, and Mr.
Geller did not refute that finding whatsoever
in his testimony. When he overstates the
increase in per kilowatt hour rates, and then
increases our monthly maintenance fee in
accordance therewith, then he is overcharging
for electricity.

Is there anything else in Mr. Geller's
testimony you would like to address?

Yes, one final thing. Mr, Geller has made a
point in his testimony to say how my analysis
is flawed because it does not take into
account other electricity costs, such as the
costs of running the pool pumps. When I was
forced several years ago to file a lawsuit
against H. Geller Management Company to make
them let me look at the electric bills, I
specifically asked nim about the costs of
that electricity. He told me that those

costs were none of my business. If my
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analysis was flawed by his account, I feel it
was his fault for not being open about those
costs years ago.

Anything else?

Not really.

Would you like to respond in any fashion to

the testimony of Carl Parker?

Not particularly. There is nothing I could

possibly say since I was not a party to any

of the efforts or conversations Mr. Parker
speaks of . Of course, I doubt that any
employee of the State of Florida would have
envisioned Mr. Geller's electricity
provisic :s in operation when they suggested

that errors in the budget amount would be no

problem,

What about Charles Parmalee, would you like

to respond to his testimony?

I really don't know how to respond to his

testimony. Mr. Parmalee doesn't think that
H. Geller Management Company is subject to

the jurisdiction of the Florida Public
Service Commission, and he, like Mr. Geller,

seems to want to keep directing everyone's
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attention back to the management contract. I
suppose he thinks that if the management
contract is sufficiently confused, then H.
Geller Management Company can escape
responsibility for the clear and irrefuted
facts. It amazes me that no one on behalf of
Geller Management Company has directly stated
or demonstrated how my analysis is wrong.
All Mr. Geller has stated is that I was wrong
to use the budget, and that he never intended
Paragraph VI (c¢) or (d) to recover the costs
of gas and electricity. So, there is nothing
I can say in response to Mr. Parmalee's
testi ony.
Finally, do you want to respond to Susan
Tucker's testimony?
Again, there is very little I could say about
her testimony. Her calculations are very
interesting. On page 10, lines 9 through 13,
she identifies the various monthly
maintenance fees for the different units in
the Jefferson Building. There are eight
Category A units paying $111.29 per month;
eight Category B units paying $123.73 per

month; sixteen Category C units paying
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$123.73 per month; eight Category D “nits
paying $126.73 per month; and eight Category
E units paying $130.00 per month, The
arithmetic is simple; the residents of the
Jefferson Building pay a combined monthly
maintenance fee of $5,913.68. Yet, if you
review Exhibit S.T. - 1, you find that the
Jefferson Building's equal, pro rata share of
the total electrical cost for 1989, for
example, was $3,646,34 (total cost divided by
total number of buildings), which works out
to a monthly pro rata share of $303.86. If
the Jefferson Building accounts for $303.86
per month in electricity cost by Susan
Tucker's calculations, and if H. Geller
Management Company is collecting $5,913.68
per month in maintenance fees from the
Jefferson Building, then it sure seems to me
that a great deal of money is unaccounted for
under Mr, Geller's throw-out-the-budget
approach.

Is there anything else you wish to say?

No.

Page 11 of 11



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

35
BY MR. LAMONT:

Q Mr. Falk, would you summarize for the
Commission the testimony you’ve given by way of
prefiled testimony.

A Well, as I recall it, it covered the way we
got into this situation and my discovery of anomalies
in the differences between the budget and the contract,
maintenance contract, which are both part of the
exhibits in the Complaint.

Q Now, your Complaint is identified in
Composite Exhibit 1 as separately set out. Would you
take a look at that and tell me if that’s the Complaint
that you filed? (Pavse)

A I seem to have gotten something bound the
wrong way. What were you asking for, sir? Exhibit 1?

Q Whether or not the first part of that
Composite Exhibit 1, which is tabbed under the heading
"Complaint," is that the Complaint that you filed with

the Public Service Commission against Geller Management

Corporation?
A Yes, sir, it is.
Q Would you describe for the Commission what your

complaint against Geller Management Corporation is?
A Well, let me roll back a little bit. I moved

into the unit that I’'m in now back in 1980. I bought
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it in the tail end of ’80, I moved in in ‘81 and was
given a set of documents which described the complex
and contained a maintenance contract and various other
things.

The primary thing that caught my eye was the
budget. And after reading the budget and then reading
the contract, the immediate anomaly about the electric
rates hit home.

Q Well, what anomaly would that be?

A Well, the budget called for $180 a month use
of electricity for our building. That’s not my
apartment, that’s for the common elements in the
building -- the elevator, the hall lights and whatever.
And while it was budgeted for $180, when I got back to
the clause in the maintenance contract, 5% of that $180
turned out to be $15 and not $9. And it rang a bell.

Q The budget that you indicated you received
when you purchased your unit, is that the same document
that is listed as Exhibit 1 to your Complaint filed
before the Commission?

A That is correct.

Q When you received -- you received that budget
when you purchased your condominium unit?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did anybody from Geller Management
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Corporation --

MR. BOYD: Excuse me, Commissioner. With all
due deference to Mr. Lamont, are we going to have new
direct testimony today?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Should not.

MR. BOYD: I believe you asked for a summary
and we’re certainly going far beyond that.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I understand. The only
thing I’m sitting thinking -- Mr. Lamont, you’re not,
you know, you haven’t practiced before the Commission.

MR. LAMONT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And one of the things,
we can read a whole lot quicker than anybody can talk.
And trust that the Commissioners have read this
testimony and that’s the reason we would like to have a
summary and we can kind of get on with it,

MR. LAMONT: Okay. Very good.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: We have found that to
be much more expeditious. In fact, to settle your
mind, and I can even quote you like the 2186 kilowatt
hours referred to in the testimony and I’m not even
turned to that page.

MR. LAMONT: Okay, we’ll get it moving
forward.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Maybe folks you’re used
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to practicing in front of don’t spend the time getting
prepared that we do.

Q (By Mr. Lamont) Mr. Falk, could you summarize
for the Commission what your complaint against Geller
Management Corporation is with respect to the
electricity?

A Yes. I believe that we are being
overcliarged, my building in particular, Jefferson
Building, is being overcharged by miscalculation of
Florida Power increases in rates.

Q And would you summarize for the Commission
what you are talking of when you talk about
miscalculation?

A Well, I have to refer to the two exhibits
that we have filed which have been confirmed by Florida
Power Company as being correct. 1It’s two of the
exhibits in the folder, one covering the 1982 Florida
Power increase and the second one the 1983 Florida
Power increase.

Q Do you need to refer to those to summarize?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: If I may, we’‘re a
little proactive. To kind of cut through this real
quick, would it be safe to say that there is a dizpute
between you and the management company as to the method

of calculation of percentages?
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WITNESS FALK: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Of percentage increase.
Now, there’s one method which is outlined in your
testimony that you refer to Mr. Nixon in the
corroboration of your methodology versus the
methodology used by Geller, is that correct?

WITNESS FALK: Yes, sir, they were sent to
Mr. Nixon to confirm, which was correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I understand. And the
methodology: one of them is to take the cents-per-
kilowatt hour that comes in and work that calculation.
And the other one is to take and work out the total
bill and work out that calculation difference,
generally? 1Is that correct?

WITNESS FALK: Generally, yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. I’m just telling
you which -- demonstrating I think I can cut through
real quick and get that information on that you want
and to reassure you, yes, we’re familiar with it.

Q (By Mr. Lamont) Mr. Falk, have you done any
additional calculation?

A Sir, I didn’t hear you.

Q Have you done any additional calculations
with respect to electricity?

A Only from the standpoint of trying to
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ascertain the charges for other buildings in the
complex, since the Complaint involves the total
complex, since everybody is being mistreated the same.

MR. BOYD: Excuse me, Commissioner. I have
to object. Now, we’re having more testimony beyond not
only his direct and his rebuttal but starting over
again.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I understand.

MR. BOYD: And move to strike that answer.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And he’s going to
respond to that?

MR. LAMONT: Mr. Falk, unfortunately, has
been suffering physically. He hasn’t had the
opportunity to get everything ready by the hearing. He
hasn’t had the opportunity to do that.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I can understand, but
Mr. Falk is representing himself, isn’t that correct?
He brings the Complaint himself.

MR. LAMONT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And he is a customer
representing himself, that’s fine where he lives. But
to get in, you know, and calculate for other folks, and
what have you, Mr. Pruitt, isn’t that a little bit
beyond what somebody representing themselves, even with

great latitude?
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MR. PRUITT: It certainly appears to be,
Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. 1I’d ask you
to restrict Mr. Falk to Mr. Falk.

Q (By Mr. Lamont) Mr. Falk, all of the exhibits
attached to your Complaint, are those documents that
you received either from Geller Management Company or
from other parties and were attached to the original
Complaint filed before the Commission?

A Yes, that’s correct.

Q And copies of Exhibit 1 is a full and
complete set of everything that’s before the
Commission, is that correct?

A Exhibit 17

Q That you originally filed before the
Commission?

A Yes, sir.

MR. LAMONT: I’d move Mr. Falk’s Complaint
and all exhibits into the record.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: We’ll wait until after
cross examination on exhibits. Wait until everybody
has had an opportunity and then that sort of sets a
predicate of going forward.

MR. LAMONT: I have nothing further.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. Do you want
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to go first or are you going --
MR. PALECKI: I will do cross examination
first unless have you a preference.
MR. BOYD: It doesn’t matter to me, go ahead.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. PALECKI:

Q Mr. Falk, I note your Complaint was filed in
1989. Have you -- actually, it was August 30th, 1988,
it was filed. Have the mischarges, as you characterize
them, continued since that date?

A Yes, sir, they have.

Q Have you done any calculations as to how much
since the time you filed your Complaint you have been
overbilled?

A I don’t have the knowledge because I don’t
have the complete audit of the bills for our building
for, you know, the entire period. But since there’s
been no changes in the maintenance charges, which
include our electricity and gas, I presume that they
are still in there.

Q Now, you live in the Jefferson Building, is
that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have knowledge of overcharging for the

other buildings in the condominium complex?
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A Only by inference of using the increases that
were imposed upon our building were imposed upon every
other building in the complex. They all received the
same 35% increase on electricity in 1983 and whatever
the percentage was in 1982. The entire complex was
subjected to an increase.

Q And you conducted and audit in, was it 1987,
that, as a result of a Court proceeding you were
permi’ted to conduct an audit of the books of the
Geller Management Company?

A Yes, sir. They were limited to the so-called
pass-through items for our building alone. 1In other
words, it’s gas, electricity, trash, sewer, water, and
insurance. They are so-called pass-throughs; whatever
is billed should be passed on to the consumer or the
ultimate payee. (Pause)

To continue. As a result of that, of course,
we did audit the gas and electric bills for the period
1980 through 1984 for the Jefferson Building alone.

MR. PALECKI: Commissioner, at this time, my
next question would be a question that the
Commissioners’ last ruling may conflict with. T was
going to ask him a question about the other buildings
in the complex. Staff’s position is that if Mr. Geller

has obtained the data and has knowledge of the
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situation with the other buildings --

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Not Mr. Geller.

MR. PALECKI: Excuse me, Mr. Falk -- that he
would be qualified to testify as to that knowledge.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Well, you can ask the
question and see if it’s objected to.

Q (By Mr. Palecki) Have you received
information concerning the other buildings in the
complex?

A Yes, sir. We got that information from the
public records in Clearwater.

MR. BOYD: Excuse me, Mr. Falk and
Commissioner. I’m going to object for the reasons-we
just discussed a moment ago. There may be some degree
of latitude, but we certainly have to limit it to
anything within Mr. Falk’s personal knowledge. If he
starts talking about other -- I heard his answer just a
second ago about, you know, "by inference," if he had
knowledge of other buildings and he said "Only by
inference," and referring to the other buildings and
contracts.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And did I hear
correctly that the Court allowed in 787 a review of
only those that affected the building which he lived

.

in?
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MR. PALECKI: That is correct, Commissioner.
I realize that the Respondent Geller would like to
limit this proceeding only to Mr. Falk’s building, the
Jefferson Building. I have been made aware through
Mr. Falk and through other exhibits that have been
provided by Geller that this situation has occurred
throughout the complex; and certainly, I think that,
although Mr. Falk only lives in the Jefferson Building,
if the Commission is made aware of a mispractice that
occurs throughout the complex, that the Commission
should assert its jurisdiction over the entire
condominium.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Palecki, I
understand your concern, but is that appropriate for
this docket, which is the complaint of a single
consumer in his building? If the Staff has a concern,
doesn’t Staff have the ability to open a docket or at
least recommend to the Commission that a separate
investigation be opened and to look at the entire
problem, or is this just administratively expeditious
to do it in this proceeding?

I just need some clarification as to why you
think it is important to go forward with this at this
point.

MR. PALECKI: I believe Staff would have the
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authority to open a docket which would investigate the
entire condominium. Staff, certainly when it opened
this docket, however, didn’t intend to limit itself
just to the Jefferson Building. Basically, I think the
style is "In re: The Complaint of John Falk," but we
have actually been looking at the entire complex in our
investigation.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Well, I'’m trying to
understand some of the issues.

MR. BOYD: Commissioner, I think I can help
just a little bit.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: VYes.

MR. BOYD: We’re not opposed and we’re not
hiding anything in terms of any of these other
buildings and other condominium associations. When the
Staff’s members came down, they asked about other
buildings and other contracts and were readily provided
those, and I’'ve seen some exhibits proposed by the
Staff that relate to them. And, indeed, some of the
information in the case relates to the whole project.
And so I'm not really objecting to it solely on the
basis that it’s going beyond just the bounds of this
one building.

A moment ago, Mr. Falk was expanding his

direct examination, which I did object to. And I do
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object to him testifying to anything that he doesn’t
have personal knowledge of or is outside, you know, the
bounds of his realm of knowledge. But I would recede
somewhat from my objection if we could keep it within
those bounds as far as, you know, what he knows, what
he has obtained, and we’ll look at that specific
information that he may proffer. But we do not object
to general inguiry about the other buildings and then
we’ll just have to look at the specific evidence.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: During cross
examination you will have the opportunity then to
question the witness as to whether this information he
is providing is of his own knowledge and his own
analysis, is that correct?

MR. BOYD: I hope so, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay, so --

MR. BOYD: If the gquestion that is asked is
clearly something that is outside the realm, then I can
object, if that happens. If that helps a little,
Commissioner.

MR. PRUITT: Mr. Chairman, I hate to
interrupt but I have to tell you this: that cross
examination is limited to the scope of the direct

examination. To the extent that an inquiry is
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permitted beyond that is purely within the province of
the Commission.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. Thank you,

Mr. Pruitt.
BY MR. PALECKI:

Q Just for clarification, Mr. Boyd, would it
be your preference that the Commission address the
entire complex in this proceeding rather than simply
addressing the Jefferson Building and then coming back
with the second proceeding and then we look at the
entire complex?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: You know, I think --
let me tell you something, I’m getting a little bit
tired of the damned lawyering. It’s real simple to do.
Geller has some witnesses, you say -- you know, you can
cover the building that he lives in. Then their
witness you can ask a very simple question, "Are you
treating everybody the same? Is the policy the same?"

You have covered the whole facility in one
question; and if not, then there’s some discrimination
between the residents of one fashion or another. Maybe
that’s just too simple.

MR. PALECKI: I think I’ll proceed pursuant
to your recommendation.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. All right,
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Mr. Boyd?

MR. PALECKI: No further questions.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: He sat down.

MR. BOYD: Thank you, Commissioner.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. BOYD:
Q Mr. Falk, when you -- let me shift gears a

second. First of all, you live in Unit No. 310 in the

Jefferson Building, is that right?

A That is correct.
Q And what is the maintenance fee that you pay?
A That’s an iffy question. I don’t remember.

It’s somewhere in the vicinity of $125, whatever.

Q Now, in your maintenance fee that you pay,
there’s not a cost of living increase by a percentage
based on a national figure each year, is there?

A No, the only cost of living is the $3.00
annual increase, $3.00-and-change increase, in the
maintenance fee. That reflects the cost of living.

Q Yes, sir, your contract has a provision for,
I believe it’s the first year was $3.00 increase for
the first year and then $3.06 for each year thereafter,
doesn’t it?

A Something of that nature, yes, sir.

Q But you have never been charged a cost of
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living percentage increase, have you?

A No.

Q And if we were to add up all those $3.06
charges over the last since 1980, we could see how much
your maintenance fee has been increased as a result of
that, couldn’t we?

A Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Wouldn’t it be more
accurate to say that you could add them up and come out
with a percentage increase of the change that has
occurred in the last ten years because of the
compounding effect?

MR. BOYD: I believe you’re right,

Commissioner.
Q (By Mr. Boyd) And, in fact, Mr. Falk, I
believe the math -- the $3.00 increase the first year

over $71.50 was the starting maintenance fee, wasn’t
it, for your unit?

A That sounds correct.

Q That was just a hair over 4% the first year;
and then each year thereafter the percent that it
increases will go down, won’t it, because of the
compounding effect?

A I guess. I'm not a man involved with

interest and payments and amortization and all this
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kind of stuff. It sounds correct.

Mr. Boyd,

$71.50.

$3.00 the

the unit.

building.

for?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Was this original -- .
excuse me. Was the original $717?

MR. BOYD: The original for this unit was

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: $71.50 and then it went
first year and then 3.06 every year since then.
MR. BOYD: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay.

MR. BOYD: And that’s right in the contract for

It’s right in the maintenance contract for the
COMMISSIONER DEASON: What is that the $3.06 ‘ |
MR. BOYD: What is it for?

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Yes.

MR. BOYD: 1It’s just a means of bumping the

maintenance fee up.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Has nothing to do with

the cost of electricity escalation, that’s a different

factor altogether, correct? That’s a different factor

altogether?

MR. BOYD: Yes, sir. Yes, sir, it’s a

built-in nominal increase each year.

Commissioner, I think I just misstated. I
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believe the category of his unit, the first year was
$73.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay.
MR. BOYD: It was staggered by the size of
the units, but the increases are the same.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) You don’‘t get a bill each month
for your maintenance fee, do you, Mr. Falk?

A No. But if I don’t write a check, I get a
telepnone call.

Q I’'m sure you do. And you send a check, you
pay by check each month?

A Yes, sir.

(o] And if it’s exactly $125, that’s the amount
you make the check cat for, isn’t it?

A Yes, in accordance with the last notice of
what my maintenance charge is.

Q Yes, sir. And you don’t send a separate
check for insurance, do you?

A No, it’s one maintenance charge.

Q No breakdown is provided -- I’m sorry. You
don’t send separate checks for any of the other
categories of expenses, do you?

A No, sir.

Q Now, Mr. Falk, what you’re really complaining

about in this case is you claim to be a misinterpretation,
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misapplication of the contract provision, isn’t it, in the
maintenance agreement?

A I say that an error is made in calculating

the rate increases of the Florida Power Company.
" Q As they are applying a provision of the
maintenance contract, correct?

A Yes,

Q And you, in 1987, filed a lawsuit in Ccivil

Court against the management company alleging this same
miscalculation and breach of contract, didn’t you?

MR. LAMONT: Commissioners, I'm going to
object to that question, that’s a tad beyond the scope
of anything that Mr. Falk testified to in his prefiled
written testimony and certainly beyond anything that he

testified to today.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Well, he laid the
predicate for that, though, Counselor, as I was hearing
||when he referred to conducting an audit which the Court
allowed him to. That’s the witness’ own horns of the
dilemma, shall we say.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) Can you answer that, Mr. Falk?
A If you will restate your question? I don’t
understand the date that you’re referring to.

Q In September of 1987, you filed -- and I’1l1

be happy to show you the copy of this Complaint, if
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that will help you, Mr. Falk -- you filed a lawsuit
against Geller Management Company for this same claim
of miscalculation of the contract provision and these
increases, didn’t you? (Pause)

A I filed a small claims suit against the H.
Geller Management Company for recovery of overcharges
in the Jefferson Building and, more specifically,
overcharges to me in my unit.

Q And it’s the same claim that you are making
in this docket before the Commission, isn’t it?

A No. I think not. I think this claim is
based upon very largely 1982 and 1983 electrical
increases which were miscalculated by the management
company.

Q In the lawsuit that you filed against the
management company, you alleged that, "The Defendant
management company has breached the terms of the
service and maintenance agreement and has overcharged
the Plaintiff as described below," didn’t you?

A I presume. I don’t recall those documents
this number of years back.

Q I’ll show you a copy.

MR. BOYD: Would you like to look at this,
Counselor?

MR. LAMONT: If you don’t mind.
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MR. BOYD: Excuse me, Commissioner.

A Is this a copy of the small claims filing?
Q Yes, sir, it is.
A Okay.

MR. LAMONT: That’s fine.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) To refresh your recollection,
I’11 show you a copy of the Complaint, which you looked
at a moment ago. And if you’ll refer to Paragraph 8,
you used the term, "breached the terms," you breached
the terms of the management contract, didn’t you, in
that lawsuit?

A That’s what some legal eagle put down on the
paper here. I presume it is the correct connotation
for what I'm doing.

Q And you signed --

A Yeah, I signed the Complaint.

Q Thank you. And did you refer to a group of
people as Ms. Bender, Ruth Bender, a part of the group
that you talked about?

A Yes. We started the audit group back in 1982
as three people --

Q Excuse me, Mr. Falk.

MR. BOYD: Commissioner, can we ask Mr. Falk,
when I ask a question, yes or no, to just give me that

answer and then he can explain it later if he is asked?
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COMMISSIONER GUNTER: VYes. Mr. Falk, and for
all witnesses, it’s better, if we can, if you can
answer yes or no; and then if you want to amplify that
response, that’s fine. It makes the record a little
easier to read.

A Yes. Okay.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) And so Ms. Bender was part of
your group?

A Yes, sir.

Q And is she still part of your group?

A I presume so. We haven’t chased her out and
she hasn’t resigned.

Q And in 1987, she filed a lawsuit against the
management company maki.g the same claims for
miscalculation, did she not?

A Yes, sir.

Q And in her lawsuit, she also alleged that she
was seeking damages for breach of the management
agreement resulting in overcharges, didn’t she?

A I presume you’re correct. (Pause)

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I hope you’re going to
be able to show us where you’re going.

MR. BOYD: I’m through with that point right
there, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay.
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Q (By Mr. Boyd) Now, Mr. Falk, you talked
about doing "an audit," and that’s a pretty loose term.

You’re not an auditor, are you?

A No, sir.
Q Are you an accountant?
A No, sir, I’'m a Professional Engineer.

Q What kind of work did you do as a
Professional Engineer?

A Design, development, process design for
various and sundry people.

Q And is it fair to characterize what you did
is reviewed records provided by the management company
relating to these matters that you’re talking about,
the electric costs and che maintenance fees? Is that
what this audit, this review, was?

A The audit was that we had the right to see
the bills from which we were being charged. And the
lawyer for the management company calls them
pass-through items, and we won the right to audit the
six pass-through items.

Q Mr. Falk, can we limit it to what you did and
saw and not what other people may have said, please, sir.

Now, you have a chart in your exhibit.
(Pause)

MR. BOYD: Excuse me, Commissioners, these
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pages aren’t -- let’s see, Exhibit No. 10 to the
Complaint.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) Do you have that there, Mr.
Falk?

A I presume, if I can read it.

Q Let me help you there. Here we go.

A Okay.

Q Is this the summary of this review or what

you’ve termed as an audit?

A Yes, sir.

Q And this is what you have referred to in your
testimony?

A Yes, sir.

Q Okay. Now, just looking at the middle part
of that relating to electric costs, if I can direct
your attention there.

A Yes.

Q And there’s three categories on the left-hand
side, "Budget," "Audited," and "Overcharged."

A Yes, sir.

Q As I understand it, am I correct, the budget
is your asserted figures as far as income or revenue to
the management company?

A That’s what’s published in the budget that we

were provided.
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Q Excuse me?
A That $2,150 was in the budget.
Q If you could just try to answer my question.

That line relates, you assert, to revenue or
income to the management company, is that correct?

A It’s what is included in our maintenance fee.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Let me see if I can
understand this and kind of cut through again.

Mr. Falk, assume they had a budget for
$100,000 for cutting grass and painting and doing all
the rest of this. 1In that budget, they would have had
a budget figure in there of $5,328 in 1980, is that
right? When they’re budgeting and laying out, is that
what that "Budget" lire means?

WITNESS FALK: No, sir. If you look, sir, at
the budget -- which is one of the exhibits in here, and
I can’t recall what the number is -- you will find that
it involves the building that I live in. And it lists
a whole group of things, including electricity, gas and
such.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And that’s what they
anticipate --

WITNESS FALK: And that number that’s
appearing in here that I’m comparing Mr. Brummer’s

audit to is from that document.
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COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I got you. I
understand, and that’s an estimated budget --

WITNESS FALK: Right, from which the
maintenance costs or charges are figured.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I got you.

MR. BOYD: Commissioner, what I’m asking is
just to make sure in terms of doing math, that that
first line relates to income or revenue.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) He’s termed it "Budget™"
against which you’re going to then subtract expenses,
is that correct?

A Correct.

Q And the middle line you call "Audited," I
could add the term "expenses" beside that to more
accurately help us read this chart, couldn’t I?

A Yes, I guess you could. They are bills.

Q Let’s look at the -- you don’t have any
knowledge about how the budget was prepared, do you?

A None at all. I wasn’t there.

Q Now, in your budget figures for 1980
includes, that’s all 48 units in the building for 12
months, isn’t it?

A Yes, it would have to be.

Q And if the building wasn’t full for the whole

year, then that number would be wrong, wouldn’t it?
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A I don’t know.

Q And the same would apply for 1981. It’s
based on all of the units being occupied, correct?

A It’s based on the fact that there are 48
units in the Jefferson Building.

Q And you didn’t make any attempt to determine
whether or not the building -- the units were actually
occupied and so, therefore, revenue was received, did
you~:

A It’s none of my business.

Q In 1983, then, your figure for budgeted
includes an additional amount for the increase in
maintenance fees relating to the first Florida Power
Corporation increares, doesn’t it?

A The way it was calculated by the management
company, yes, sir.

Q Yes, sir, that is correct. And your figure
of $2700 for the year assumes that that increase would
have been in effect for the whole year, doesn’t it?

A No, sir. It takes into account the date upon
which the increase was made, and that was a
two-month/10-month deal. We had two months of the old
budget and 10 months of the increase.

Q And we can do the math and check that, can’t

we?
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A I presume you can.

Q And we can do the same for the 1983, which
also includes an increase, doesn’t it?

A Yes, sir. That’s on the basis of three
months of last year’s and nine months of the new one.

Q Now, let me ask you to look at the second row
of figures where you refer to as "Audited Expenses."

A Yes, sir.

Q It’s your assertion by this exhibit that
those represent the expenses for electricity for the
Jefferson Building, correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, do the -- and I’ll just take the first
year is 1980, $1,06(.24. Does that include any of the
management company’s electric expense to run the pool
pumps and the lights in the project?

A No, sir.

Q Do residents of the Jefferson Building use
those facilities?

A I don‘t. I presume other people do.

Q In fact, you know they do, don’t you?

A Yes, some of them. I --

Q And does your $1,060.24 include any expense
of the management company in providing electricity used

to light the recreational hall or to run the air
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conditioner or to run the appliances in the kitchen in
the recreational hall?

Yes or no, Mr. Falk?

A No.

Q Does it include any of the electric expense
for saunas or steam baths?

A No.

Q So it doesn’t include any of the costs for
electricity incurred by the management company in
providing any of the services throughout the common
areas of the park, does it?

A No, they’re being paid for some of that in
that other fashion. We’re paying $7.50 a month for the
clubhouse and recreatic. facilities. That’s part of
our maintenance charge.

Q Mr. Falk, if you can answer my question yes
or no, then you can provide your explanation on
redirect.

And all of these facilities that I asked you
about are available to and are used by the residents of
the Jefferson Building, aren’t they?

A Yes. (Pause)

Q Let me just ask you this just to clarify at
this point, Mr. Falk: The electric expenses that we’re

talking about here do not include the electricity used
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in your own individual apartment, does it?

A That’s correct.

Q Nor any of the other individual apartments in
your building?

A That’s correct, everybody gets their own bill
for their own apartment.

Q You have your own meter and you get your own
bill.

Now, at the top of your Exhibit 10, there’s
another series of calculations for "Gas." And to
shorten it a little bit, you have the same categories;
and the top line for Budget again assumes that all of
the units in the building are occupied, don’t they?

A It recognizes t!l.e fact that there are 48
units in the building.

Q And you used all 48 units in all of your
calculations, didn’t you?

A I don’t have to use the units, so the answer
is no.

Q You based your calculations on the top line
as far as budget. Again, we said that relates to
revenue or income, didn’t we?

A Yes, sir.

Q And you based that on the 48 units paying a

maintenance fee, didn’t you?
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A Yes, sir.

Q And on the expenses: One, you had to do some
extensive calculations to allocate it back to the
Jefferson Building because of a master meter, did you?

A The gas costs had to be calculated from one
gas meter that supplies 16 buildings.

Q And you did those allocations based on the
number of units in the Jefferson Building versus the
other buildings, correct?

A Yeah, a percentage of the total.

Q And you didn’t attempt to make any
distinction between the number of units that were
actually being occupied and used, did you?

A No.

Q Did you make any, on the gas when you were
doing that, those calculations, did you make any effort
to determine the usage by your building versus any
other building, the actual consumption of gas?

A No.

0 And let me jump back to the electricity.

In your figures, -- well, of course, you
didn’t use any of the common area expenses, did you?

A I don’t understand what you’re referring to.

Q I’11l rephrase the question.

You didn’t, again, you didn’t use any of the
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common area electric expenses to come up with your
audit expense figures, we said, right? The pool and
the rec hall that we went through?

A No, sir.

Q Okay.

A We limited it to the bills for the Jefferson
Building.

Q Yes, sir. And so because of that you didn’t

make any effort to distinguish between how much your
residents used one pool versus another pool or one rec
building versus another facility, did you?

A No. (Pause)

Q Now, when you purchased your unit in the end
of 1980, you purchased .t from a person that had
already bought the unit, is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

Q Okay. And you talked about getting a package

of documents. The maintenance contract was in that

package, wasn’t it?

A Yes, sir.

Q And so you knew from looking at that exactly
[[what your maintenance fee was going to be, didn’t you?
A Yes.

Q And you also knew of these annual increases

that we talked about a few minutes ago?
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A Yes. I’m not complaining about those.

Q And you also knew of the provision relating
to the increases for electricity that are referred to
-- let me rephrase that.

You also knew of the provisions of, I
believe, it’s Article VI for the six categories that
are referred to that allow increases in the maintenance
fees? You knew about it?

A Yes.

Q In your rebuttal testimony, Mr. Falk, it’s
actually Page 5, Line 9, you made the statement or used
the term that "The management contract was not of my
making." Do you recall that?

A Not particulary.

Q Would you like to see it? Would that help?

A Yes, that would perhaps recall.

MR. BOYD: Mr. Lamont, do you mind if I just
put that in front of him real quick?

MR. LAMONT: That’s fine. (Witness provided
a document.) (Pause)

A All right, I guess I recognize those words.

Q Okay, thank you, sir. And the reason you
made that statement is because the contract was signed
in 1979 before you were even involved with the project,

wasn’t it?
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A I signed the contract after I purchased the
unit.

Q The maintenance contract --

A The maintenance contract.

Q == the maintenance contract for the Jefferson

Building that had -- excuse me. The maintenance
contract for the Jefferson Building was signed in
October 1979, isn’t that correct?

A I presume so. I had to sign it when I bought
the unit.

Q Yes, sir, you signed a new one. You
acknowledged getting it when you bought your unit, that
you had been shown it?

A Yes, the old, the signed contract, I had to
say yes, I accept. Or such.

Q And because that maintenance contract was
prepared and signed in 1979, the best people to explain
its terms are the people that were there in 1979,
aren’t they?

A I presume so.

Q Let me ask you one more question about, I
believe it was, Exhibit 10, Mr. Falk. Back up on the
gas, on your calculations as far as the budgeted
amount, you talked about doing the allocation because

of the 16 buildings?
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A Yes, sir.

Q And those allocations also assumed that all
of the 16 buildings were fully occupied, too?

A Yes, it’s based upon the count of units in
the buildings, not on the people that are in the
buildings.

Q And the actual revenue received by the
management company is dependent on not how many units
are there but how many units are sold and have people
paying the maintenance fee, doesn’t it?

A That’s right.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Let me -- we’re
spending a lot of time on this and I want to understand
the significance of it, if we could.

I tried to go through the exhibits the first
time I saw these exhibits were here. But the time
period that we have, and I’m asking both counsel this
question: In ‘80 through ‘84, it seems to predate an
agreement of which the terms of that agreement are not
available in the stipulation or whatever with the
Court, is that correct?

MR. BOYD: I’m not sure of your question,
Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: There’s one of the

items in the exhibit in here, there’s an agreement to
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settle, a settlement agreement.

MR. BOYD: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: In the Circuit Court,
845225-10.

MR. BOYD: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Does this analysis --
isn’t it the result of this settlement?

MR. LAMONT: That is correct, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I’m trying to
understand. So that anything that really took place
prior to that has been settled out in this settlement
agreement.

MR. LAMONT: No. The settlement agreement
was entered into in un effort to allow Mr. Falk and his
compatriots access to the information which then led
him to prepare the exhibits to his Complaint.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Then what -- as I read
through this thing, it was only for production of
documents.

MR. LAMONT: That’s correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: It was not in settling
the Complaint.

MR. LAMONT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: The only settlement

that was involved in here was just to get access to the
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records.

MR. LAMONT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And everybody agreed to
stop doing what they were doing and drop the suit.

MR. LAMONT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Just to get access to
the documents.

MR. LAMONT: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay, I’'m just trying
to understand the relevance of what we’re doing.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) One other question, Mr. Falk,
on this Exhibit 10.

With regard to electricity, your audited
expenses also made an adjustment to deduct from the
expenses a figure relating to the washers and driers,
didn’t you?

A Yes, sir.

Q And without going into all of those
calculations, they were based upon the 48 units in your
building using those facilities, weren’t they?

A No, I don‘t think so.

Q Weren’t they based on a average number of use
based on the 48 units?

A We requested information from the management

company as to what the income from the washers and
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driers were, and we were told that those monies were
not accounted for and were co-mixed with other funds so
they had no way of being able to tell us how much use
the washers and driers got.

So we had to gen up a "supposing" kind of
thing, figuring that for three months of the year, 20%
of the apartments were unoccupied, and certain people
like myself had their own washer and dryer in their
apartment and didn’t use the public facilities; others
used them quite heavily. And we arrived at some number
that sounded reasonable throughout the year to achieve
that.

And the basis for that calculation was the
fact that the maintenancs contract says that the
management company will pay all expenses involved in
the operation. And the expenses involved are water,
gas, and electricity. And we find nowhere that they
are kicking in anything toward those particular items.

Q Okay. I think I understand that answer.
Let me ask you, Mr. Falk, you have your own
washer and dryer in your unit, is that correct?
A Yes, sir.
Q And did you get the approval of the
management company to install those?

A I presume the Association got that approval.
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Q Did you install --
A I applied to the Association.
Q Do you pay an additional $4 a month as called

for in the management contract --

A No, sir.
Q -- for that washer and dryer?
A No, sir. That argument was settled a year or

two years before I moved in.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Mr. Falk, so I can
understand a little bit, sir? If I can understand a
little bit, is your electricity metered for your use in
your condo?

WITNESS FALK: Yes, there are 48 individual
electric meters plus one house meter.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Is your gas metered?
If you use gas, is your gas metered?

WITNESS FALK: No, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: A master meter?

WITNESS FALK: No, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Is your water

individually metered, your water and wastewater

service?
WITNESS FALK: No, sir.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay, fine. Thank you.
Q (By Mr. Boyd) Mr. Falk, Exhibit 7 to your
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Complaint --

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Boyd, before you
leave, are you leaving, I guess that’s Exhibit 10?

MR. BOYD: Yes, sir, at least for a moment.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Well let me ask you
this question.

MR. BOYD: Sure.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: You’ve asked Mr. Falk a
number of questions about his calculation and raised
some questions concerning his accuracy and that’s in
debate.

Are you going to have a witness that is going
to have a comparable exhibit calculating it apparently
in the way you and yorr clients would have this
calculated? 1Is that going to be provided somewhere in
the record?

MR. BOYD: No, sir, we’re not.

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay.

MR. BOYD: And the reason is because we
believe not only showing the inaccuracy but the fact
the whole approach in light of the maintenance contract
that applies to this setting doesn’t permit this kind
of analysis. Because, if you recall the kind of
gquestions I asked, --

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Well, you’ve answered
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my question. You don’t need to testify. I just wanted
to know if you were going to have an exhibit. That’s
fine.

Q (By Mr. Boyd) Exhibit 7 to your Complaint,
Mr. Falk, is a letter that you wrote to the management
company in June of 1983 of -- again, is it fair to say
restating your Complaint about these miscalculation of
the increases? Do you have it there in front of you?

A 5. 6, 7. Yes, sir, that letter was sent when
the management companies wouldn’t listen to me.

Q Okay. Now, I just really want to ask you
about one part here. You agree, don’t you, that the
calculation of the increases in the maintenance fee
that are related to the provision in the contract for
electricity should exclude the customer charge, don’t
you?

A I presume that’s excludable. We’re talking
about charges for energy, not charges for service or
the fact that you’re a customer.

Q And that charge is not kWh related, is it?

A No, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: While we have this
little 1lull, we’re kind of dragging and we have one day
to do this, so we’re going to work through lunch. If

you want to send out and get a little something, that’s
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fine. We’re going to keep our breaks very, very short;
and except for counsel, anybody that has to use the
necessary facilities, you can just go. Don’t depend on
courtroom-type breaks. We’re going to finish this
before we go home.

MR. BOYD: Yes, sir, that’s fine. And I’11
try to move -- I think I’m close to being through,
Commissioner. (Pause)

Q (By Mr. Boyd) Now, Mr. Falk, under the
maintenance contract, let’s assume that we’re not
dealing with increases in the rates by Florida Power
Corporation for a moment, okay? Do you understand?

A Yeah.

Q If the consumption of electricity related to
providing these common facili!ies increases in a given
month, the cost to the management company is going to
go up, isn’t it?

A Yes, sir.

Q And if we stretch that to three months, six
months, a year, their cost goes up if consumption goes
up, doesn’t it?

A Yes, sir.

Q And relating to gas in the same way, Mr.
Falk: if there’s no change in the rates for gas, if

consumption increases, the management company’s costs

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

77

go up, don’t they?

A Yeah. That was illustrated in the audit that
we made.
Q And even your review, which you term an

audit, concludes that by 1984, even on your approach,

the management company is losing money on the gas,

correct?
A Right.
Q And the gas, as Commissioner Gunter asked,

does include the gas in the units because there are no
separate meters?

A That’s correct.

Q And also, Mr. Falk, regardless of how the
increase is calculated, if there’s less than a 5%
increase in electricity, let’s say, your maintenance
fee decesn’t go up either, does it?

A Not mine, but other buildings do.

Q I asked you about your building.

A No.

Q There are some buildings that have a slightly
lower percentage?

A Like 1.

Q 1%, yes, sir. And by the same token, the gas
for your building if the increase is less than 5%, then

the maintenance fee does not increase?
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A That’s correct.

Q So in those situations the management
company’s costs go up and the @aintenance fee revenue
stays the same?

A Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Mr. Falk, let me ask
you a question. I’m just trying -- I’m just a country
boy.

But if I’'m reading the contract right -- and
you have beer. living under the terms of the contract
that you entered into -- and just for walking-around
talk, if electricity was 10 cents a kilowatt hour or
$100, if you have $100 per thousand, if it went up 5%
to $105, is it your understanding that under the
contract, the management fec contract, that you would
be charged an additional $157?

WITNESS FALK: Yes, sir.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay.

WITNESS FALK: That’s what the contract says.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. I thought I was
reading that contract correctly.

So in realistic terms, if where electricity
today, I think for the Company that you have here,
including fuel, is about $78 -- Mr. Nixon can correct

me -- but assume it’s $80. If it goes up to $84, which
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would be a 5% increase, the increase that would be
charged would be $15. Is that correct?
WITNESS FALK: That’s the way --

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Am I understanding that

right?
WITNESS FALK: Yes, sir.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. All right.
Q (By Mr. Boyd) Mr. Falk, is it fair to say

that your basic complaint on the calculation of these
increases that were related to the electric increases
from Florida Power Corp is that the management company
did their calculation based on the base rates? Isn’t
that true?

A I don’t know what you call "base rate."

Q Well, let me &3k this: If the base rate
means excluding the fuel charge, then that’s really the
problem that you have with it, isn’t it?

A Yes, because the fuel charge is part of the
cost of electricity. It’s part of the -- it’s related
to kilowatt hours.

Q And this trouble you have with the
calculation is done pursuant to this maintenance
contract that was entered into in 1979, isn’t it?

A I guess that’s the date of the original

contract.
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Q And since you’ve owned your unit, your
maintenance fee has never changed solely as a result of
a change in the fuel adjustment part of the Florida
Power Corporation charges or rates, have they?

A I don’t understand your question.

Q There’s never been an increase in the
maintenance fee adopted by the management company based
solely on a change in the fuel adjustment charge of
Florida Power Corp, has it?

A I don’t know.

MR. BOYD: Okay. I think that’s all I have,
Commissioner.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Redirect?
MR. LAMONT: Very, very briefly.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LAMONT:

Q Mr. Falk, Mr. Boyd asked you whether or not
you included in your analysis the costs of electricity
for the pool and the recreational hall, and you
answered him honestly and told him no. Would you
explain to the Commission why you didn’t include that
information in your analysis?

A Yes. Because there are a bunch of charges,
to me $7.50 a month for the use of clubhouse facilities

and pools and such, and I presume when I go into the
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clubhouse that my $7 pays for the lights that are 1lit
and the heat that is being made in the clubhouse so I
rest my case.

Q Mr. Falk, Mr. Boyd asked you whether or not
at the time you had bought your condominium unit
whether you had a copy of the maintenance contract, and
you told him that you did. And he also asked you
whether or not the people who drafted that would be the
ones in the better position to interpret that, and you
said, "I guess so."

The question I have for you is did anybody
ever tell you when you looked at that maintenance
contract that the provision that allows your
maintenance fee to go up in response to changes per
kilowatt hour wasn’t intended to recover for
electricity costs?

A You lost me.

Q Did anybody from Geller Management
Corporation or anybody else at the time you bought your
condominium unit tell you that the portion of that
maintenance contract that says your fee will be up $15
every time there’s a 5% increase in the per-kilowatt
hour charge by Florida Power, anybody ever tell you
that wasn’t intended to recover for electricity cost?

A Not that I can recall.

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

81




T

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Q And at the time you bought your condominium,
did anybody tell that you the $17 that your maintenance
fee -- that the maintenance fee for the Association
would go up for every 5% increase in the cost per Btu
charge by the gas company, anybody tell you that that
wasn’t intended to recover for gas?

A No, sir.

MR. LAMONT: Thank you, I don’t have anything
further.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Thank you, Mr. Falk.
You may step down.

(Wicness Falk excused.)

We’ll take five minutes for the court
reporter. She’s the only one of us that doesn’t get to
breathe much.

(Brief recess.)

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Back on the record.
Counsel?

MR. LAMONT: Commissioners, at this time I
would like to move Mr. Falk’s Complaint and the
attendant exhibits as Composite Exhibit 1 into the
record.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Without objection, so

ordered.
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(Composite Exhibit No. 1 received in
evidence.)

MR. LAMONT: We now call Sam Nixon.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. As I
understand, there is a stipulation of parties on the
tariffs?

MR. BOYD: VYes, sir. Where did Mike go?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Tariffs are tariffs?

MR. PALECKI: Yes. Why don’t you state the
stipulation into the record.

MR. BOYD: Okay. Commissioner, Mr. Palecki
has provided the Commission an exhibit, does it have a
number?

MR. PALECKI: Has been marked as Exhibit 2.

MR. BOYD: Exhibit 2, that is a collection of
the canceled tarifrs and I guess the last being the
present tariffs, Mike?

MR. PALECKI: That’s correct.

MR. BOYD: Of Florida Power Corp from the
period from --

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: ’83 to ’91.

MR. BOYD: -- 783 to 1991; and then on the
top is a summary of the rate elements from those
tariffs. And I think the parties have stipulated that

those are the tariffs, those documents are from the
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Commission’s records and would be admissible.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right.
MR. PALECKI: And in that stipulation was,
"subject to check," if either of the parties finds that
there’s a mistake or an error.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Sure, okay, fine.
Go ahead, counsel.
(Exhibit No. 2 marked for identification.)
SAMUEL F. NIXON, JR.
appeared as a witness on behalf of Consumer John Falk,
and after having been subsequently sworn, testified as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LAMONT:

G Mr. Nixon, would you state your name and
position for the record, please?

A Yes. My name is Samuel F. Nixon, Jr. I'm
the Director of the Rate Department for Florida Power
Corporation 3201 34th Street South, St. Petersburg,
Florida.

Q Mr. Nixon, did you receive contact from John
Falk sometime in either late 1986 or early 1987 asking
your assistance in determining the calculation of per

kilowatt hour rate?

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

84




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

85
A Yes, that’s correct.

THE REPORTER: Excuse me, was the witness
sworn?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: No, he wasn’t.

(Witness sworn.)

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Thank you, ma’am.

MR. BOYD: Excuse me, Commissioner, let me go
ahead and enter my objection now before we go further
and move to strike that last response. My understanding
from the Commissioner’s ruling at the Prehearing
Conference is that Mr. Nixon’s testimony is limited to the
rates and charges in effect by Florida Power Corporation
that would be then charged to Geller Management Company.
And I would just, my objection is that that question is
asking something different, and I would ask that the
testimony and the questions be limited to Florida Power
Corporation’s rates and charges.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: And we did agree to that.

MR. LAMONT: And that’s what I think he’s
going to be getting to. If you have one rate in effect
in 1982, one rate in effect in 1983, the change between
them is what he’s going to verify as what he did. 1Is
that beyond the scope of what we had agreed to?

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: No, not the rate --

their rate change.
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MR. BOYD: That is correct.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: The percentage of their
rate change.

MR. BOYD: But the question about
correspondence with Mr. Falk is beyond the agreement.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: I understand. And our
agreement was that the rate changes and discussions
which were Florida Power Corp.

Q (By Mr. Lamont) Mr. Nixon, do you have

information as to the percentage change in the rates

charged by Florida Power between 1982 and 19832

A Yes, I do.
Q And what was that percentage change?
A In October of 782, Florida Power

Corporation’s rates changed to reflect a base rate
increase and also some fuel decreases of $1.50 or 2.2%.
In March of 783, we had another base rate
increase of $7.97, and that was associated with a coal
plant coming into service, that was an 11.3% increase.
One month later in the fuel adjustment in
1983, the rates decreased $5.29 or 6.7%. Over all,
Florida Power is very pleased of its rate picture over
the decade of the ’80s. And, in fact, when compared to
all the way back to 1981, our rates have not increased

when compared to today but by 2% during that period of
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time.
Q That’s from 1981 to the present?
A That’s correct.
MR. LAMONT: Very good, I have nothing
further.

MR. PALECKI: Staff has no questions.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. BOYD:
Q Mr. Nixon, can you give me the rate elements?
You testified about in October ’82 increase, can you
give me the rate elements of the RS-1 rate immediately
prior to the October ‘82 increase that you just
testified to, please, sir.
A In April of ’82, the price of electricity was
$69.06 for 1000 kilowatt hours.
Q Okay. What I want is --

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: He asked for the rate

elements.
Q -- the rate elements, please, sir.
A I do not have a copy of the tariff with me.

But the rate elements consist of what we call a nonfuel
component, which is made up of a customer charge and
energy charge. And then there are two other
adjustments that the Commission adjusts every six

months, one adjustment is known as the fuel adjustment
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and the other adjustment is known as the energy
conservation adjustment. And those make up a composite
rate of cents per kilowatt hour that is approximately 7
cents today.
Q So you don’t have with you the elements that
make up any of the rates that you have just testified to?
A I think staff produced that in the documents
of the tariffs in the exhibit that was just handed out.
COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Let me see if I can
help.
MR. PALECKI: May I provide that to the
witness?
MR. BOYD: Sure, you can. They only go back
to 12 of ’82 is one problem.
(Witness provided document)
Q (By Mr. Boyd) Mr. Nixon, the figures that you
just gave to Mr. Lamont are based on the thousand per

kWwh rate, is that correct?

A That’s correct, sir.

Q And that’s what your percentages were based
on?

A That’s correct. Which under the RS-1 rate,

that is all kilowatt hours will have the same price
except for the customer charge. 1It’s a flat fee.

Q The customer charge is the same regardless of
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kWh used?
A That’s correct.
Q You have been shown Exhibit 2. The first

entry on the cover sheet is for December ’82. So are
those the rate elements that make up the first figure
you gave in terms of an increase in October of 7822

A If those are the rates in effect in 12 of
82, that would already reflect the increase that
occurred in October of ‘82 that I spoke of the $1.50
increase.

MR. BOYD: I wonder, Commissioner, or
counsel, if it’s possible to either supplement Exhibit
No. 2 or either later Mr. Nixon checking his papers so
we can make it complete and tie it to his testimony?
Any objection to that.

MR. PALECKI: Staff would be happy to submit
a late-filed exhibit to substitute for Exhibit 2 which
would reflect from Jan.ary 1981, would that be
sufficient?

WITNESS NIXON: October of ‘81 was when the
first fuel adjustment -- or really, April of /82 -- was
when the first fuel adjustment changed on a six-month
basis is when that was started.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Let me explain, if I

can. I can have Staff do this, but it will be on a
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historical basis. Because up until Uncle Joe Cresse
and I realized and had some subsequent discussions,
some intense discussions, that, in fact, the monthly
fuel adjustment with its swings up and down, up and
down, up and down was not serving the customers of this
state very well at all, nor the utilities -- up until
that time, each individual month the fuel element would
change up or down. In 1981 was the first time you had
the forecast and true-up to levelize that over a time
period.

Now, the records are available that probably
go back to about 1972 on a monthly basis what that fuel
element was. But it will change and it will be wide
swings.

MR. BOYD: I will be happy to just --

WITNESS NIXON: I have a document right here.
It’s a single-page document that shows what the rates
were in October of ‘81 and then the next change was the
next six months due to the fuel adjustment in April of
82 and every change that occurred in Florida Power'’s
rates all the way until updated to today, April of
1991.

MR. BOYD: May take a look at that?

WITNESS NIXON: You certainly may.

MR. BOYD: Thank you.
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WITNESS NIXON: And the percentage increases
associated with each one of the those and the composite
increase that I spoke to earlier that since that time
frame October of ‘81 until April of 791, there’s been a
2% increase,

Q (By Mr. Boyd) But all of these are the
thousand kWh, you don’t have individual -- your sheet
that you handed me don’t have the individual rates
elements, do they?

A That’s correct. Because the fuel charge will
change, base rates will change. And, in fact, we had a
significant base rate decrease in 1988.

MR. BOYD: My preference, if we can just
supplement Exhibit No. 2 to include from January of 82
that will pick up what he has testified to and we’ll
have the rate elements that match his testimony.

MR. PALECKI: Staff would be happy to provide
that just for Illustrative purposes. However, Staff
would like to see Mr. Nixon’s documents marked and
introduced as an exhibit,

MR. LAMONT: I concur with Staff’s preference
in that regard.

MR. PALECKI: All of these matters are
matters that are subject to the Commission taking

judicial notice because all of these tariffs have been
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approved by the Commission by Commission order so
they’re all judicially noticeable by the Commission.
This is only for illustrative purposes.

MR. BOYD: And I have no objection to that,
just subject to check of the figures. But that’s fine,
we can make it Exhibit 37

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Where is that exhibit?

MR. PALECKI: Do you have a copy of that?

WITNESS NIXON: That is my copy right there.
I inadvertently did not make any more than that and it
got put in my folder.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. I’m going
to go ahead and identify this as Exhibit 3 and we’ll
give to it the court reporter and get copies from her.

(Exhibit No. 3 marked for identification)

Q (By Mr. Boyd) Just one follow-up, Mr. Nixon.
Commissioner Gunter explained about the fuel adjustment
process. It was in April of 1981 -- get my dates
straight. Was it April 1981 or April 1980 that the
true-up six months -- April 1981 that the six months
fuel adjustment procedures start, is that correct?

A It is my understanding that it occurred in
1981. There were still a few monthly adjustments and
really our records showed that really October ‘81 was

the first full six-month period where there wasn’t a
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change.

Q Right, the first April to September was kind
of a trial run?

A Yes, sir.

Q And before that time, I think as you said,
the fuel adjustment changed on a monthly basis?

A That is correct.

MR. BOYD: That’s all I have, Commissioner.

MR. LAMONT: No redirect.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Let me ask, so I'm
really squared away here. On 1000 kilowatt hour basis
in December of ‘82, which would include the elements of
the customer charge, kilowatt hour charge, fuel charge
and a conservation charge, what was your rate?

WITNESS NIXON: $70.56.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: $70.56. All right.
Now, in April of 1991, with the elements of the
customer charge, the kilowatt hour charge, the fuel
charge, ECCR, and is Crystal River running today?

WITNESS NIXON: Absolutely.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: Okay. And with the
nuclear decommissioning charge, what would your 1000
kilowatt hour rate be?

WITNESS NIXON: $71.84.

COMMISSTIONER GUNTER: $71.84. All right.
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Thank you, the witness is excused.

(Witness Nixon excused.)

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. Let me take
a little inventory. On Lloyd Brummer, how long do you
that will take?

MR. LAMONT: I don‘t intend to call him.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: How long have you got
for him?

MR. BOYD: You said you don’t intend to call
him?

MR. LAMONT: No, I don’t.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: You don’t intend to
call him? All right. We might be able to take a lunch
break. How long do you have for Mr. Geller?

MR. LAMONT: Probably no more than 30
minutes.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. On your
direct of Mr. Geller?

MR. BOYD: Direct will be very brief, we’re
going to do a brief summary.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right.

MR. PALECKI: Staff has 15 minutes.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: So we have an hour.
How about Susan Tucker?

MR. LAMONT: Let me back up on Mr. Geller,
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probably not more than 20 minutes and I’d say not more
than 10 or 15 for Ms. Tucker.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right.

MR. PALECKI: Staff has 15 minutes for
Ms. Tucker.

COMMISSIONER GUNTER: All right. Since we
moved so fast -- we moved so slow to the first one, it
scared us. We moved so fast on the second one, we are

going to take a little short lunch break. Because

there’s not -- this is a difficult place to get
anything except -- sort of scares me what is down the
hall down there. But we’ll take about =-- we’ll come

back here at 12:20.

(Whereupon, lunch recess was taken.)

- e = = =

(Transcript follows in sequence in Volume II.
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Florida Public Service Commission
101 East Gaines Street
Tallahassee, FL 323999-0867

Dear M3, Nichols:

I am filing the enclosed complaint to seek redress from
the H. Geller Management Company for overcharges in the cost
of Gas and Electricity supplied to our condominium building
starting in January 1980 and continuing to date.

Enclosed is a statement of complaint and a 4 page summary
of the actions of the management company including our efforts
to correct the situation in the civil courts, Also included are
11 Exhibits supporting the alleged violations.

The management company's handling of two Florida Power
rate increases in 1982 and 1983 also affected the unit owners
in all the other buildings in the complex that existed at the
time of the increases as well as those in our building,

The Commission's early investigation into my alleged
violations will be deeply appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Y0

JGhn F. Falk, N.J.P.E. 07326.

Enclosure: Bound copy of complaint and supporting documents.

cc. Florida Power Company, Att. Mr. James McGee, Legal and
Mr. Samuel F. Nixon, Rate Design,
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complex comprising some 33 buildings and 2 clubhouses., These
services include all grounds maintenance, cleaning the public
access areas of all buildings and various utilities such as
electricity, gas, water, sewer, trash collection, insurance
and other items shown in an estimated budget (EXHIBIT I) for
monthly maintenance fees to owners in the Jefferson Building.

I allege that the company has in fact resold electricity and
gas to the Jefferson Building owners at a profit since January
1980. This only becomes apparent when annual bills for these
utilities is compared to the (EXHIBIT I) budget estimates.

I also allege that the company erroneously calculated the rate
increase percentages for Florida Power Company rates effective
January 1. 1982 and February 27, 1983. These miscalculations
added to the unauthorized profit on the sale of electricity
from both the Jefferson and other building unit owners.

The monetary value of the erroneously calculated increases,
through June 30, 1988, amounts to an unauthorized profit of
more than $170,000 from unit owners of the buildings that
existed on the dates of those increases. I believe that the
sheer magnitude of the unauthorized profit warrants action
by our Public Cervice Commission.




BACKGROUND
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the Fall of 1981 when myself and two other unit owners had
doubts as to the validity of certain budget items included

in (EXHIBIT I) which was part of the "Offering Statement"”
associated with the sale of condominium units in the 48 unit
Jefferson Building. The monthly maintenance charge for each
category of unit, i.e. one bedroom, two bedroom, inside corner
etc, stem from the proposed budget. These charges, then, are
reflected in a Maintenance Contract (EXHIBIT II) which each
Jefferson unit buyer signed as a condition of ownership.

Mr. Larges of the management company provided me with the KWH
used on the Jefferson building electric "house" meter for the
year 1980. Using this data, I calculated the cost for service
to be $1,1151.22 compared to the budgeted cost of $2,160,00,
This confirmed our doubts of budget validity and we decided

to try to find a means to force an accounting of how our money
for maintenance was actually being spent.

(EXHIBIT III) was received, covering rate increases for Trash
Disposal and Electricity retroactive to January 1, 1982, The
Electricity increase has been miscalculated to the advantage
of the management company. I met with Mr., Larges and showed
him the content of(EXHIBIT IV) showing that only one 5%
increment was warranted and requested that he modify the way
he calculated. He vehemently insisted that he was correct.

(EXEIBIT V) was received in March 1983 covering a rate change
for Electricity, again miscalculated much to the advantage of
the management company. vhen Mr. Larges was presented with the
contents of (EXHIBIT VI), he again stated that his method was
correct and I just did not understand simple arithmetic,




My letter (EXHIBIT VII) of June 9, 1983 to the management
company, requested recalculation of the 1982 and 1983 rate
increases and a refund to the unit owners for overcharges.
The letter was never answered and no refunds ever made.

Frustrated with the management company ignoring our efforts,
in the Fall of 1983, we invited all Jefferson unit owners to
join us in an attempt to force an audit of our maintenance
charges. Four unit owners had enough faith to financially
support the effort. Thus with 7 members and $2,100.00, the
AUDIT GROUP was started and retained Attorney David Bacon.

The premise of our claim for audit rested on the fact that
we were being charged a "Management Fee" in the proposed
budget (EXHIBIT I). Suit was filed in the Circuit Court in
the Spring of 1984, Months of legal jousting, i.e. motions,
depositions, etc. ended with an out of court settlement as
shown in (EXHIBIT VIII). This permitted our governing body,
Association # 15, to audit 6 pass through items, insurance,
water, sewer, gas, trash disposal and electricity.

Prior to beginning the audit, a meeting was convened in the
office of the management company. Attending were lr. H. Geller,
lMr. F. Larges of the management company and their attorney
Michael J. Keane. The AUDIT GROUP represented Association # 15,
comprised of John F, Falk N.J.P.E., Roy E. Brummer N.Y. CPA
and Leonard Yarmus, Realty broker and Builder, all currently
retired from business, It was agreed that the audit cover the
years 1980 through 1984, Mr, Falk raised a question concerning
electric bills for street lights, sprinkler pump, clubhouse or
any other common facilities. Mr. Geller, very vehemently said
that they were none of our business. 'le were only responsible
for the electric meter in the Jefferson building.
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The avdit was performed by Mr. Brummer in the management
company conference room with Mr. Falk assisting. The audit
ran smoothly except for some missing gas and water bills.
The management company was able to get copies of missing
bills expeditiously permitting timely conclusion of audit.

The cost of gas and water for the Jefferson building had to
be calculated as a proportionate share of the total bills,

(EXHIBIT IX) is a diagram of the water and gas distribution
systems that supply the Jefferson building. This indicates

that 48/total units in the complex represents the Jefferson
cost of water. However, management company use of water in

4 swimming pools and clubhouse cannot be apportioned and it
was concluded that the error is essentially insignificant,

The cost of gas for the Jefferson building is determined as
48/total units in 16 Terrace Park buildings.

A significant use of gas and water is represented by the use
of public laundries in the various buildings. The expense of
these is a management company responsibility set forth in the
llaintenance Contract (EXHIBIT II), paragravh XV. The easiest
determination,:of laundry gas and water use can be made from
translating annual coin laundry income into machine use. The
nanufacturers data then permits translation into water and gas
consumption. However, the management company claims that such
income is not identifiable. The audit group then conducted a
6 month study of laundry usage in the Jefferson building and
determined the average unit use of public laundries per week,
The water and gas bills were then reduced to reflect a true
determination of costs for the Jefferson building.
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The audit results, corrected for public laundry use, are
are shown on(EXHIBIT X) for each of the 5 audited years.
They demonstrate to us that, in essence,gas, electricity
and water have been provided at a profit for management
during that period and continuing to date. Unfortunately,
there is no contractual requirement to reduce any of the
charges when a utility such as Florida Power manages a
rate reduction as recently happened.

The decision to sue in eivil court for the recovery of the
overcharges was made by the AUDIT GROUP. The results have
been far from successful, unfortunately. Three small claims
were filed and withdrawn during the period 1985 through 1988,
The first because one of three plaintiffs was physically
unable to testify in court. The second because the complaint
was too narrowly defined and the judge ruled that budgetary
overcharges were not contractual violations. However, in the
process of preparing for trial, we asked Florida Power to
validate our calculations contained in (EXHIBITS IV & VI).
Their letter (EXHIBIT XI) dated February 26, 1987 confirms
the correctness of the AUDIT GROUP calculations.

The third and last suit was withdrawn in January 1988 after
the management company president convinced our attorney that
if we won our case, we should be prepared to finance appeals
through at least 2 higher levels in the judiciary system.
Our attorney explained that supporting the first level of
appeal would cost many thousands of dollars, most of which
vould not be recoverable. The second level of appeal, if we
won the first, would require many more thousands of dollars,
Again, the bulk of this money would not be recoverable.

Zconomic sense prevailed and we decided that our 7 year effort
became a memorable failure. However, the Florida Power letter
(EXHIBIT XI) pointed out that reimbursement beyond actual cost
constitutes a prohibited resale of electricity. Ve, therefore,
aslt that our Florida Public Service Commission take on the
tasl. of correcting the H. Geller ilanagement Comnany.




EXHIBIT I
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Approximate additional expenses:

Stationery and stamps 150.00
Land sales fee -~ 24.00
Miscellaneous expense ______50.00
$ 224 .00

APPROXIMATE TOTAL $ 41,408.00

RESERVE AMOUNTS

Roof 2.00 24.00
Parking lot (resurface) o B 1.75 21.00
Paint (exterior) : .50 ___6.00

$ 4.25 $ 51.00

Note:The vertical and horizontigl lines have b d :
Otherwise this is a copy from the ?%1ue Book) o @8 ded for clarity

Bee €3



EXHIBIT 11







: ¢ 49 /Y9 , DY ana petween H. GELLER MANAGEMENT CORP.,
a ﬁforlga Corporation, party of the first part, hereinafter called
the "Service and Maintenance Contractor", and TERRACE PARK OF
FIVE TOWNS, NO. 15, INC. a non-profit corporation

existing under the laws of the State of Florida, party of the
second part, hereinafter called the "Association™.

WITNESSET H:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto desire to enter into an Agreement
for the performance of maintenance and provide designated services
as hereinafter described in behalf of TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS
NO. 15 P 1 Cond?minium.

NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the sum of Ten
Dollars ($10.00) and cther good and valuable considerations, each
to the other in hand paid, the receipt whereof is hereby acknowl-
edged, the parties agree as follows:

I. That this Service and Maintenance Agreement shall run
from the 1st day of January , 1979 , to the 1lst day of
Janu_ary ’ 1923__.

II. The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall provide
the followling services:

(a) Carry and pay for public liability insurance for a
minimum coverage of One Million Dollars ($1,000,000.00) single
bodily injury and/or property damage; and insurance covering fire
and extended coverage on the building consisting of forty-eight

(48) wunits as provided for and subject to all of the conditions
of paragraph 17 of the Declaration of Condominium, save and except
Faragraph 17(b)(3). It is specifically understood by all parties
herein that insurance covering fire and extended coverage on the
building shall cover the physical building itself as shown in
the original architectural plans, together with the common elements
thereon, but shall not cover extras installed at the expense of
the unit owners such as paneling, wallpaper and awnings, shutters
and screens on patios, balconies and carports, nor the .personal
effects and/or personal property of the condominium unit owner,
such as rugs (standard carpeting supplied by Developer is insured
by Service and Maintenance Contractor), drapes and curtains,
furniture and other items commonly included within the homeowners
policy. The amount of insurance coverage provided under the
Service and Maintenance Contract shall be as determined between
the Service and Maintenance Contractor and the insurance company
being utilized at the time and satisfactory to same. The Service
and Maintenance Contractor shall not be responsible for providing
additional coverage, but the Board of Directors of the Condominium
kssociation shall supply, from time to time, at its own expense,
additional coverage and should the insurance company reguest
additional insurance, then g.id additional coverage shall be paid
for by the unit owners. The maintenance fee for each unit owner
will be subject to conditions and fee adjustments for insurance
coverage as specified in Paracraph VI. 211 insurance policies
supplied by the Service and Maintenance Contractor carry a $100.00
deductible clause which would apply to each claim and said deduction
shall be borne by the Association.

(b) shall furnish gas for cooking and heating to each
individual condominium unit, and shall supply the condominium units
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(e) Shall be responsible for the maintenance and
service of the television antenna and the amplifier servicing the
various condominium units, but not the replacement of same.

(£) Shall provide garbage and trash collections, which
collections shall be limited to two pickups per week, subject to
the conditions and fee adjustments as specified in Paragraph VI.

(g) Shall furnish the necessary repairs and maintain
the exterior appearance of the condominium building against ordinary
wear and tear, and shall be responsible only for painting exterior
doors and any other exterior trim surfaces, but shall not be

. responsible for repainting any exterior masonry of the said building

and/or public walkways and exterior walls.

(h) Shall agree to keep the condominium building and
the areas included in the common elements "broom swept” clean, and
shall maintain the utility rooms situated in the building(s).

(i) Shall provide the following roof maintenance:

(A) From time to time, should minor leaks occur
in the roof, then it shall be the responsibility of the Service and
Maintenance Contractor to repair said minor leaks, limited to a cost
of One Hundred Dollars ($100.00) within a six (6) months period.
In no instance is it to be construed that the Service and Mainten-
ance Contractor is responsible for replacement necessitated by
damage caused by storm, wind, hurricane, frost, freezing, vandalism
and/or natural causes.

(B) Shall keep roof broom swept, which shall not
include the replacement of said roof.

(j) Shall cause to contract with a gualified mainte- -
nance elevator company wherever applicable for the service and

AW 170 10s

PARKER axp PARKER
isman CEMNTHRAL AVENUVE *2-
ENART OIFPIC Y BOX IS0

SO s Foonia cvirag




recreational area to be used by the condominium unit owners for
recreational and social purposes, under the supervision and control

! of the Service and Maintenance Contractor; however, ownership of

. such recreational area shall remain with the Developer and/or
Service and Maintenance Contractor and shall have the exclusive
right to use said recreational area for promotional purposes. The

i recreation area shall consist of the following facilities: shuffle-
' board courts, swimming pools, recreational hall, billiard room,

| sauna baths, steam rooms and meeting rooms. K1tchen facilities are
located within the recreational hall. The Service and Maintenance
Contractor agrees to provide one person who will have the sole

right and responsibility for the scheduling of all functions which

| are programmed for the various recreational facilities provided for
. herein for the condominium unit owners, or the Developer and/or

|, Service and Maintenance Contractor, and also will be responsible

! for scheduling all functions programmed by the different clubs
and/or organizations that may be formed by those living within the

. condominium complex. Nothing herein contained shall be construed

to require the Service and Maintenance Contractor to oversee

| the various programs initiated by the clubs or organizations,

or supply any items or requirements for the performance and funct1on5
of said clubs or organizations, such as billiard table tops, etc.
The Service and Maintenance Contractor has the right to provide for
such recreation facilities through contractual agreement with
another party, i.e. the owner of the recreation facilities, but at
no additional cost to unit owners.

III. The Service and Maintenance Contractor recognizes that
from time to time various clubs and/or organizations may be formed
by the condominium unit owners wherein said organization may require
their members to pay nominal dues and fees for the financial assis-
tance in the performance of their functions; and, it is to be
specifically understood that the Service and Maintenance Contractor
shall in no way be responsible for the collection of these dues
and/or fers or the enforcement of thesame; but, however, any such |
fees and dues assessed by the various clubs and/or organizations '
referred to herein shall be subject to the approval at all times
of the said Service and Maintenance Contractor. All functions and
activities shall at all times be conducted within the constraints
of Government regulations, and the rules as outlined in this
Service and Maintenance AGreement.

IV. That the Service and Maintenance Contractor covenants
and agrees, subject to insurance conditions and fee adjustments as
provided in Paragraph VI, to procure and keep in force public
liability and workmen's compensation insurance to protect the
Service and Maintenance Contractor and the Association from any
claim or damage to persons or property or for an injury to any
employee of Service and Maintenance Contractor incurred while
Service and Maintenance Contractor or its workmen are performing
any duties under the terms of this Agreement for a minimum coverage
of One Million Dollars ($1,000,000.00) single limit bodily injury
and/or property damage.

V. The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall not under
any circumstances be liable under or by reason of this Agreement,
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VI. It is understood and agreed that the expense of this
Service and Maintenance Contract shall be borne by each condo-
minium parcel owner in the condominium and apportioned as follows:

. UNIT CATEGORIES

Category A: 106, 107
206,207
306, 307
406, 407

Category B: 105, 108
205, 208
305, 308
405, 408

Category C: 103, 104, 109, 110
203, 204, 209, 210
303, 304, 309, 310
403, 404, 409, 410

Category D: 102, 111
202, 211
302, 311
402, 411

Category E: 101, 112
201, 212
301, 312
401, 412

SCHEDULE OF INITIAL MONTHLY SERVICE
AND MAINTENANCE FEES

CategoXy A . . . ¢ o o« « o o « o » « =« « « « 564.00

Catedory B « % s » & % o 5 % @ 5 % @ %o & & # $S71:00

CALegOTY € w i ¢ o o & » o & 5 = & & @ 5 & S73:00
CEtegory¥ D o w < = & 5 s » = % &+ s o w & 5 « 573,00
CAtegorY B o & s+ = % & 5 # & @ § & % @& '« & = 975.00

The above schedule of Initial Service and Maintenance Fees
shall continue through December 31,1979 , at which time the
rates shall be increased $3.00 per month commencing January 1, 1980.
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through the balance of the contract, i.e. through December 31:7‘
1992 based on the individual unit owner's percentage of ownership
of the common elements as follows:

Category A - The increase shall be the sum of
$ 2.70 commencing January 1, 1981
and an increase of $ 2.70 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter fQr the term of the
contract.

Category B - The increase shall be the sum of
$_2.98 commencing January 1, 1981
and an increase of $2.98 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

Category C - The increase shall be the sum of
$_3.06 commencing January 1, 1981
and an increase of $3.06 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

Category D - The increase shall be the sum of
$ 3.06 commencing January 1, 1981
and an increase of $3.06 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

1

The increase shall be the sum of
$3.14 commencing January 1, 1981
and in increase of $3.14 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

Category E

The monthly maintenance fee for each condominium
parcel owner shall be increased as provided for hereinafter to
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TAE COmon eiements and irrespective of the amount of time each

apartment i ccug by the unit owner or any person authorized
to reside therein. The increases shall be according to the
following schedule for the duration of the contract:

(a) Sewer: 1In the event that the County of Pinellas,
which is presently furnishing the sewer service to the said condo-
minium units, increases its rate, such increase per unit will be
added to the maintenance fee for each unit effective the first montH
following such increase. Such increase shall be proportionate to
each unit owners' percentage of ownership of the common elements
as set forth herein. There shall be no increase in the amount of
the management fee for this increase.

(b) Water: 1In the event that the County of Pinellas,
which is presently furnishing the water to the said condominium
units, increases its rate per gallon by an amount equal to five
percent (5%) of the rate per gallon being charged as of the first
day of January 1980, such increase will be apportioned among the
condominium units by the addition to the monthly maintenance fee,
beginning with the month following such increase, the sum of
$8.00 to be paid by the Association, which sum shall be proportioned
to each unit owner predicated upon each unit owners' percentage of
ownership of the common — elements as set forth herein . There
shall be no increase in the amount of the management fee for this
increase. For each increase of the rate per gallon equaling five
percent (5%) made by the said County, the maintenance fee shall be
increased as hereinabove set forth.

(c) Gas: 1In the event that Florida Gas Company,
which is presently furnishing gas to the said condominium units,
increases its rate per B.T.U, by an amount egual to five percent
(5%) of the rate per B.T.U. being charged as of the first day of
January, 1980, such increase will be apportioned among the condo-
minium units by the addition to the monthly maintenance fee,
beginning with the month following such increase, the sum of $17.00

to be paid by the Association, which sum shall be proportioned
to each unit owner predicated upon each unit owners' percentage of

ownership of the common elements as set forth herein. There shall
be no increase in the amount of the management fee for this increass.
For each increase of the rate per B.T.U. equaling five percent
(58) made by the said Company, the maintenance fee shall be
increased as hereinabove set forth.

(d) Electricity: 1In the event that Florida Power
Corporation, which is presently furnishing electricity to the said
condominium units, increases its rates per KWH by an amount equal
to five percent (5%) of the rate per KWH being charged as of the
first day of January, 1980, such increase will be apportioned
among the condominium units by the addition to the monthly
maintenance fee, beginning with the month following such increase,
the sum of $15.00 to be paid by the Association, which sum shall be
proportioned to each unit owner predicated upon each unit owners'
percentage of ownership of the common elements as set forth herein.
There shall be no increase in the amount of the management fee for
this increase. For each increase of the rate per KWH equaling five
percent (5%) made by the said Corporation, the maintenance fee
shall be increased as hereinabove set forth.

(e) Trash: 1In the event that the present private
contractor or its successor or successors furnishing such trash
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montnly maintenance fee, beginning with the month following such
increase, the sum of $10.00to be paid by the Association, which sum
shall be proportioned to each unit owner predicated upon each unit
owners' percentage of ownership of the common elements as set forth
herein. There shall be no increase in the amount of the management
fee for this increase. For each increase of the rate per receptacle
equaling ten percent (10%) made by the said Company, the maintenance
fee shall be increased as hereinabove set forth.

(f) 1Insurance: 1In the event that any insurance company
that is providing insurance coverage as required by the Service and
Maintenance Contractor on said condominium property raises its
rates by an amount equal to five percent (5%) of the rate being
charged "per $1,000.00 of insurance coverage" as of the first day
of January, 1980, such increase will be apportioned among the condo-
minium units by the addition to the monthly maintenance fee, beginning
with the month following such increase, the sum of $10.00to be paid
by the Association, which sum shall be proportioned to each unit
owner predicated upon each unit owners' percentage of ownership of
the common elements as set forth herein. There shall be no increase
in the amount of the management fee for this increase. For each
increase of the rate being charged equaling five percent (5%) made
by the insurance company, the maintenance fee shall be increased
as hereinabove set forth.

If there should be a need for an increase in the
amount of insurance coverage because inflation would create a higher
replacement cost for the building, then such increase in insurance
premium cost shall be borne by the condominium parcel owner, and
cost of same shall be proportionate to each unit cwner's percentage
of ownership of the common elements as set forth herein; and paid
monthly to the Service and Maintenance Contractor. The initial amount
of insurance coverage to be used as a base for calculating any
additional costs to the Association and/or unit owner will be
$_825,000.00 .

The Board of Directors shall have the right to assess
the condominium parcel owner for any and all fees required to
maintain a volunteer fire protection service, and said fee may
be paid once annually.

The primary obligation, however, for the payment to the
Service and Maintenance Contractor shall be by the condominium
owners individually. Each owner of a condominium unit shall be
responsible for payment to the Service and Maintenance Contractor
in an amount as provided for in the schedule set forth herein, which
sum shall be payable monthly as of the date of closing and/or date
of occupancy of the condominium unit, whichever will occur first.
That in the event the owner of the condominium unit fails to pay
the specified amount charged to the designated unit which he owns,
to the Service and Maintenance Contractor on or before the tenth
day of each month, then the Service and Maintenance Contractor shall
be authorized to discontinue and terminate any one or all of the
services to such unit that are provided for by the Service and
Maintenance Contractor until said owner shall have made full pay-
ment in accordance with the terms and conditions of this Agreement.
However, it is specifically understood that the Service and Maint-
nance Contractor shall be authorized during the term of this Agree-
ment to delegate the authority of the collection by the Service
and Maintenance Contractor from the various condominium owners to
the said Association. That in the event such a delegation is made
by the Service and Maintenance Contractor, the payment due to the
Service and Maintenance Contractor by the Association shall be in
the gross amount as above indicated monthly, and shall be anable

on the first day of each and every month commencing from the date
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to charge an annual interest rate of ten percent (10%) on any and
all past due debts until paid in full. The costs incurred in
collecting same, including a reasonable attorney's fee, shall be
secured by a lien against the condominium unit and all interest
therein owned by the members against which the lien is made, and
such lien shall arise in favor of the Service and Maintenace
Contractor and shall come into effect upon recordation of this
instrument and the lien for all such sums due hereunder shall date
back to said date and shall be deemed to be prior to and superior
to the creation of any homestead status for any condominium parcel
and to any subsequent lien or encumbrance, except the lien referred
to herein shall be suybordinate and inferior to that of an insti-
tutional first mortgagee.

VIII. Any unit owner shall have the right prior to con-
struction to install at the unit owners' expense, washers and/or

driers in the said unit with the written approval of the Service
and Maintenance Contractor and/or Developer, and in the event of
such installation, such units shall be charged an additional
monthly maintenance fee of Four Dollars ($4.00).

IX. The Service and Maintenance Contractor may from time
to time contemplate erecting and/or providing additional areas to
be designated for recreational use. In addition to the area which
has now been designated under Paragraph II(k) hereinabove, this may
be done by way of an amendment to this Service and Maintenance
Agreement, which amendment shall be filed among the public records
of Pinellas County, Florida, and such amendment need be executed
and acknowledged only by the Service and Maintenance Contractor
named herein and need not be approved by the Association, unit

!! owners, or lienors or mortgagees of units of the condominium,
! whether or not elsewhere required by amendments. Nothing herein

shall be construed as obligating the Service and Maintenance Con-
tractor to either erect and/or provide additional area to be
designated for recreational use other than that which is already
provided for hereinabove in Paragraph II(k).

X. The Service and Maintenance Contractor's compensation
(included as part of the monthly maintenance fee as set forth in
Paragraph VI hereof) for the services including administrative
costs, shall be the sum of $480.00 per month, with a total annual
amount of $5,760.00, payable monthly in advance at the rate of
$10.00 per month, per unit, with a total annual amount of
$120.00 per unit.

XI. The Service and Maintenance Contractor's Responsibilities
and Duties.

A. Definitions. BAs used herein the following subheadings
shall have the following meanings:

(1) TIME: Shall mean the time schedule for
the performance of the services designated.

(2) MANAGEMENT FEE: Shall mean the designated
cost per month per unit as the management fee to super-
vise and perform services performed under the Management
Contract. The costs of the monthly management fee per
unit of $10.00 is included in the schedule of maintenance
fees as set forth in Paragraph VI hereof, and is part thereof.
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MANAGEMENT FEE: $1.60.

COST: Request postage and stationery.

PERSONNEL: One part-time clerk.

SUPERVISION: One part-time Manager.

(2) Cause the property to be maintained accord-
ing to the standards as set forth in the Service and
Maintenance Contract, including landscaping, cleaning,
maintenance and such repair work as may be necessary,
subject to the provisions of the condominium documents.

TIME: As reqguired,

MANAGEMENT FEE: §1,75.

COST: Costs as provided for services specified
in the Service and Maintenance Contract.

PERSONNEL: As required.
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COST: Costs as provided for services specified
in the Service and Maintenance Contract.

PERSONNEL: One part-time person.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(6) Supervise and cause to be placed and kept
in force all insurance necessary to protect unit
owners as reguired by the Service and Maintenance
Contract. Refer to Paragraph II, Page One of this
Agreement herein.

TIME: Annually or as otherwise regquired.

MANAGEMENT FEE: §$.25.

COST: Cost as provided for insurance coverage
as specified in the Service and Maintenance
Contract. Refer to Paragraph II, Items (a)
and (f), Pages 1 and 3 of this Agreement
herein.

PERSONNEL: None.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

1AW OIrricreEs
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TIME: As required, i

MANAGEMENT FEE: Included in item 6 above.

COST: None.
PERSONNEL: None.
L]

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(8) Cause to be paid regularly and punctually:

(a) All utility charges as provided in
the Service and Maintenance Contract.

TIME: As required.

MANAGEMENT FEE: $2.50.

COST: Postage as required.

PERSONNEL: One part-time clerk and one part-time
accountant.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(9) Investigate, hire, pay, supervise and dis-
charge the personnel necessary to be employed in order
to properly maintain and operate the property. Such
personnel shall, in every instance, be independent con-
tractors or in the employ of the Service and Maintenance

Contractor.

TIME: As required.

MANAGEMENT FEE: $3.00.

COST: As reguired.
PERSONNEL: As regquired,

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(10) Maintain all television antennas and amplifiers
servicing the various conaominium units. Refer to Page 2,
paragraph (e) of this Agreement herein.

TIME: As reguired.

MANAGEMENT FEE: §$.15,

AW OIFFICES
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\€) Dnali NOt pe responsible IOr repairing, replacing
or cleaning any screens or windows or sliding glass doors. The
service and Maintenance Contractor shall only be responsible for
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TO HIS PAYMENT OF HIS MONTHLY MAINTENANCE FEES, SO LONG AS THE
MAINTENANCE COMPANY IS FULFILLING ITS OBLIGATIONS UNDER THE TERMS
OF THIS MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT.

(f) sShall not be responsible for furnishing the supplies,
repairs and replacement of the billiard tables and shuffleboard
courts placed in or upon said recreational premises. Such repairs,
supplies or replacements being the responsibility of the billiard
or shuffleboard clubps that may be formed by the condominium unit
owners, or the Associations of the Condominiums who have privilege
to said facilities.

XV. Vending Machines and Coin Laundries:

(a) The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall have the
sole right to maintain, own and operate vending machines and auto-
matic coin laundries and driers on the premises and all income from
said machines shall belong to the Service and Maintenance Con-
tractor and any expenses in connection with the said operation
shall be paid by the Service and Maintenance Contractor, and all
charges shall be reasonable and in accordance with the average
rates and charges for similar services.

XVI. Covered Parking Spaces:

(a) The owner of a condominium unit may upon closing
or any time thereafter during the term of this Service and Mainte-
nance Agreement buy and have constructed by the Service and Mainte-
nance Contractor and/or Developer a covered or sheltered parking
space. The construction and installation of said covered or
sheltered parking spaces must be contiguous to one another. No
installation will start until a mininum of ten (10) carports have
been contracted for. Fifty percent (50%) of contract amount to be
paid at time of purchase.

(b) Condominium owners shall pay the sum of Two Dollars
($2.00) per month to the Service and Maintenance Contractor, which
sum shall be payable the first day of each and every month commenc-
ing from the date of closing or occupancy of the covered or
sheltered puarking space, whichever shall occur first. For this
fee, the Service and Maintenance Contractor shall provide service
for keeping the parking area of said covered or sheltered are
broom-swept clean and from time to time shall paint the non-
aluminum upright supports of said covered or sheltered space,
subject, however, to ordinary wear and tear, and the Service and
Maintenance Contractor shall not be responsible for any replace-
ment or repair of said covered or sheltered parking space or for
damage done by others such as vehicles, willful destruction or any
acts of God, but not limited thereto. The Service and Maintenance
Contractor shall not be responsible for property damage and liability]
insurance covering the covered or sheltered parking spaces. Any
public liability coverage on said carports shall be the responsi-
bility of the individual carport owners or the Association.

An alteration and additions policy is available
to condominium unit owners (called HO6) through your Home Owners
Policy.

1AW OPFPICES
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Herman Geller, President 4223 b
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Attest: J/fffj;732§;z/)42¢6%éég
Robert J7/Gellér, setvretary ..__>

i/

TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS

: / NO. INC.

— - — / - s = ﬁ "
/7 ~// By 0@/«/ rws«aéﬂf
", Jerry/w. nip, Presid/ t

sy I
Attest \ el e

STATE OF FLORIDA ) Helene Szabries, Sﬁcrglary
COUNTY OF PINELLAS )
The foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me this day of

and Secretary respectively of H. GELLER MANAGEMENT CORP., a Florida
corporation; and by JERRY W. JONES and HELENE SZABRIES, President
and Secretary respectively of TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS, NO. ’
INC., a non-profit Florida Corporation, all on behalf of said
corporations.

Notary Public

I (or we), the undersigned Buyer(s) have read the foregoing Service
and Maintenance Agreement and I (or we) approve and consent to the
terms and conditions set forth therein and further agree to abide by
all the conditions and covenants as set forth in said Service and
Maintenance Agreement.

Buyer

1AW ODYVFICYS

Buver
PARKER axp PAR}?’BR

IHMEIR CENTHAL AV S

Date

, 19 by HERMAN GELLER and ROBERT J. GELLER, President
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UTILITY RATE INCREASES

GAS

The gas utility rate has increased from $.3235 per therm of gas used to
$.3876 per therm. This is a 19.8% increase in the rate charged.

The rate increase in the maintenance fee is $17.00 for each 5% of utility
rate increase. This rate increase extended equals $51.00. Based on your percentage
of ownership (2.7353 %) your portion of this increase equals § / =&

ELECTRIC

The electric utility rate has increased from $48.85 per kilowatt hour of
electricity used to $55.77 per kilowatt hour. This is a 19.0% increase in the
rate charged.

The rate increase in the maintenance fee is $15.00 for each 5% of utility
rate increase. This rate increase extended equals $45.00. Based on your percentage
of owership (2.7%%2 %) your portion of this increase equals § <-7¢

TRASH DISPOSAL

The service charge for trash disposal has increased from $41.00 per container
per month to $47.15 per container per month. This is a 15% increase in the rate
charged.

The rate increase in the maintenance fee is $10.00 for each 10% of rate increase.
The rate increase extended equals $10.00. Based on your percentage of ownership
(2.725> %) your portion of this increase equals § ¢ a1l :

The total rate increase for these utilities and services is $22%  per month. This
increase is retroactive to January 1, 1982.

In light of this increase, $§ ¥ » ¢ is due to bring your maintenance fee up to
date through February 28, 1982.

EFFECTIVE MARCH 1, 1982 YOUR NEW MAINTENANCE FEE IS § 57 3/

B141.541h Avenue North. St Petersburg. Flonda 33709, Phone (813) 546-2485
25 Years Expenence — Specialists In Condominium Maintenance And Management



. s S AMOUNT

sULSHTDES 3§ Sk -al?i- 138 ]iq } ||“lhlﬁ 1 ] bue
SERVICE ADDRES . SBERVICE ADDRESS
3 ; |5708 bDTH ST N HSE 950 AQTH ST N HSE -
JJ:,,"- e .n...-u i LN ‘ ; ,{W{\‘/ DEMaND
e 1 SEL REVERSE SIDL FOR CODES | b 1) Vbl SEC REVERSE SIDE FOR COOLS
o ComBT, ACCOUNT MUMBER ﬁ, on ConsT. ACCOUNT WUMBER -
JAN 20 81 02|14872 |2300% JAN 20 a2 18 | 02]1991 (0950
New Rate Calculations: 195.12 01d Rate Ca]culatlons: 132.12
-Fuel Cost Adjustment: 32.60 -Fuel Cost Adjustment: 31.29
162.52 100.83

$162.52 : 2916= $.55734/KWH $100.83 + 2152 = ., 4685/KWH

New Rate .5578

0ld Rate . L4685

Increase .0893

Calculation for percentage of increase:

4685 x (x%) = .0893 -
x¥ = ,0893 : .4685
x = _1906

Percentage of increase is 19.0%
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lL;hAJJY::;l. 4 O].
1932 ELECTRICITY
RATE INCREASE

SOMPANY AUDIT GROUP
"ION CALCULATION
1/20/82 Bill $ 195.12 for 2,916 KuH
1/20/81 Bill § 132.12 for 2,152 KWH
1982 1981 1982
KVH Cost 195.12 KWH Cost 132,12 KWH Cost 195.12
Fuel Cost -32.60
162.52 KiH 2,152 KWH 2,916
162.52 132.12 195.12
———=,5573 / KWH — = ,06139 / KWH —= ,06691 / KWH
2916 2152 2916
.5578 / KiH New Rate  .06691 / KWH
4685 / KuH 01d Rate .06139 / KWH .
.0893 / KUH Increase .00552 / KWH -
N
<
.0893 00552 5
= =.1986 % Increase = — = ,0899 >
U685 .06139 R
°
2
19.0 % Increase 8.99 %
I
i o
crements % 45,00 One 5 % increment $ 15.00 X
3
b )
s 3 30.00 / menth from 1/1/82 to date for Jefferson Building. E
A
)
4

[
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March 14, 1983

ELECTRIC UTILITY RATE INCREASE

TO: UNIT OWNERS,

The base rate for electric energy, with all station and conservation
adjustments removed, has increased from 2.807¢ per kilowatt hour to 3.811¢
per kilowatt hour. This is a 35.768% increase in the rate charged by Florida
Power Corporation.

The increase in the maintenance fee is $15.00 for each 5% of utility rate
increase, This rate increase extended equals $105.00. Based on your percentage
of ownership, (‘}_,;_5-'3‘% ), your portion of the increase equals 32-2.3 8

As this increase was effective as of February 27, 1983 from Florida Power
Corp., your maintenance fee beginning April lst will be increased by the
amount indicated.

YOUR NEW MAINTENANCE FEE BEGINNING APRIL 1S §$ 9/. P3

If you have any questions regarding this increase, please check with your
Association President.

Thank you for your co-operation.

H. Geller Management

B141.541n Avenue North, St Petersburg. Flonda 33709. Phone (813) 546-2485
25 Years Expenence — Speciahsts In Condominium Mainlenance And Management @I



R5-1 01 RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
ACILITIES CHARGE 5.00
NERGY CEARGE
KWE € 2.Bg2¢c
FTUEL CHARGE
KWh G 3.442c

] ECT ALL INQUIRIES TO: (B13)B2E-8B711
5.0. BOx 67
$129 PARK BLVD
PINZLLAS PARK, FL& 22280

tr *d

TOTAL ELECTRIC COST

INTERIX RATE ADJUSTMENT

TOTAL DUE THIS STATEMENT

EPOSIT ON ACCOUNT - NODNZ -

DELINQUENT AFTER 5:00 F.M. MAR 20 83

_____ ENERGY CONSERVATION ---------- | - NOTE: The energy charge of 2.862¢includes an energy
i conservation charge of .055¢.

RING THIS MONTH YDU USED &N AVERAGE OF

#4H PER DAY &S COMPARED TO 21 KWH H 2.862¢
QIRAY {FOR! THE -SANE WHNTHI LEST VE4H -0.055¢ energy conservation charge
2.807¢ actual energy charge

[F YOU NEED SOME HELP TO PLUG COSTLY
t. ENERGY LzAvS, CaLL ON US AS PART !
DUR HOME ENIQGY FIXUP PRDGRAM, WE'LL ]
TERMINE WHLT LD 52 DONE, ESTIMATE |
i 3. ARRANGE WORK AND EVEN |

ART OF Th:I COST FOR MORE H
CRMATION, CaLL CUR DFFICE |

‘




TR = STRACES N S I i [0 3%
RATE NBUMBER FROM TO DAYS PREVIODUS PRESENT CONS
to=2 1-27-8B2 2-28-83 RCTUAL ACTUAL i
v 2EC [B1Z)B2Z-B711 RS-1 01 RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
z 5.45
10
53 32733

"1ZENS WHT W] EC £ c
WISTANCE CSuUR: . iR ¥ H
RGED TO REGIST ITH TH LoCaL
LORID& C3VIL D SE UNIT CONTACT
UNIT IN YOU Ia FOR CCMPLETE
TCRMATION
------ ENERGY CONSERVATION ----------

IRING THIS MSNTH

¥ USED AN AVIRAGEZ OrF
= PER D&Y AS CD
.

SARED TO 3 KwH
MONTH LAST YEAR
Y 1 KwH PER DAY

DzY FOR

? MEATING COSTS CanN BE REDUCED
O 10% BY WRAPPING YDUR WATER HEATER
NK IN AN INSULATION BLANKET AND

|

PIPES AS & PART OF
PROGRAM, WE WILL
You. AND EVEN

SULATING TH:Z
HOME ENIRG

o)
o
(011
La3

(9
M
n
“"

ZLECTRIC COST

TOTAL DUE THIS STATEMENT

DZPOSIT ON ACCOUKRT - NONE -

n
)
o
't

'C

DZLINQUERT AFZIZER M. MAR 2£ B3

NOTE:

The energy charge of 3.866¢ includes an energy
conservation charge of .055¢.

3.866¢
- .055¢ energy conservation charge
3.811¢ actual energy charge




Calculation of percentage of rate increase by Florida Power Corporation
for electric energy.

01d Rate 28.07 / 1000 KWH (2.807¢/KWH)
New Rate 38.11 / 1000 KWH (3.811¢/KWH)
Increase 10.04 / 1000 KWH (1.004¢/KWH)
(x3) 28.07 = 10.04

x% = 10.04 % 28,07

x% = 35,768%
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8/83

3/83

ANALYSIS OF
1983 ELECTRICITY

RATE INCREASE
IMANAGEMENT CONPANY
CALCULATION

Energy charge 3,866 ¢/KWH 2/28/83
Conservation charge ~- .055 ¢/KWH
3.811 ¢/KWH

Energy charge 2.862 ¢/KVH 2/23/83
Conservation charge - .055 ¢/KVH

AUDIT GROUP
CALCULATION

Energy & Fuel charge 7.308 ¢/KWH

Energy & Fuel charge

6.304 ¢/KWH

01ld Rate
New Rate

10,04

% Increase = e 35767
28.07

Increase 35.77 %

Seven 5 % increments $ 105.00

2.807 ¢/KWH

- - - - - - - - - - - -

$ 28.07 / 1000 KvwH
$ 38.11 / 1000 KWH

$ 10.04 / 1000 KWH

0l1d Rate
New Rate

$ 63.04 / 1000 KWH
$ 73.08 / 1000 (WH

" $ 10,04 / 1000 KWH

% Increase = 19,0k = .15926
63.04
15.93 %

Increase

Three 5 % increments $ 45.00

Overcharge is $ 60.00 / month from 4/1/83 to date for Jefferson Building.

J
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CIRCUIT CIVIL NO, 84-5225-10

RUTH BENDER, ROY BRUMMER,
JOHN FALK, LILLIANA PENZA,
LEE WALD, LILLIAN WEISS and
LEONARD YARMUS,
Plaintiffs,
V5.
H. GELLER MANAGEMENT CORPORATION,

Defendant.
_

SETTLEMENT ACREEMENT

Come now the Plaintiffs, ROY BRUMMER, LEONARD YARMUS
and JOHN FALK, and the Defendant, H., GELLER MANAGEMENT
CORPORATION, joined by their respective counsel, and make and
enter into this Settlement Agreement as a full and complete
settlement of the above styled cause.

wWwhereas, the Defendant, H. GELLER MANAGEMENT
CORPORATION, does provide management services for Terrace Park
of Five Towns No. 15, Inc., a Condominium Association, pursuant
to that certain Service and Maintenance Agreement, which is
attached to the Amended Complaint and made a part thereof as
Exhibit "B", which services provided by the Defendant include,
but are not necessarily limited to the collection of monthly
maintenance fees from condominium unit owners on behalf of the
Condominium Association (which collection services are provided
voluntarily as a courtesy and pursuant to the agreement may be
terminated at any time) and the payment of costs for utilities
and maintenance of condominium property; and

Whereas the Plaintiffs, ROY BRUMMER, LEONARD YARMUS
and JOHN FALK, are owners of condominium units within and which
are a part of Terrace Park of Five Towns No. 15 and are members

of Terrace Park of Five Towns No, 15, Inc., a Condominium

Association, and have brought this their claim to have made




pefendant, H. GELLER MANAGEMENT CORPORATION; and

Whereas, it is the desire and intention of the
Plaintiffs and the Defendant to settle the above styled cause by
agreeing upon a method and manner to make available certain
documents as hereinafter specifically described. It is the
specific intent of the parties hereto that the documents to be
made available by the Defendant for inspection by the Plaintiffs
are those documents pertaining to items which may directly cause
an increase from time to time in the maintenance fees pertaining
to Terrace Park of Five Towns No. 15, Inc., a Condominium, which
items are paid by the Defendant, H. GELLER MANAGEMENT
CORPORATION, to third parties from the condominium unit
manitenance fees received by the Defendant, and it is not the
intent to open for inspection the books and records pertaining
to the internal costs of business and oprations of H. Geller
Management Corporation,

Therefore, in consideration of the premises, the
mutual covenants by the parties to be performed, and as full and
complete settlement of the aone styled cause, it is agreed as
follows:

) [ PRODUCTION OF DOCUMENTS:

It is hereby stipulated and agreed that the
Defendant will make the following documents available for
examination by the Plaintiffs at the offices of the Defendant at
8141 - 54th Avenue North, St, Petersburg, Florida:

A. All documents pertaining to gas, electric,
sewer, water, and trash/waste disposal utilities provided to
Terrace Park of Five Towns No. 15, a Condominium, and which set
forth or otherwise include tne cost incurred for such services

provided to Terrace Park of Five Towns No., 15, a Condominium,

for the period of time commencing October 1, 1979 and ending




before the 316 day of H"Y , 1985, Plaintiffs shall nm‘
remove any original document from the records of the Defendant
without the express consent of the Defendant, nor shall the
Plaintiffs do any act during their examination of the documents
which shall unreasonably interfere with the businesss and
operations of the Defendant corporation.

3. Notwithstanding anything hereunto the contrary,
the parties hereby specifically agree and acknowledge that the
production of the afore-stated documents to the Plaintiffs are
for the sole purpose of settling and resolving the above styled
cause, and that the Defendant is not otherwise obligated to make
said documents available for examination by any individual unit
owner or member of the Condominium Association, The Defendant
does agree to make these documents pertaining to those items
above listed, available to the Board of Directors of Terrace
Park of Five Towns No, 15, Inc., at all times henceforth so long
as the Defendant shall manage and pay the maintenance and
utility costs of the subject condominium, at reasonable times
and upon reasonable notice from the Board of Directors.,

4. Upon production by the Defendant of the evidence
of costs above described, the parties hereby agree to stipulate
to the dismissal of the above styled cause with prejudice and

without taxation of costs.
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GAS  COST3
1980 1981 1982 1983 1984
BUDGET 5,328.00 5,328.00 5,940.00 5,940,00 5,940.00
AUDITED 2,138.53 3,878.33 4,357.00 5,672.81 6,314,902
OVER 3,189.47  1,449.67  1,582,08 267.19  ( 374.92 )
CHARGE - ® ’ i i ) * '
5 Year Total 6,113.49
ELECTRIC COSTS
ia80 1981 1982 1983 1984
BUDGET 2,160.00 2,160.00 2,700.00 3,780.00 3,960.00
AUDITED 1,060.24 1,607.78 1,500.10 1,460.05 1,560.47
OVER
CHARGE 1,099.76 552.22 1,199.90 2,319.95 2,300.53
5 Year Total 7,571.36
+* 3#* * 3t +* +# * 3 +# +#* +* L * L] +* 3#* i k-3 3+
The above utilities are regulated by the Public Service Commiscion
3 3% 3 3 3 +# 3 ¥ 3+ 3* 4 3 3* 3* * ¥* * * *
WATER  COSTS3
1980 1981 1982 1983 1984
BUDGET 2,592.00 2,592,00 2,944, 00 2,976.00 2,976.00
AUDITED 1,548.82 1,891.85 2,289,.52 2,243,65 2,392.06
OVER
CHARGE 1,043.18 700.15 654,88 732.35 583.94
5 YEAR TOTAL 3,714.50

Wiater costs are controlled by Pinellas County.
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CORPORATION

February 26, 1987

Mr. John F. Falk, P.E.
7975 - 58th Avenue North
St. Petersburg, FL 33709

Dear Mr. Falk:

At your request, I have reviewed the calculations attached to your
Audit Group report concerning 1982 and 1983 electric rate increases.

Assuming that the purpose of the exercise is to determine the number
of whole, five percent increments in each of the two increases in Florida
Power’s rates per KWH, the correct calculations are those performed by the
Audit Group. The Management Company calculations are incorrect because
they exclude charges for fuel and conservation costs, which are part of
Florida Power’s KWH rates.

I should also mention that the resale of electricity is prohibited by
the regulations and orders of the Florida Public Service Commission, and
the terms and conditions contained in Florida Power’s tariffs approved by
the Commission. This means that a customer such as the Management Company
may be reimbursed only for the actual cost of electric service billed to
it by Florida Power. Any additional reimbursement beyond its actual cost
would constitute a prohibited resale of electricity.

Please let me know if I can provide any additional information
regarding this matter.

Very truly yours,

Sumcll £ 2

Samuel F. Nixon, Jr.
Supervisor, Rate Design and
Administration

SFNjr/t1b

GENERAL OFFICE: 3201 Thiny-fourth Street S- uth « P.0O. Box 14042 « Si. Pelersburg, Florida 33733 « (813) B66-5151
A Florida Progress Company



Dear Sir:

1 an seeking interpretive opinions from several sources as to
what constitutes "rate per KWH" in the use of the term as shown below
in an excerpt from an agreement document. )

"In the event that Florida Power Corporation, which is presently
furnishing electriocity to ( BLANK ), increases its rates per KWH by
an amount equal to X % of the rate per KWH being charged as of

( BLARK ) date, such increase will be == == == == «o."

A disagreement hinges on whether or not "Fuel Charge"™ is part
of "rate per EWH" and while it appears patently obvious, you can
help to settle the disagreement by supplying an FPC interpretation.

A self addressed, stamped envelope is inoluded for your answer.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Very truly yours,

John F. Falk.



Power

CORPORATION

March 30, 1983

Mr. John F. Falk
7975 - 58th Avenue North
St. Petersburg, FL 33709

Re: Letter to Mr. Lee Scott
dated March 24, 1983

Dear Mr. Falk:

This is in response to the referenced letter in which you request an
"interpretive opinion ... as to what constitutes ' rate per KWH'" as used in an
agreement which you quote in part.

As we discussed on the telephone, Florida Power Corporation is not a
party to the agreement to which you refer. Therefore, Florida Power Corporation
cannot offer an opinion as to the meaning of terms as used in that agreement.
Also, if you are involved in a dispute over an agreement, you may be well advised
to consult an attorney of your choice.

However, I am enclosing a copy of Florida Power Corporation's standard
residential service tariff. The tariff reflects that the bills of residential
customers have three components. The customer charge is a fixed rate stated in
dollars and cents, while the energy and demand charge and the fuel charge are
rates per KWH stated in cents per KWH.

Gen

Please do not hesitate to contact your local Florida Power Corporation
office if you have questions concerning your individual bill for electric service.

Sincerely,

" Steven A. McClaren
Corporate Counsel

SAM:sm
Enclosure
cc: Mr. L. H. Scott

eral Office 3201 Thiy-fourth Street Soulh « P.C Box 14042, St Petersburg. Flonda 33733 e 813—866.5151
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Gentlemen:

I am seeking interpretive opinions from several sources as to
what constitutes "rate per KWH" in the use of the term as shown below
in en excerpt from an agreement document:

»>
-

.

"In the event that Florida Power Corporation, which is presently
furnishing electricity to ( BLANK )s increases its rates per KWH by
en amount equal to X % of the rate per KWH being charged as of

( BLANK ) date, such increase will be == - == on ...m

A disagreement hinges on whether or not "Puel Charge®™ is part
of "rate per KWH"™ and while it appears patently obvious, you can
help to settle the disagreement by supplying a PSC interpretation.

A self addressed, stamped envelope is included for your answer.
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Very truly yours,

John P. Falk.
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April 14, 1983

Mr. John F. Falk
7975 57th Avenue North
St. Petersburg, Florida 33709

Dear Mr. Falk:

The inquiry which you sent the Commission, dated
March 24, 1983, has been given to me for a response.
Your letter requests an interpretation of the phrase
"rate per KWH" as it is used in a specific contract.

Initially I must point out that it is not possible
to give you an accurate definition of the phrase as it
is being used in the contract without being able to
review the entire document. Very often the context of
a phrase dictates a meaning which might not be the "plain
meaning" of the term. Therefore, I can only respond as
to the meaning which is used here at the Commission.

"Rate per KWH" is defined as the amount by which all
charges increase as enerqy consumption increases. Further-

more, "rate per KW" refers to the demand or capacity charge,

As I stated earlier, I hope that you consider the
definition which I have provided in light of the fact that
I have not seen the entire contract.

If there is anything else which I could do for you
in the future, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Carrie J. Hightman

Staff Counsel

CJH:ccm

FLETCHER BUILDING . 101 EAST GAINES STREET . TALLAHASSEE 32301-8153
An Alfirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer
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Charles Parmelee

CoPhp = 1
CHARLES R. PARMELEE
Utility Consultant
1025 Princeton Walk
Marietta, GA 30068
(404) 973-1388

EDUCATION:

EXPERIENCE:

1980-1891

Bom in Dallas, Texas; Decomber 5, 1946
Married 21 years, three children

Georgla State University, B.A. (Mathematics), 1970

GoomialruhndTedrnbgy.'lm-im
mmewm(mm)

Miami-Dade Junior College, 1971 - 1972,
Courses in Accounting, Business, and Business Law

EbmoBtﬂanmﬂkrg;SmbrProjeuConwm Majo: areas of expertise are
mmmmdwgntmmmmmmam“

, and load research administration. Has performed market analysis for valuation
of several electric generating stationa.

mmmmmmmmmm:

vawmmny-w:mmadoﬂgnmamudﬂw
in design of retall rates.

thonGaByaun.lnc.-Praparedmofmiooaudyiorratoﬂling.

Arkansas Electric Cooperative Corporation - Developed a wholesale rate design
proposal for submittal 1o cooperative members and for review by state commission.

Jacksonville Electric Authority - Advised JEA Rate Division regarding tariff modifications

wmﬁammumad-day rateslnresponseloa!-'loddaPubﬁchice
Commission Order. Reviewed final rate design. Project Manager for Cost of Service

Intemational Paper Company - Assisted in review of Bonneville Powei Authority rate
proposals and preparation of testimony for BPA hearings.

Mississippi County Flectric Cooperative, Blytheville, Arkansas - Developed an alternative
wholesale rate proposal for presentation to Arkansas Commission. Testified before
Commission.

City of Marietta, Georgia - Designed retail electric rates and made rate design
presentation 1o the Board of Lights and Water for approval.

Savannah Electric and Power Company - Advised and assisted SEPCO management
and staff in design and implementatior: of major modifications to retall rate structure.



EXPERIENCE:
(Continued)

-2- CHARLES R. PARMELEE

Lockhart Power Company - Designed retail rates, including major tariff modifications,
and testified before South Carolina Public Service Commission in 5 cases.

China Light & Power Company, Ltd., Hong Kong - Conducted one week cost of
service seminar, made recommendations for cost of service structure, systems
development, and processing. Assisted CLP stalf in converting cost of service study
to a micro-computer system.

National Rural Utilities Cooperative Finance Corporation - Evaluation of adequacy of
the electric rates of a generation and transmission cooperative electric utility.

National Rural Utlities Cooperative Finance Corporation - Evaluation of capha),
operating. and maintenance costs of certaln coal electric generating units,

Pacific Gas & Electric Co. - Conducted cost of service seminar for PG&E management
and staff,

Nantahala Power and Light Company - Assisted in the preparation of cost of service
atudy and retail rate design.

Taiquin Electric Cooperative, Inc., Quincy, Florida - Designed retail rates in accordance
with Florida Public Service Commission specifications.

Fayetteville Public Works Commission - Designed retail rates and made rate design
presentation to the Public Works Commission for approval.

Jamaica Public Service Company, Kingston, Jamaica - Conducted load study and
assisted in retail rate design for national electric utility.

Bermuda Electric Light Company, Hamilton, Bermuda - Conducted rate study including
load analysis, cost of service, and rate design. Assisted management with testimony
preparation. Testified before Bermuda Price Ministry.

National Energy Commission, Santiago, Chile - Member of Ebasco project team which
conducted a nationwide electric utility distribution cost study which was used 1o
establish rates for all Chilean electric utilities.

Oglethorpe Power Corporation, Atlanta, Georgia - Developed special cogeneration rates
for compliance with PURPA regulations.

CVG Electrification del Caroni C.A. (EDELCA), Caracas, Venezuela - Conducted cost
of service and rate design studies for the national hydroglectric utility,

Florida Power & Light Company, Miami, Florida - Directed development of Innovative
general service demand rates.
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Dates show effective date of new rates.

Customer
charge

$5.00

$5.45

$6.10

§5.25

§5.32

Residential Billing Factors for Florida Powe: Corporation

KWH
charge

$0.02807

$0.03811

$0.03809

$0.03927

$0.04583

$0.04588

$0.03915

$0.03964

1983 - 1991
Fuel ECCR Monthly Nuclear
charge charge reduction decommissioning
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$0.02335 $0.0000000
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g A SECTION NO. VI
Fm TENTI REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
' CANCELS NINTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
CORPORATION
Rate Code Page 1 of 2
01 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1
RESIDENTIAL SERVICE a
Availability:
Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company .
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single duelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single
apartment unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as
a residence. The premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with
separate housekeeping facilities, as well as a garage and other separate structures where they are
occupied or used solely by the members or servants of such family or household. Also, for energy
used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and cooperative apartment buildings subject to the

following criteria:
1. 100X of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owner's benefit.

2. Wone of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides
service for a fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4. A responsible legal entity is established as the Customer to whom the Company can render
its bill(s) for said service.

Character of Service:

Continuous " service, alternating current, 60 cycle, single-phase, at the Company's standard
distribution secondary voltage available. Three-phase service, if available, will be supplied only
under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet “Requirements for Electric Service and

Meter Installations."
Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the
Company's currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."®

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge: $5.32

Energy and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge L Ch e

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six
months, in April and October. As of October 1, 1989,

3.964¢ per KuWH the amount for fuel was 2.466¢ per KWH (Distribution
Secondary Metering Voltage). For current fuel charges
included in this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.
Fuel Cost Recovery Factor: See Sheet No. 6.105
Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause: See Sheet No. 6.105
Gross Receipts Tax Increase: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee: See Sheet No. 6.105
Municipal Tax: See Sheet No. 6.105

(Continued on Page No. 2)

a7

ISSUED BY: S. F. Nixon, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1991

916 086



Wl ave BV s
FI - l MINTHM REVISED SHEEY MO. 6.120
CAMCELS EIGHTM REVISED SHEET WO. 6.120

comromaTiON

Rate Code Page 1 of 2
01 RATE SCHMEDULE RS-1
RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
Availability: & i
Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:
To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single
apartment unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as
& residence. The premises of such single dwelling mey include en additional apartment with
separate housekeeping facilities, as well as a garage and other separate structures where they are
occupied or used solely by the members or servants of such femily or household. Also, for energy

used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and cooperative apartment buildings subject to the
following criteria:

1. 100X of the energy is used exclusively for the co-ouwner's bznefit.

2. Wune of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides
service for a fee.

3. Eech point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4. A responsible legal entity is established as the Customer to whom the Company can render
its bill(s) for said service.

Character of Service:
Continuous service, alternating current, 60 cycle, single-phase, at the Company's standard
distribution secondary voltage available. Three-phase service, if availeble, will be supplied only
- under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet "Requirements for Electric Service and
) Meter Installations.*
Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the
Company's currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service.*

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge: $5.32

Energy and Demand Charge:

Non-Fuel Cherge Euel Charge
Fuel chearges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six
months, in April end October. As of October 1, 1989,

3.964¢ per KwH the amount for fuel was 2.466¢ per KWH (Distribution
Secondary Metering Voltage). For current fuel charges
included in this tariff see Sheet Wo. 6.105.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor: See Sheet No. 6.105
Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clasuse: See Sheet Wo. 6.105
Monthly Rate Reduction: See Sheet Mo. 6.105
Gross Receipts Tax Increase: See Sheet No. 6,105
Franchise Fee: See Sheet No. 6.105
Municipal Tax: §- : Sheet Wo. 6.105

(Continued on Page No. 2)

J | :

ISSUED BY: T. V. Reines, Jr., Director, Rate Departoent
EFFECTIVE: JULY 1, 1990

187 916 088



SECTION MO. VI

EIGHTN REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
Florida CAMCELS SEVENTH REVISED SWEET WO. 6.120

CORPORATIiON

gL

Rate Code Page 1 of 2
T el RATE SCHEDULE RS-1

RESIDEMTIAL SERVICE
Availability:
Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.

Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, & mobile home, or individually metered single
apartment unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as
a residence. The premises of such single dwelling may include an additional aspartment with
separate housekeeping facilities, as well as a garage and other separate structures where they are
occupied or used solely by the members or servants of such family or household. Also, for energy
used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and cooperative apartment buildings subject to the
following criteria:

1. 100X of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owner's benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides
service for a fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4. A responsible legal entity is established as the Customer to whom the Company can render
its bill(s) for said service.

Character of Service:

‘ Continuous service, alternating current, 60 cycle, single-phase, at the Company's standard
i :) distribution secondary voltage available. Three-phase service, if available, will be supplied only

, under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet "Requirements for Electric Service and
W Meter Installations.*

Limitation of Service:

standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the
Company's currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service.®

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge: $5.32

Energy and Demand Charge:

Non- Fue harge Fuel Charge
Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six
months, in April aend October. As of October-1, 1989,
3.964¢ per KWH the oamount for fuel was 2.466¢ per KWH (Distribution
Secondary Metering Voltage). fFor current fuel charges
included in this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor: See Sheet No. 6.105
Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee: See Sheet Wo. 6.105
Municipel Tax: See Sheet No. 6.105
Monthly Rate Reduction: See Sheet No. 6.105

.-

(Continued on ?!ge No. 2)

= S 2

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1990

916 086



SECTION NO. VI
FI - I SEVENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
CANCELS SIXTH REVISED SHEET MO. 6.120

CORPORATION

Rate Code Page 1 of 2
01 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1
RESIDENTIAL SERVICE

Availability:

Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.

Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single
apartment unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as
a residence. The premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with
separate housekeeping facilities, as well as a garage and other separate structures where they are
occupied or used solely by the members or servants of such family or household. Also, for energy
used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and cooperative apartment buildings subject to the
following criteria:

1. 100X of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owner's benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides
service for a fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4. A responsible legal entity is established as the Customer to whom the Company can render
its bill(s) for said service.

Character of Service:

Continuous service, alternating current, 60 cycle, single-phase, at the Company's standard
distribution secondary voltage available. Three-phase service, if available, will be supplied only

under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet “Requirements for Electric Service and
Meter Installations.™

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the
Company's currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge: $5.32
Energy and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each
six months, in April and October. As of October 1, 1988, the

3.964¢ per KWH amount for fuel was 2.055¢ per KWH (Distribution Secondary
Metering Voltage). For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor: See Sheet No. 6.105
Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee: See Sheet No. 6,105
Municipal Tex: See Sheet No. 6.105
1989 Monthly Rate Reduction: ¢ e Sheet No. 6.105

(Continued on *Page No. 2)

ISSUED 8Y: T. V. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1989
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SECTION NO. V1

S1XTH REYISED SHEET NO. 6.120

CANCELS FIFTH REVISED SHEET NO, 6.120

e TA-O 0
Rate Code Page 1 of 2
o1 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1 _
RESIDENTIAL SERYICE

Availability:
Available -mrmghout the entire territory served by the Company.

Applicablez
To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:
l.  100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.
2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commedity or provides service for a

fee.
3.  Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.
4. A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service.
Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder.

currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge:

and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge

3.915¢ per KWH

Fuel Charge:

Conservation Adjustment:
General Tax Adjustment:
Franchise Fee Adjustment:
1983 Monthly Rate Reduction:

Minimum Monthly Bill:

$5.25

Fuel Charge

Service wnder this rate is subject to the Company's

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, the amount for
fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in

this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

See Sheet No. 6.105
See Sheet No. 6.105
See Sheet No. 6.105
See Sheet No. 6.105
See Sheet No. 6.106

The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Charge

(Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1988




Florida secon 0. w

FIFTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120

CORPORATION CANCELS FOURTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
Rate Code Page | of 2
o1 . RATE SCHEDULE RS-1 -
RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
Availability:

Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

l. 100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2, None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.
4, A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service,
Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the Company's
currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge: $6.10

and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge ) Fuel Charge z
Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, -the amount for
4.588¢ per KWH fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.105
Conservation Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105 .
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
1987 Monthly Rate Reduction: See Sheet No. 6.106

Minimum Monthly Bill:

The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Charge.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY |, 1987



Florida SECTION NO. VI

r FOURTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
CORPORATION CANCELS THIRD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
Rate Code . ) Page | of 2
[1]] RATE SCHEDULE RS-1
RESIDENTIAL SERVICE

Availability:
Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

1. 100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4. A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service.

Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the Company's
currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge: $6.10
Energy and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge :

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, the amount for

4.388¢ per KWH fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.105
Conservation Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105

Minimum Monthly Bill:
The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Charge.

(Continued on Pagk No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 1, 1985




£99% = SECTION NO. VI
fo el Florida !
LT3 - P ower THIRD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
©
P e.. ALl f . CANCELS SECOND REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
.... ‘
Rate Code Page 1 of 2
o1 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1 _
. RESIDENTIAL SERVICE

Availability:
Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

—

. 100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

k. A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service. g

Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the Company's
currently effective and filed “"General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:

Customer Charge: $6.10
Energy and Demand Charge: -
Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, the amount for

4.583¢ per KWH fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.105
Conservation Adjustment: _ See Sheet No. 6.105
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6,105
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105

Minimum Monthly Bill:
The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Charge.

(Continued on P;ge No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: NOVEMBER 19 1984




Florida secrion No. v
r

SECOND REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120
CORPORATION CANCELS FIRST REVISED SHEET NO. 6.120

Rate Code . B Page 1 of 2
01 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
Availability:

Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

1. 100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3.  Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

& A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service.

Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:
Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the Company's
currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:

Customer Charge: $5.45
and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge 3

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, the amount for

3.927¢ per KWH fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.105
Conservation Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
Minimum Monthly Bill:

The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Chargc.

(Continued on Page Wo. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 11, 1984
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Florida secrion o. v

CIRST REVISED SHEET NO. £.120
CORPORATION CANCELS ORIGINAL SHEET NO. 6.120

Rate Code

o1 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1- -
' RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
Availability;

Page 1 of 2

Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or

servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

1. 100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

k. A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service.

Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the Company's
currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge $5.45

Energy and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge
Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, the amount for
3.809¢ per KWH fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.105
Conservation Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105

Minimum Monthly Bill:
The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Charge.

(Continued on Pase No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: April 1, 1984




’?;%":'x Florida ’ SECTION NO. VI

¥4 ORIGINAL SHEET NO. 6.120
.f Power CANCELS SIXTEENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.48
..... ...' CORPORATION
i

Rate Code - Page | of 2
01 : RATE SCHEDULE RS-1

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
Availability:

Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

I. 100% of the energy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4 A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service.

Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations."

Limitation of Service:

Standby or resale service not permitted hereunder. Service under this rate is subject to the Company's
currently effective and filed "General Rules and Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:
Customer Charge $5.45

and Demand Charge:

Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge .
Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of February 27, 1983, the amount for
3.811¢ per KWH fuel was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in
this tariff see Sheet No. 6.105.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.105
Conservation Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.105

Minimumn Monthly Bill:
The minimum monthly bill shall be the Customer Charge.

{Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: February 27, 1983




SECTION NO. VI

g SIXTEENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.48
FlOﬂda CANCELS FIFTEENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.48
Powe DATED October 30, 1981

CORPORATION

Rate Code X . Page 1 of 2
o1 RATE SCHEDULE RS-1

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE
Availability:

Available throughout the entire territory served by the Company.
Applicable:

To residential customers in a single dwelling house, a mobile home, or individually metered single apartment
unit or other unit having housekeeping facilities, occupied by one family or household as a residence. The
premises of such single dwelling may include an additional apartment with separate housekeeping facilities, as
well as a garage and other separate structures where they are occupied or used solely by the members or
servants of such family or household. Also, for energy used in commonly-owned facilities in condominium and
cooperative apartment buildings subject to the following criteria:

1. 100% of the enérgy is used exclusively for the co-owners' benefit.

2. None of the energy is used in any endeavor which sells or rents a commodity or provides service for a
fee.

3. Each point of delivery will be separately metered and billed.

4. A responsible legal entity is established as the customer to whom the company can render its bills for
said service,

Character of Service:

Continuous service, single-phase or three-phase, at the Company's standard voltage available. Three-phase
service, if available, will be supplied only under the conditions set forth in the Company's booklet
"Requirements for Electric Service and Meter Installations.”

Limitation of Service:

Service under this rate is subject io the Company's currently effective and filed "General Rules and
Regulations for Electric Service."

Rate Per Month:

Customer Facilities Charge $5.00
Energy and Demand Charge:
Non-Fuel Charge Fuel Charge

Fuel charges are adjusted by the FPSC normally each six months,
in April and October. As of January 1, 1983, the amount for fuel

2.807¢ per KWH was 3.442¢ per KWH. For current fuel charges included in this
tariff see Sheet No. 6.52.

Fuel Charge: See Sheet No. 6.52
Conservation Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.52
General Tax Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.52
Franchise Fee Adjustment: See Sheet No. 6.52

Minimum Monthly Bill:

The minimum monthly bill shall be $5.00,
(Continued on Page No. 2)

[

ISSUED BY: T.W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE:  )E[ 29 1982




SECTION NO. VI
Florida TUENTY-SIXTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
r CANCELS TWENT(-FIFTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

CoOmPOmatl O

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTHENTS ~

Appliceble:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below. .

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors epplicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semisnnually by the Floride Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of April, 1991, through September, 1991, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.428 3.329 2.000
Distribution Primary 2.401 3.293 1.979
"Trarsmission 2.376 3.259 1.958
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.249 - ]

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor appliceble to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate scheduies is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost
Recovery Factor epproved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1991, through
September, 1991, is 0.224 cents per KWH.

Gross Receipts Tax Increase:

In accordance with Section 203.01 of the Florida Statutes, an increase factor of 0.5102%, effective
July 1, 1990, is eppliceble to electric sales charges for collection of an increase in the rate of
the state gross receipts tax.

Franchise Fee:

A Frenchise Fee is spplied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to e franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in @ manner which reflects the Company's payments to a
governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tex is spplied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing & utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility

tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by _aw.

187

ISSUED BY: S. F. Wixon, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1991

916 066




SECTION WO. VI
|=I = li TUENTY-FIFTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
CANCELS TWENTY-FOURTH REVISED SHEET MO. 6.105

CORPORATION

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTHMENTS

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month proviéian in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Fflorida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of October, 1990, through MWarch, 1991, are as followus:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.489 2.7 2.37!

Distribution Primary 2.462 2.760 2.346

Transmission 2.436 2.732 2.321

Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.450 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in-April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1990, through March,
1991, is 0.231 cents per KWH.

Gross Receipts Tax Increase:

In accordance with Section 203.01 of the Florida Statutes, an increase factor of 0.5102%, effective
July 1, 1990, is applicable to electric sales charges for collection of an increase in the rate of
the state gross receipts tax. ‘

Franchise Fee:

A Frenchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a
governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tex shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility
tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required !, law.

187

ISSUED BY: S. F. Mixon, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1991



SECTION NO. VI

@ TUENMTY-FOURTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
« fPeey Florida :
CANCELS TWENTY-TRIZD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

CORPORATION

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor: .

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors epplicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semisnnually by the Floride Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April end October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of October, 1990, through March, 1991, are as follows:

Charge Per KUH - ¢
Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

Metering Voltage:

Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.4B9 2.791 2.37M
Distribution Primary 2.462 2.760 2.346
Transmission 2.436 2.732 2.321°
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.450 - .

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor aspplicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules fis determined semiennually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Fector is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its spproved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1990, through March,
1991, is 0.231 cents per KWH.

)

Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursuant to order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 891298-El, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost

Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Gross Receipts Tax Increase, Franchise
fee, and Municipal Tax, shall be decreased by 1.391%.

Gross Receipts Tax Increase: *

In sccordance with Section 203.01 of the Floride Statutes, an increase factor of 0.5102%, effective

July 1, 1990, is applicable to electric sales charges for collection of an incresse in the rate of
the state gross receipts tax.

Franchise Fee:

A Frenchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional Llimits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of & fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a

governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Kunicipal Tex:
A Municipal Tax is spplied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tex shall be determined in sccordance with the governmental body's utility

tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tex shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law.

J :

ISSUED BY: T. W. Reines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 1, 1990

1ier 916 NB6
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FI . l £ TUENTY-TMIRD REVISED SHEET MO. 6.105
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CoORPOmATION

Page 1 of 1

[ata]

[T RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
T BILLING ADJUSTHMENTS

Applicable: h

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor: X

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semisnnually by the Floride Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors sre designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchesed power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods mey be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of April, 1990, through September, 1990, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

KRetering Voltage: . Levelized On-Peak O0Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.457 3.420 2.142
Distribution Primary 2.624 3.373 2.113
Transmission 2.398 3.337 2.09
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.381 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:
An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Floride Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Progrems and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1990, through
September, 1990, is 0.192 cents per KWH.

Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursusnt to order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. B91298-El, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost
Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Gross Receipts Tax Increase, Franchise
Fee, end Municipal Tex, shall be decreased by 1.391X.

Gross Receipts Tax Increase: >

In accordance with Section 203.01 of the Florids Statutes, an incresse factor of 0.5102X, effective

July 1, 1990, is applicable to electric sales charges for collection of an increase in the rate of
the state gross receipts tex.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional Llimits of each municipasl or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuent to & franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in 2 manner which reflects the Company's payments to a
governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Bunicipal Tex:

A Municipal Tex is epplied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Wunicipsl Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmentsl body's utility

tex ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by lew.

ISSUED BY: T. V. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JULY 1, 1990

ner

916 086
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. TUENTY-SECOND REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
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CORFORATION

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April end October, These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of

a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of April, 1990, through September, 1990, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.457 3.420 2.142
Distribution Primary 2.424 3.373 2.113 =
Transmission 2.398 3.337 2.09
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.381 = -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost
Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1990, through
September, 1990, is 0.192 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a

governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service. .

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing e utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility

tex ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law.

Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursuant to order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 891298-El, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost

Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Franchise Fee, and Municipal Tax, shall
be decreased by 1.391X.

ISSUED BY: T. V. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1990

1987 916 086




SECTION WO. VI

. TVENTY-FIRST REVISED SHEET MO. 6.105
Florida CANCELS TVENTIETN REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

ComPORAl IO

~

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLIMG ADJUSTMENTS

Applicable:

Yo the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Ccmpany's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Fectors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors sre designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
sdjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fue! Cost Recovery Factors. approved by
the Commission for the billing months of October, 1989, through March, 1990, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
pistribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.466 2.790 2.345

Distribution Primary 2.432 2.752 2.313

Transmission 2.407 2.723 2.289

Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.428 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Fesctor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Fector is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month peried to the next., The Energy Conservation Cost
Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1989, through March,
1990, is 0.213 cents per KwH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursusnt to a franchise ordinance. The
franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a

governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee -which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is spplied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional Llimits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing & utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tex shall be determined in accordsnce with the governmental body's utility
tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law.

Monthly Rate Reduction:

pPursuant to order of the Floride Public Service Commission in Docket MWo. 891298-El1, all charges
computed uncder each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost

Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, sranchise Fee, and Municipal Tax, shall
be decreased by 1.391X.

.-

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: JAKUARY 1, 1990

916 086



SECTION MO. VI
TWUENTIETH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
CANCELS MINETEENTM REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

COmPORmATION

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTHENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved b
the Commission for the billing months of October, 1989, through March, 1990, are as follows: ’

Charge Per KUH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak 0Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.466 2.7%90 2.345
Distribution Primary 2.432 2.752 2.313
Transmission 2.407 2.723 2.289
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.428 - -

™ Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

::>[ An Energy Conservation Cost Recover

y Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for

six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1989, through March,
1990, is 0.213 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
previded to customers within the jurisdictional Llimits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a

governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional Llimits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility

tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law,

1989 Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursuant to Order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. B70220-El, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost
kecovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Franchise Fee, and Municipal Tax, shall
be decreased by 1.391X for the billing months ¢ January, 1989, through December, 1989.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 1, 1989

1uar 916 086




SECTIOM NO. VI
Fq - l WINETEENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
CAMCELS EIGHTEENTH REVISED SHEEY NO. 6.105

CORPORAT i ON

Page 1 of 1
RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of August, 1989, and September, 1989, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.470 2.907 1.940
Distribution Primary 2.437 2.869 1.914
Transmission 2.399 2.824 1.884
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.121 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1989, through September,
1989, is 0.153 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a
governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee .which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility

tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law.

1989 Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursuant to Order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 870220-€1, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost
Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Franchise Fee, and Municipal Tax, shall
be decreased by 1.391% for the billing months of January, 1989, through December, 1989,

187

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: AUGUST 1, 1989
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of April, 1989, through September, 1989, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.073 2.691 1.790

Distribution Primary 2.046 2.655 1.767

Transmission 2.014 2.613 1.739

Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 1.959 - %
‘::) Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company‘s
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1989, through September,
1989, is 0.153 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional Llimits of eech municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects the Company's payments to a

governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility

tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law.

1989 Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursuant to Order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 870220-El, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost
Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Franchise Fee, and Municipal Tax, shall
be decreased by 1.391% for the billing months of January, 1989, through December, 1989,

2 :

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1989
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the
billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules are determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month
periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel
and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service to its customers, and are
adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. Revisions to the
Fuel Cost Recovery Factors within the described six-month periods may be determined in the event of
a significant change in fuel and purchased power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by
the Commission for the billing months of October, 1988, through March, 1989, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.055 2.497 1.893
Distribution Primary 2.028 2.464 1.868
Transmission 1.996 2.425 1.838
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.005 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's
various rate schedules is determined semiannually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs
incurred by the Company under its approved Energy Conservation Programs and is adjusted to reflect
changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost

Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1988,through March,
1989,is 0.189 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax)
provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental
body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The
Franchise Fee shall be determined in a menner which reflects the Company's payments to a
governmental body end related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fee .which are
attributable to the Customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Hunicipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the
jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental bedy imposing a utility tax on such
service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility

tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to
the governmental body in the manner required by law.

1989 Monthly Rate Reduction:

Pursuant to Order of the Floride Public Service Commission in Docket No. 870220-E1, all charges
computed under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Cost
Recovery Factor, Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause, Franchise Fee, and Municipal Tax, shall
be decreased by 1.391X for the billing months of January, 1989, through December, 1989.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1989
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTHENTS

Applicthie:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which
reference the billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various
rete schedules are determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover
the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service
to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. Revisions to the Fuel Cost Factors within the described six-month
periods may- be determined in the event of a significant change in fuel and purchased
power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing
months of October, 1988 through March, 1989 are as fol lows:

Metering Voltage: Charge Per KWH - ¢
Levelized On-Peak 0ff-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.055 2.497 1.893
Distribution Primary 2.028 2.464 1.848
Transmission 1.996 2.425 1.838
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.005 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the
Company's various rate schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public
Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is
designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-
month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the

Commission for the billing months of October, 1988 through March, 1989 is .189 cents per
KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any
Municipal Tax) provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal
or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a
franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and

regulatory assessment fees which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric
service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a
utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with
the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company

from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required
by law.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

=
ISSUED BY: T. U. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS ~

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which
reference the billing adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various
rate schedules are determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover
the costs of fuel and purchesed power incurred by the Company to provide electric service
to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. Revisions to the Fuel Cost Factors within the described six-month
periods may be determined in the event of a significant change in fuel and purchased
power costs. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing
months of July, 1988 through September, 1988 are as follows:

Metering Voltage: . Charge Per KWH - ¢
Levelized On-Peak O0ff-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.194 2.670 1.956
Distribution Primary ) 2.140 2.604 1.908 .
Transmission - 2.106 2.563 1.878
Rate Schedules OL-1 & sSL-1 2.090 - -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the
Company's various rate schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public
Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is
designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-
month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the

Commission for the billing months of April, 1988 through September, 1988 is .156 cents
per KWH.

Y

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any
Municipal Tex) provided to customers within the jurisdictional Limits of each municipal
or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a
frenchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and

regulatory assessment fees which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric
service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers
within the jurisdictional Limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a
utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with
the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company

from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required
by law.

(Continued on Page No. 2)
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ISSUED BY: T. V. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JuLY 1, 1988
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RATE. SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS"

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which
reference the billing adjustments set forth below

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various
rate schedules are determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for
six-month periods beginning in April and October. These Factors are designed to recover
the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to provide electric service
to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the
billing months of April, 1958 through September, 1988 are as follows:

Metering Voltage: A Charge Per KWH - ¢
Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution Secondary (Except OL-1 I-SL-l) ©2.496 3.041 - 2.224
Distribution Primary 2.434 2.966 2.169
Transmission ) . 2.396 2.920 2.135
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2.377 * -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the
Company's various rate schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public
Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in April and October. This Factor is
designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-
month period to the next. The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the

Commission for the billing months of April, 1988 through September, 1988 is .156 cents
per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any
Municipal Tax) provided to customers within the jurisdictional Limits of each municipal
or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from the Company pursuant to a
franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which .reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and

regulatory assessment fees which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric
service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers
Wwithin the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body imposing a
utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be determined in accordance with
the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the Company

from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required
by law.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1988
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1_
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company

's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-znnually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month

period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of October,
1987 thru March, 1988, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Metering Voltage: - Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
Distribution 3econdary (Except OL-1 & SL-1) 2.324 2.825. 2.120
Distribution Primary 2,267 2.755 2.068
Transmission 2.231 2.712 2.036
Rate Schedules OL-1 & SL-1 2,252 -

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.

- The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October,

1987, through March, 1988, is .171 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects

the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment f{ees
which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric service. -

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
cach municipal or other governmental body ‘imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 1, 1987
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1 ~
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs Irom one six-month

period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of April,
1987 thru September, 1937, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢
Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-I,
GS5-2, M5-1 :

2.008 2.558 1.722
OL-1, SL-1 1.879 - -

B GSD-1, GSDT-1 ) 2.006 2.556 1.721

C GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 1.987 2.532 1.705

D I5-1, IST-1, CS-1, CST-1
GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 1.955 2.490 1.677

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.

The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April,
1987, through September, 1987, is .138 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects

the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:
A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be

determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

3 ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
y EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1987
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS

Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month

period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of October,
1986, through March, 1987, are as follows: )

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak . Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-I,

GS5-2, MS-1 1.943 2.118 1.872

OL-l, SL-1 1.918 - E
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 1.942 2.116 1.871
C GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 1.923 2.096 1.853
D 1S-1, IST-1, CS-1, CST-1

GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 1.892 2.062 1.823

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.

The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing mohths of October,
1986, through March, 1987, is .138 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:
A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be

determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1987
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-L
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below. .

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months ol October,
1986, through March, 1987, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1,

G5-2, MS-1 1.943 2.118 1.872

OL-1, SL-1 1.918 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 1.942 2.116 1.871
C G5LD-1, GSLDT-1 1.923 2.096 1.853
D 1S-1, IST-1, CS-1, CST-1

GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 1.892 2.062 1.823

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission lor six-months periods begirning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.

The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October,
1986, through March, 1987, is .138 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable to the customer’s charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department :

EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER I, 1986
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RATE SCHEDULE BA-|
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of April,
1986, through September, 1986, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1, ’

GS-2, MS-1 2.867 3.111 2.744

OL-1, SL-1 2.812 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-! 2.865 3.109 2.742
Cc GSLD-1, GSLDT-I 2.843 3.085 2.721
D I5-1, IST-1, C5-1, CST-1

GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 2.798 3.036 2,678

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.
The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1986,
through September, 1986, is .147 cents per KWH. ]

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable (o the customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1986




Florida SECTION NO. 2

EIGHTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
CORPORATION CANCELS SEVENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

Page 1 of |

RATE SCHEDULE BA-|
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month

period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of Cctober,
1985, through March, 1986, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1, )
GS-2, MS-1 2.418 2.643 2.328
OL-1, SL-1 2.387 & =
5 GSD-1, GSDT-1 2.416 2.64] 2.327
) C GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 2.397 2.621 2.309
D IS-1, IST-1, CS-1, CST-1

GS5LD-2, GSLDT-2 2.360 2,580 2.272
Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause: -

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period 1o the next.

The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1985
through March, 1986, is .156 cents per KWH. .

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied 1o the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects

the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 1, 1985



Florida SECTION NO. VI
® r . SEVENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
CORPORATION CANCELS SIXTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

Page 1 of 1

RATE SCHEDULE BA-1

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below. -

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Facters are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month

period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of April,
1985, through September, 1985, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS5-1, GST-1,

GS-2, MS-1, 2,728 3.336 2.411

OL-1, SL-1 2.584 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 2.724 3.332 2.408
c GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 2.693 3.293 2.381
D IS-1, IST-1, CS-1, CST-1

GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 2,645 3.235 2.338

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.
The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of April, 1985
through September, 1935 is .137 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects
the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental bady in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: APRIL 1, 1985




Florida SECTION NO. VI

r SIXTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
B bl - . CANCELS FIFTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
Page 1 of 1

RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which -reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. The Fyel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission effective with meter readings
beginning November 19, 1984 through March 31, 1985 are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1, -

GS-2, MS-1, 2.335 2.557 2.249

OL-1, SL-1 2.307 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 2.332 2.554 2.247
C G5LD-1, GSLDT-1 2.305 2.524 2.221
D IS-1, IST-1, CS-1, CST-1

GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 2.264 2,480 2.181

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.
The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1984
through March, 1985 is .137 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from
the Company pursuant to a franchise ordinance. The Franchise Fee shall be determined in a manner which reflects

the Company's payments to a governmental body and related gross receipts taxes and regulatory assessment fees
which are attributable to the customer's charges for electric service.

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: NOVEMBER 19, 1984




Florida szcron . v
FIFTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

CANCELS FOURTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

CORPORATION

Page 1 of 2

RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors applicable to the Fuel Charge under the Company's various rate schedules are
determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-month periods beginning in April and
October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs irom one six-month
period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the Commission for the billing months of October,
1984 through thirty days after commercial operation of Crystal River Unit #5, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1, ,
GS-2, MS-1, TS-1 2,916 3.1%0 - 2.809
OL-1, SL-1 2.880 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 2.912 3.186 2.806
C GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 2.879 3.150 2,773
D IS-1, IST-1, IST-2, CS-1
CST-1, GSLD-2, GSLDT-2 2,828 3.0594 2.724

FnergyCuua-ntimCmRemvethme:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.
The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1984
through March, 1985 is .137 cents per KWH. »

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to Customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 11, 1984




Florida ' SEGTION No- Vi

FOURTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
conronitoy CANCELS THIRD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

Page | of 2

RATE SCHEDULE BA-1
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS
Applicable:

To the Rate Per Month provision in each of the Company's filed rate schedules which reference the billing
adjustments set forth below.

Fuel Cost Recovery Factor:

October. These Factors are designed to recover the costs of fuel and purchased power incurred by the Company to
provide electric service to its customers, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month
period to the next. The Fuel Cost Recovery Factors approved by the. Commission for the billing months of October,
1984 through thirty days after commercial operation of Crystal River Unit #5, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules- Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1,

MS-1, TS-1 2.916 3.190 - 2.809

OL-1, SL-1 2.880 - .
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 2.912 3.186 2.806
C GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 2.879 3.150 2.773
D IS-1, IST-1, IST-2, CS-1

CST-1, GSLDT-2 2.828 3.0% 2.724

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause:

An Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor applicable to the Energy Charge under the Company's various rate
schedules is determined semi-annually by the Florida Public Service Commission for six-months periods beginning in
April and October. This Factor is designed to recover the costs incurred by the Company under its approved Energy
Conservation Programs, and are adjusted to reflect changes in these costs from one six-month period to the next.

The Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Factor approved by the Commission for the billing months of October, 1984
through March, 1985 is .187 cents per KWH.

Franchise Fee:

A Franchise Fee is applied to the charges for electric service (exclusive of any Municipal Tax) provided to customers
within the jurisdictional limits of each municipal or other governmental body requiring the payment of a fee from

Municipal Tax:

A Municipal Tax is applied to the charge for electric service provided to customers within the jurisdictional limits of
each municipal or other governmental body imposing a utility tax on such service. The Municipal Tax shall be
determined in accordance with the governmental body's utility tax ordinance, and the amount collected by the
Company from the Municipal Tax shall be remitted to the governmental body in the manner required by law.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: OCTOBER 1, 1984



Flo,“a SECTION NO. VI

THIRD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
P A bl LN CANCELS SECOND REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

Page | of 2
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
Applicable:
To each filed rate of the Company in which reference is made to Fuel Charge and other billing adjustments.
Total Fuel and Purchased Power Cost Recovery Clause

The total fuel and purchased power costs shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall be computed in
accordance with the formula prescribed by the Florida Public Service Commission, which is available for review

upon request. The approved fuel and purchased power charges for the billing months of April, 1984, through
September, 1984, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Oif-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1,

MS-1, TS-1 3.121 3.492 2.937

OL-1, SL-1 3.041 . .
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 3.117 3.487 2.933
c GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 3,081 3.447  2.900
D - IS-1, IST-1, I1ST-2, CS-1

CST-1, GSLDT-2 3.026 3,386 2.848

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause

An energy conservation cost adjustment shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall reflect increases
or decreases to the nearest .001¢ per KWH to reflect the recovery of conservation related expenditures by the
Company. The Company shall record both projected and actual expenses and revenues associated with the
implementation of the Company's Energy Conservation Plan as authorized by the Commission. The procedure for
the review, approval, recovery and recording of such costs and revenues is set forth in Commission Rule 25-17.15,

F.A.C. The approved energy conservation charge for the biiling months of April, 1984 through September, 1984 is
.106¢ per KWH.

General Tax Mjusiment

To the rate shall be added the applicable proportionate part of any taxes and assessments imposed by any
governmental authority in excess of those in effect September 1, 1971, which are assessed on the basis of meters,

poles or customers, or the price of revenues from electric energy or service sold, or the volume of eénergy generated
or purchased for sale or sold.

Franchise Fee Adjustment

Franchise fees shall be billed on all sales within the jurisdiction of those governmental bodies imposing said fees in

accordance with Florida Public Service Commission Order No. 6794, dated July 22, 1975, Docket No. 74807-
EU(CR).

The franchise fee adjustment shall be in the form of a percentage to be added to all customers' bills prior to the
application of any appropriate taxes and shall be computed in accordance with a formula which will reflect the
amount of the payments the Company is required to make to the specific governmental body in which the customer

is located, plus the appropriate state gross receipts, taxes and regulatory assessment fees resulting from such
additional revenue.

(Continued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: April 1, 1984



Florida SECTION NO. VI

SECOND REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105
ConPoRAT CANCELS FIRST REVISED SHEET NO. 6.105

Page 1 of 2
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
Applicable:
To each filed rate of the Company in which reference is made to Fuel Charge and other billing adjustments.
Total Fuel and Purchased Power Cost Recovery Clause

The total fuel and purchased power costs shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall be computed in
accordance with the formula prescribed by the Florida Public Service Commission, which is available for review

upon request. The approved fuel and purchased power charges for the billing months of October, 1983, through .
March, 1984, are as fcllows: ‘

Charpe Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A R5-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1,

MS5-1, TS-1 2.856 3.165 - 2,756

OL-1, SL-1 2.830 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 ) 2.854 3.163 2.754
C GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 2.832 3.139 2.732
D I5-1, IST-1, IST-2, CS-1

CST-1, GSLDT-2 2.782 3.083 2.684

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause

An energy conservation cost adjustment shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall reflect increases
or decreases to the nearest .001¢ per KWH to reflect the recovery of conservation related expenditures by the
Company. The Company shall record both projected and actual expenses and revenues associated with the
implementation of the Company's Energy Conservation Plan as authorized by the Commission. The procedure for
the review, approval, recovery and recording of such costs and revenues is set forth in Commission Rule 25-17.15,
F.A.C. The approved energy conservation charge for.the billing months of October, 1983, through March, 1984 is
.110¢ per KWH.

General Tax Adjustment

To the rate shall be added the ‘applicable proportionate part of any taxes and assessments imposed by any
governmental authority in excess of those in effect September 1, 1971, which are assessed on the basis of meters,

poles or customers, or the price of revenues from electric energy or service sold, or the volume of energy generated
or purchased for sale or sold.

Franchise Fee Adjustment

Franchise fees shall be billed on all sales within the jurisdiction of those governmental bodies imposing said fees in
accordance with Florida Public Service Commission Order No. 6794, dated July 22, 1975, Docket No. 74807-
EU(CR).

The franchise fee adjustment shall be in the form of a percentage to be added to all customers' bills prior to the
application of any appropriate taxes and shall be computed in accordance with a formula which will reflect the
amount of the payments the Company is required to make to the specitic governmental body in which the customer

is located, plus the appropriate state gross receipts, taxes and regulatory assessment fees resulting from such
additional revenue.

(Centinued on Page No. 2)

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: DCT : ’ 1983



"\ Florida SECTION NO. VI :
FIRST REVISFD SHEET NO. 6.105
Power

CORPORATION CANCELS ORIGINAL SHEET NO. 6.105
o®

Page 1 of |
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
Applicable:
To each filed rate of the Company in which reference is made to Fuel Charge and other billing adjustments.
Total Fuel and Purchased Power Cost Recovery Clause

The total fuel and purchased power costs shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall be computed in
accordance with the formula prescribed by the Florida Public Service Commission, which is available for review

upon request. The approved fuel and purchased power charges for the billing months of April, 1983,
September, 1983, are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

through

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1,

M5-1, TS-1 2.892 3.538 2.579

OL-1, SL-1 2.758 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 2.890 3.536 2.577
Cc GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 2.865 3.505 2.554
D I5-1, IST-1, IST-2, CS-1

CST-1, GSLDT-2 2,803 3.430 2.500

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause

An energy conservation cost adjustment shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall reflect increases
or decreases to the nearest .001¢ per KWH to reflect the recovery of conservation related expenditures by the
Company. The Company shall record both projected and actual expenses and revenues associated with the
implementation of the Company's Energy Conservation Plan as authorized by the Commission. The procedure for
the review, approval, recovery and recording of such costs and revenues is set forth in Commission Rule 25-17.15,

F.A.C. The approved energy conservation charge for the billing months of April, 1983, through September,
-076¢ per KWH.

General Tax Adjustment

To the rate shall be added the applicable proportionate part of any taxes and assessments imposed
governmental authority in excess of those in effect September 1, 1971, which are assessed on the basis of

1983, is

by any
meters,

poles or customers, or the price of revenues from electric energy or service sold, or the volume of energy generated

or purchased for sale or sold.
Franchise Fee Adjustment

Franchise fees shall be billed on all sales within the jurisdiction of those governmental bodies imposing said fees in

acc(ordance with Florida Public Service Commission Order No. 6794, dated July 22, 1975, Docket No.
EU(CR).

74807~

The franchise fee adjustment shall be in the form of a percentage to be added to all customers' bills prior to the
application of any appropriate taxes and shall be computed in accordance with a formula which will reflect the
amount of the payments the Company is required to make to the specific governmental body in which the customer
is located, plus the appropriate state gross receipts, taxes and regulatory assessment fees resulting from such

additional revenue.

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: April 1, 1983




SECTION NO. VI

Florida ORIGINAL SHEET NO. 6.105

CANCELS FIFTEENTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.52

CORAPORATION

Page 1 of |
BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
Applicable:
To each filed rate of the Company in which reference is made to Fuel Charge and other billing adjustments.
Total Fuel and Purchased Power Cost Recovery Clause
The total fuel and purchased power costs shall be applied to ezch kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall be computed in

accordance with the formula prescribed by the Florida Public Service Commission, which is available for review at
any Company office. The current fuel and purchased power charges are as follows:

Charge Per KWH - ¢

Group Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak

A RS-1, RSL-1, RST-1, GS-1, GST-1,

M5-1, TS-1 3.442 3.687 3.342

OL-1, 5L-1 3.407 - -
B GSD-1, GSDT-1 3.421 3.664 3.321
Cc GSLD-1, GSLDT-1 3.376 3.617 3.278
D IS-1, IST-1, IST-2, CS-1

CST-1, GSLDT-2 3.283 3.517 3.188

Energy Conservation Cost Recovery Clause

An energy conservation cost adjustment shall be applied to each kilowatt-hour delivered, and shall reflect increases
or decreases to the nearest .00l¢ per’KWH to reflect the recovery of conservation related expenditures by the
Company, The Company shall record both projected and actual expenses and revenues associated with the
implementation of the Company's Energy Conservation Plan as authorized by the Commission. The procedure for
the review, approval, recovery and recording of such costs and revenues is set forth in Commission Rule 25-17.15,
F.A.C. The current energy conservation charge is .055¢ per KWH.

General Tax Adjustment

To the rate shall be added the applicable proportionate part of any taxes and assessments imposed by any
governmental authority in excess of those in effect September 1, 1971, which are assessed on the basis of meters,

poles or customers, or the price of revenues from electric energy or service sold, or the volume of energy generated
or purchased for sale or sold.

Franchise Fee Aujustment

Franchise fees shall be billed on all sales within the jurisdiction of those governmental bodies imposing said fees in
accordance with Florida Public Service Commission Order No. 6794, dated July 22, 1975, Docket No. 74807-
EU(CR).

The franchise fee adjustment shall be in the form of a percentage to be added to all customers' bills prior to the
application of any appropriate taxes and shall be computed in accordance with a formula which will reflect the
amount of the payments the Company is required to make to the specific governmental body in which the customer

is located, plus the appropriate state gross receipts, taxes and regulatory assessment fees resulting from such
additional revenue.

ISSUED BY: T. W, Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: February 27, 1983
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SECTICN VI
FOURTH REVISED SHEET NO. 6.106
CANCELS THIRD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.106

1988 MONTHLY RATE REDUCTION:

Page 2 0f 2

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
(Continued from Page No. 1)

Pursuant 1o Order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 870220-El, all charges computed
under each rate schedule, except as otherwise noted therein, and excluding the Fuel Charge, the
Conservation Adjustment, and the Franchise Fee Adjustment, shall be decreased by 2.468% for the billing
months of January, 1988 through December, 1983,

ISSUED 8Y: T. W. Raines, Ir., Director, Rate Department

EFFECTIVE: JANUARY |, 19238




Florida secrion v

THIRD REVISED SHEET NO. 6.106
R...o..' CORPORATION CANCELS SECOND REVISED SHEET NO. 6.106

Page 2 of 2

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
(Continued fram Page No. 1)

1987 MONTHLY RATE REDUCTION:

Pursuant to Order of the Florida Public Service Commission in Docket No. 861096-EL, the charges for electric
service calculated under the Rate Schedule, including any lighting facilities and excluding the Fuel Charge, the
Conservation Adjustment, and the Franchise Fee Adjustment, shall be decreased by 6.388% for the billing months of
Jainuary, 1987 through December, 1987, .

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE: JANUARY 1, 1987



FIRST REVISED SHEET NO. 6.106
R ORe T oy CANCELS ORIGINAL SHEET NO. 6.106

- Page 2 of 2

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
(Continued from Page No. 1)

Nuclear Decommissioning Cost Adjustment:

Pursuant to FPSC decision in Docket No. 810100-EU, the base rate non-fuel energy charges for the billing months,
commencing April, 198% shall be increased as follows:

Increase Per KWH - ¢

Rate Schedules Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
RS5-1, RST-1, RSL-1 015 .036 .005
GS-1, GST-1, TS-1 A1 .035 .006
GSD-1, GSDT-1 01l .026 .005
GSLD-1, GSLDT-1,

CS-1, CST-1 011 .023 .006
GSLDT-2 .009 .020 .005
15-1, IST-1 .001 .003 .001

IST-2 .107 .288 054
OL-1 - - =
SL-1 .001 - -
MS-1 (Transition) 017 - -

(Traffic Signals) .01l - -

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department
EFFECTIVE:  April 1, 1984
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SECTION NO. VI

ORIGINAL SHEET NO. 6.106

Nuclear Decommissioning Cost Adjustment:

Pursuant to FPSC decision in Docket No. 810100-EU, the base rate non-fuel ener
October, 1983, through March, 1984, shall be increased as follows:

Rate Schedules
RS-1, RST-1, RSL-1
GS-1, GST-1, TS-1
G5D-1, GSDT-1

GSLD-1, GSLDT-1,
CS-1, CST-1

GSLDT-2
IS-1, IST-1
IST-2
OL-1

SL-1

MS-1 (Transition)
(Traffic Signals)

BILLING ADJUSTMENTS - BA-1
(Continued from Page No. 1)

!nﬁrease Per KWH - ¢

Page 2 of 2

By charges for the billing months of

Levelized On-Peak Off-Peak
.018 .043 .006
.018 041 .007
-013 .030 .005
.013 .028 .007
.011 .024 .006
-001 .003 .001
.107 .288 054
.001 - =
.022 - -
011 - =

ISSUED BY: T. W. Raines, Jr., Director, Rate Department

eFFecTivE:  (JCT . 1 1083
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SFN/FALK-MISC 17-Apr-91
FLORIDA POWER CORPORATION
COST OF 1,000 KWH

CosT/ INCREASE INCREASE REMARKS
DATE 1,000 KWH S %

OCT. 1981 $70.20

APR. 1982 $69.06 ($1.14) -1.62% FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

OCT. 1982 $70.56 $1.50 2.17% BASE INCREASE, FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

MAR. 1983 $78.53 $7.97 11.30% BASE INCREASE

APR. 1983 $73.24 ($5.29) -6.74% BASE INCREASE, FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

OCT. 1983 $73.40 $0.16 0.22% BASE INCREASE, FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

NUCLEAR DECOMMISSIONING ADDED

APR. 1984 $75.96 $2.56 3.49% BASE DECREASE, FUEL INCREASE, ECCR DECREASE

OCT. 1984 $75.25 ($0.71) -0.93% BASE INCREASE, FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

NOV. 1984 $76.65 $1.40 1.86% BASE INCREASE, FUEL DECREASE

APR. 1985 $80.58 $3.93 5.13% FUEL INCREASE

OCT. 1985 $77.72 ($2.86) -3.55% BASE INCREASE, FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

APR. 1986 $82.12 $4.40 5.66% FUEL INCREASE, ECCR DECREASE

OCT. 1986 $72.79 ($9.33) -11.36% FUEL DECREASE, ECCR DECREASE

JAN. 1987 $69.47 ($3.32) -4.56% BASE DECREASE

APR. 1987 $70.12 $0.65 0.94% FUEL INCREASE

OCT. 1987 $73.61 $3.49 4.98% FUEL INCREASE, ECCR INCREASE

JAN. 1988 $68.25 ($5.36) -7.28% BASE DECREASE

APR. 1988 $69.82 $1.57 2.30% FUEL INCREASE, ECCR DECREASE

JUL. 1988 $66.80 ($3.02) -4.33% FUEL DECREASE

OCT. 1988 $65.74 ($1.06) -1.59% FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

JAN. 1989 $66.77 $1.03 1.57% BASE INCREASE

APR. 1989 $66.59 ($0.18) -0.27% FUEL INCREASE, ECCR DECREASE

AUG. 1989 $70.56 83.97 5.96% FUEL INCREASE

OCT. 1989 $71.12 $0.56 0.79% FUEL DECREASE, ECCR INCREASE

APR. 1990 $70.82 ($0.30) -0.42% FUEL DECREASE, ECCR DECREASE

JUL. 1990 $71.18 $0.36 0.51% GROSS RECEIPT TAX INCREASE

OCT. 1990 $71.89 $0.71 1.00% FUEL INCREASE, ECCR INCREASE

JAN. 1991 $72.53 $0.64 0.89% BASE INCREASE

APR. 1991 $71.84 ($0.69) -0.95% FUEL DECREASE, ECCR DECREASE

1,67
FLORIDA PUBLIC oehVI - L MMISoWN

OCT. 1981 VS $70.20 DOCHEL

APR. 1991 $71.84 $1.64 2.34% 10 ijLEXE:‘UT NO. ..2_
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WHEREAS, the parties hereto desire to enter intc an Acreement
for the performance of maintenance and provide designated services
as hereinafter described in behalf of TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNE
NO. 15 . a Cond?minium.

WITNESSET H: i
|
I

NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the sum of Ten |
Dollars ($10.00) and other agood and valuable considerations, each
to the other in hand paid, the receipt whereof is herebv acknowl-
edged, the parties agree as follows:

) I. That this Service and Mazintenance Agreement shzll run
from the 1st day of Januarv , 1979 , to the lst cay of

January ¢ 1993, |

II. The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall provice
the followling services:

(a) Carry and pay for public liability insurance for a 1

minimum coverage of One Million Dollars ($1,000,000.00) single i
bodily injury and/or property damage; and insurance covering fire ;
and extended coverage on the building consisting':of fortv-eicht

(48) units as provided for and subject to all of the conditicns
of paragraph 17 of the Declaration of Condominium, save anc except
Paragraph 17(b)(3). It is specifically understood by all parties
herein that insurance covering fire and extended coverage on the
building shall cover the physical building itself as shown in
the original architectural plans, together with the common elements
thereon, but shall not cover extras installed at the expense of
the unit owners such as paneling, wallpaper and awnings, shutters
and screens on patios, balconies and carports, nor the personal
effects and/or personal property of the condominium upit owner,
such as rugs (standard carpeting supplied by Developer is insured
by Service and Maintenance Contractor), drapes and curtains,
furniture and other items commonly included within the homeowners |
policy. The amount of insurance coverage provided under the
Service and Maintenance Contract shall be as determined between
the Service and Maintenance Contractor and the insurance company
being utilized at the time and satisfactory to same. The Service
and Maintenance Contractor shall not be responsible for providing
additional coverage, but the Board of Directors of the Condominium
rtssociation shall supply, from time to time, at its own expernse,
additional coverage and should the insurance company recuest |
additional insurance, then said additional coverage shall be paiad
for by the unit owners. The maintenance fee for each unit owner
will be subject to conditions and fee adjustments for insurance
coverage as specified in Paragraph VI. All insurance policies
supplied by the Service and Maintenance Contractor carry a $100.00
deductible clause which would apply to each claim and said deducrtion
shall be borne by the Association.

(b) Shall furnish gas for cooking and heating to each
individual condominium unit, and shall supply the condomirium units
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Service and Maintenance Contractor. The Service and Maintenance
Contractor shall not be responsible for replacing piping from the
hot water boiler to the various units, nor will said Service and
Maintenance Contractor be responsible for replacing the hot water
boiler, nor hot and cold water lines and gas lines within the !
building or the limits of the common elements, and when necessary '
these utility lines shall be replaced solely at the expense of the
" association. Maintenance fees are subject to the conditions and !
” fee adjustments as specified in Paragraph VI.

i
1
|
i

h (c) Shall be responsible for the payment of sewer service |
li charges to all of the said condominium units to the corporate |
/| sovereign having jurisdiction over said sewer services, subject to

| the conditions and fee adjustments as specified in Paragraph VI. 1
! Sewer lines within the building or within the limits of the common

H elements must be maintained and replaced at the expense of the

! mssociation. Sewer blockages are the responsibility of the

! kssociation.

(d) Shall maintain and care for the lawn and shrubbery i
|| and 21l walkways within the common elements of the condominium !
. propérty. However, the Service and Maintenance Contractor shall not
“ be responsible for any damages caused by vandalism, oOr by an act of
. God, which shall include, but not be limited to, wind, flooding,
B " hurricane and freezing, and/or natural causes.
F ] I

(e) Shall be responsible for the maintenance and '
service of the television antenna and the amplifier servicing the
i various condominium units, but not the replacement  of same.

; (£) Shall provide garbage and trash collections, which
| collections shall be limited to two pickups per week, subject to
the conditions and fee adjustments as specified in Paragraph VI.

{ (g) Shall furnish the necessary repairs and maintain |
r the exterior appearance of the condominium building against ordinary
} wear and tear, and shall be responsible only for painting exterior
' doors ané any other exterior trim surfaces, but shall not be
responsible for repainting any exterior masonry of the said building
and/or public walkways and exterior walls.

(h) Shall agree to keep the condominium building and
the areas included in the common elements "broom swept” clean, and
shall maintain the utility rooms situated in the building(s).

(i) sShall provide the following roof maintenance:

|

I

I

|

]
” (A) Prom time to time, should minor leaks occur

| in the roof, then it shall be the responsibility of the Service and
i Maintenance Contractor to repair said minor leaks, limited to a cost:
| of One Hundred Dollars ($100.00) within a six (6) months period. '
In no instance is it to be construed that the Service and Mainten- i
;| ance Contractor is responsible for replacement necess@tated by
. damage caused by storm, wind, hurricane, frost, freezing, vandalism
| and/or natural causes.

(B) Shall keep roof broom swept, which shall not
include the replacement of said roof.

— - — - —

: (§) shall cause to contract with a gualified mainte-
|| nanze elevator company where.er applicable for the service and
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HELLeALiONAlwd Leawtombe~used~by-the=condominium™unit=ownerssfor

-ammmea&éonai-and-sociai—purposesT-under-the-supermisionqandgcontrolx
af _the-Serwices~and-Maintenance=Contractors. however, ownership of

such recreational area shall remain with the Developer and/or
Service and Maintenance Contractor and shall have the exclusive

. right to use said recreational area for promotional purposes. The

recreation area shall consist of the following facilities: shuffle-

' board courts, swimming pools, recreational hall, billiard room,

sauna baths, steam rooms and meeting rooms. Xitchen facilities are
located within the recreational hzll. The Service and Maintenance
Contractor agrees to provide one person who will have the sole
right and responsibility for the scheduling of all functions which
are programmed for the various recreational facilities provided for
herein for the condominium unit owners, or the Developer and/or
Service and Maintenance Contractor, and also will be responsible
for scheduling all functions programmed by the different clubs
and/or organizations that may be formed by those living within the
condominium complex. Nothing herein contained shall be construed
to reguire the Service and Maintenance Contractor to OVErsee

the various programs initiated by the clubs or organizations,

or supply any items or reguirements for the performance and functions

of said clubs or organizations, such as billiard table tops, etc.
The Service and Maintenance Contractor has the right to provide for
such recreation facilities through contractual agreement with
another party, i.e. the owner of the recreation facilities, but at
no additional cost to unit owners. kel

- III. The Service and Maintenance Contractor recognizes that
from time to time various clubs and/or organizations may be formed
by the condominium unit owners wherein said organization may regquire
their members to pay nominal dues and fees for the financial assis-
tance in the performance of their functions; and, it is to be
specifically understood that the Service and Maintenance Contractor
shall in no way be responsible for the collection of these dues
and/or fees or the enforcement of thesame; but, however, any such
fees and dues assessed by the various clubs and/or organizations
referred to herein shall be subject to the approval at all times
of the szid Service and Maintenance Contractor. All functions anc
activities shall at all times be conducted within the constraints
of Government regulations, and the rules as outlined in this
Service and Maintenance AGreement.

Iv. That the Service and Maintenance Contractor covenants
and agrees, subject to insurance conditions and fee adjustments as
provided in Paragraph VI, to procure and keep in force public
liability and workmen's compensation insurance to protect the
Service and Maintenance Contractor and the hssociation from any
claim or damage to persons or property or for an injury to any
employee of Service and Maintenance Contractor incurred while
Service and Maintenance Contractor or its workmen are performing

any duties under the terms of this Agreement for a minimum coverace

of One Million Dollars ($1,000,000.00) single limit bodily injury
and/or property damage.

V. The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall not under
any circumstances be liable under or by reason of this Agreement,
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any of 1ts agents, employees OI SeIvants, NoI Snall 1t UE uciu
responsible or liable for any loss, damage, detention or delay in
furnishing material or failure to perform duties as hereinabove
provided when such is caused by fire, flood, strike, act of civil
or military authorities, or by insurrection or riot, or by any
other cause which is unavoidable or beyond its control. '
VI. It is understood and agreed that the expense of this

Service and Maintenance Contract shall be borne by each condo-
minium parcel owner in the condominium and apportioned as follows:

. UNIT CATEGORIES

Category A: 106, 107
. 206, - 207
673& 306, 307
}\ 406, 407
Category B: 105, 108
205, 208
[ 305, 308
20642 405, 408
category C: 103, 104, 109, 110
203, 204, 209, 210
303, 304, 309, 310
3 403, 404, 409, 410
i;)?h Catego:s D: 102, 111
]~ - 202, 211
302, 311
402, 411
Category E: 101, 112
201, 212
612 301, 312
: 401, 412
SCHEDULE OF INITIAL MONTHLY SERVICE
. AND MAINTENANCE FEES
Category A . . .« « « « « = = =+ = =+ = = $64.00
Category B s e e e e e e e e e e e e . . 871.00
Category C . . . « « & & o = = o & o = = = = $73.00
Category D . . . . « + o o = « o « o = - $73.00
Category E . . . ¢ i . . . $75.00
The above schedule of Initial Service and Maintenance rees

shall continue through December 31,1973 , at which time the

rates shall be increased $3.00 per month commencing January 1, 1980.
LAW OFFICES i
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173< based on the individual unit owner's percentage of ownership
of the common elements as follows:

The increase shall be the sum of
$_2.70 commencing January 1, 1981
and an increase of $§ 2.70 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

, Category A

Category B - The increase shall be the sum of
$_2.98 commencing January 1, 1981
and an increase of $2.98 pei month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

Category C - The increase shall be the sum of
$_3.06 commencing January 1, 1981l
and an increase of $3.06 per month

“on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract. e -

Category D - The increase shall be the sum of
$ 3.06 commencing Canuary 1, 1981
and an increase of $3.06 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

Category E - The increase shall be the sum of
$3.14 commencing January 1, 1981
and in increase of $3.14 per month
on the first day of each January
thereafter for the term of the
contract.

The monthly maintenance fee for each condominium
parcel owner shall be increased as provided for hereinafter to
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‘percentage of ownership of the common elements as set forth herein.

“this increase. For each increase of the rate per KWH egqgualing five

. \aj 2ewer: 1in tne event that the County of Pinellas,
which .is presently furnishing the sewer service to the said condo-
minium units, increases its rate, such increase per unit will be
added to the maintenance fee for each unit effective the first montt
following such increase. Such increase shall be proportionate to
each unit owners' percentage of ownership of the common elements

as set forth herein. There shall be no increase in the amount of
the management fee for this increase.

 (b) Water: 1In the event that the County of Pinellas,
which is presently furnishing the water to the said condominium
units, increases its rate per gallon by an amount equal to five
percent (5%) of the rate per gallon being charged as of the first
day of January 1980, such increase will be apportioned among the
condominium units. by the addition to the monthly maintenance fee,
beginning with the month following such increase, the sum of
$8.00 to be paid by the Association, which sum shall be proportioned
to each unit owner predicated upon each unit owners' percentage of
ownership of the common elements as set forth herein . There %
shall be no increase in the amount of the management fee for this
increase. For each increase of the rate per gallon equaling five
percent (5%) made by the said County, the maintenance fee shall be
increased as hereinabove set forth. .

(c) Gas: 1In the event that Florida Gas Company,
which is presently furnishing gas to the said condominium units,
increases its rate per B.T.U. by an amount egual to five percent
(58) of the rate per B.T.U. being charged as of the first day of
January, 1980, such increase will be apportioned among the condo-
minium units by the addition to the monthly maintenance fee, ..
beginning with the month following such increase, the sum of $17.00
to be paid by the Association; which sum shall be proportioned
to each unit owner predicated upon each unit owners' percentage of
ownership of the common elements as set forth herein. There shall

be no increase in the amount of the management fee for this increase.

For each increase of the rate per B.T.U. egualing five percent
(58) made by the said Company, the maintenance fee shall be
increased as hereinabove set forth.

(@) Electricity: 1In the event that Florida Power
Corporation, which 1s presently furnishing electricity to the said
condominium units, increases its rates per KWH by an amount equal
to five percent (5%) of the rate per KWH being charged as of the
first day of January, 1980. such increase will be apportioned
among the condominium units by the addition to the monthly
maintenance fee, -beginning with the month following such increase,
the sum of §15.00 to be paid by the Association, which sum shall be
proportioned to each unit owner predicated upon each unit owners'

There shall be no increase in the amount of the management fee for

percent (5%) made by the said Corporation, the maintenance fee
shall be increased as hereinabove set forth.

(e) Trash: 1In the event that the present private
contractor or its successor .r successors furnishing such trash
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¥ therein owned by the members against which the lien 1s made, ana

R such lien-shall arise in favor of the Service and Maintenace T

%' Contractor and shall come into effect upon recordation of this

A% instrument and the lien for all such sums due hereunder shall date
. back to said date and shall be deemed to be prior to and superior
| to the creation of any homestead status for any condominium parcel

! and to any subseguent lien or encumbrance, except the lien referred

%l to herein shall be spbordinate and inferior to that of an insti-
fitutional first mortgagee.” '

VIII. Any unit owner shall have the right prior to con-
l struction to install at the unit owners' expense, washers and/or '
|

1

driers in the said unit with the written approval of the Service
! and Maintenance Contractor and/or Developer, and in the event of

such installation, such units shall be cgarged'an additional -
monthly maintenance fee of Four Dollars ($4.00).

IX. The Service and Maintenance Contractor may from time
to time contemplate erecting and/or providing additional areas to
be designated for recreational use. In addition to the area which
has now been designated under Paragraph II(k) hereinabove, this may
-be done by way of an amendment to this Service and Maintenance
Agreement, which amendment shall be filed among the public records
of Pinellas County, Florida, and such amendment need be executed
and acknowledged only by the Service and Maintenance Contractor
i| named herein and need not be approved by the Association, unit
| owners, or lienors or mortgagees of units of the condominium,
. whether or not elsewhere reguired by amendments. Nothing herein
chall be construed as obligating the Service and Maintenance Con-
- tractor to either erect and/or provide additional area to be
designated for recreational use other than that which is already. -, .
provided for hereinabove in Paragraph II(k). , q'gg€3 P

@
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X. The Service and Maintenance Contractor's compensation 1
(included as part of the monthly maintenance fee as set forth in
Paragraph VI hereof) for the services including administrative
costs, shall be the sum of $480.00 per month, with a total annual
amount of $5,760.00, payable monthly in advance at the rate of -~

' $10.00 per month, per unit, with a total annual amount of

$120.00 per unit.

XI. The Service and Maintenance Contractor's Responsibilities
and Duties.

A. Definitions. As used herein the following subheadings
) !| shall have the following meanings:

“ (1) TIME: Shall mean the time schedule for
i the performance of the services designated.

(2) MANAGEMENT FEE: Shall mean the designated
cost per month per unit as the management fee to super-
vise and perform services performed under the Management
Contract. The costs of the monthly management fee per
unit of $10.00 is included in the schedule of maintenance -
fees as set forth in Paragraph VI hereof, and is part thereof.

-—
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PERSONNEL: One part-time clerk. 2

SUPERVISION: One part-time Manager.

(2) Cause the property to be maintained accord-
ing to the standards as set forth in the Service and A
Maintenance Contract, 1nc1ud1ng landscaping, cleaning,%”
maintenance and such repair work as may be necessary,
subject to the provisions of the condominium documents.

TIME: As required.
MANAGEMENT FEE: §$1,75.

COST: Costs as provided for services specified
in the Service and Maintenance Contract.

PERSONNEL: As required,

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(3) Take such action as may be necessary to
promptly comply with any and all orders or reguirements
affecting the property by any governmental agency having

jurisdiction over the same.
TIME: As required.
MANAGEMENT FEE: §$.30.




. SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(4) Enter into agreements on behalf of the Service
and Maintenance Contractor for water, electricity, gas
and such other services as may be necessary pursuant to
the Service and Maintenance Contract. Refer to Para-
graph VI, Page Four of this Agreement herein,

TIME: As required based on number and terms
of each agreement.

MANAGEMENT FEE: §$.20

COST: Costs as provided for services specified
in the Service and Maintenance Contract.

PERSONNEL: None.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

_ (5) Purchase on behalf of the Service and Maintenance
Contractor materials and supplies as are necessary for the
proper maintenance of the property.

TIME: As required.

MANAGEMENT FEE: §.25

COST: Costs as provided for services specified "=Q?  ¥;§

in the Service and Maintenance Contract.
PERSONNEL: One part-time person.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(6) Supervise and cause to be placed and kept
in force all insurance necessary to protect unit
owners as reguired by the Service and Maintenance
Contract. Refer to Paragraph II, Page One of this
Agreement herein.

TIME: Annually or as otherwise rgquired.

MANAGEMENT FEE: $.25,

COST: Cost as provided for insurance coverage
as specified in the Service and Maintenance
Contract. Refer to Paragraph II, Items (a)

and (f), Pages 1 and 3 of this Agreement ek

herein.
PERSONNEL: None.

SUPERVI3ION: One part-time manager.
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.,'TIME: As required.

MANAGEMENT FEE: 1Included in item 6 above.

COST: None.
PERSONNEL: None.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(8) Cause to be paid regularly and punctually:

(a) All utility charges as provided in
the Service and Maintenance Contract.

TIME: As reaquired.

MANAGEMENT FEE: $2.50.

COST: Postage as reguired.

v .

PERSONNEL: _ One part-time clerk and one part time
accountant. s i

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(9) 1Investigate, hire, pay, supervise and dis-

to properly maintain and operate the-property. Such

personnel shall, in every instance, be independent con-

w
charge the personnel necessary to be employed ‘in order

tractors or in the employ of the Service and Maintenance

Contractor. )

TIME: As required.

MANAGEMENT FEE: $3.00.

COST: As reguired.
PERSONNEL: As reguired.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(10) Maintain all television antennas and amplifiers
servicing the various condominium units. Refer to Page 2,

paragraph (e) of this Agreement herein.
TIME: @ As required.

MANAGEMENT FEE: §.15.
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PERSONNEL: One part-time person.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

XII. Responsibilities Affecting an Individual Unit:
The parties hereto acknowledge and agree that the Manager
has no responsibility hereunder for the maintenance and repair
of the interior of an owner's unit; nor for the maintenance,
repair or replacemént of a unit owner's fixtures or appliances,
including an owner's air conditioning system; nor for the pay-
ment of the utilities individually and separately metered to
a member's unit; nor for the taxes levied against a unit
owner; nor for the payment due on a unit owner's individual
mortgage.

- XIII. The Service and Maintenance Contractor herein reserves
the right to assign this Agreement at any time to any person,
firms, partnerships, or corporations engaging in condominium
management.

XIV. The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall not be
responsible for the following services: s

(a) Shall not be responsible for the maintenance and/or
replacement of gas cooking range, gas fired heating furnaces or
air conditioning units in the various condominium units. Shall
not be responsible for the maintenance and repair or replacing
of said utility lines, such as gas, water, sewer and condensa-
tion lines, and all other utility items within the building or
the limits of the common eléments.

(b) Whenever possible, the Service and Méiﬁtepance
Contractor will unplug.sewer stoppages within the building at
a charge to the Association.

(¢) 1If cable television is installed within any of
the condominium units from time to time during the term of
this contract and condominium unit owners at their option elect
to make use of said facilities, then the Service and Maintenance
Contractor shall not be responsible for the maintenance, service,
repair, replacment or service fee for said cable television.

(d) Shall not be responsible or liable for any loss
incurred by reason of fire, windstorm, liability or for any other
reason whatsoever beyond the proceeds of the insurance coverage
that is provided for in this Agreement.

(e) Shall not be responsible for repairing, replacing’
or cleaning any screens or windows or sliding glass doors. The
service and Maintenance Contractor shall only be responsible for
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* public liability coverage on said carports shall be the responsi-

OR WARRANTIES SHALL NOT AFFECT THE OBLIGATION OF THE UNIT OWNER AS
TO HIS PAYMENT OF HIS MONTHLY MAINTENANCE FEES, SO LONG AS THE
MAINTENANCE COMPANY IS FULFILLING ITS OBLIGATIONS UNDER THE TERMS
OF THIS MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT. '

(£) Shall not be responsible for furnishing the supplies,
repairs and replacement of the billiard tables and shuffleboard
courts placed in or upon said recreational premises. Such repairs,
supplies or replacements being the responsibility of the billiard
or shuffleboard clups that may be formed by the condominium unit
owners, or the Associations of the Condominiums who have privilege
to said facilities.

XV. Vending Machines ‘and Coin Laundries:

(a) The Service and Maintenance Contractor shall have the
sole right to maintain, own and operate vending machines and auto-
matic coin laundries and driers on the premises and all income from
said machines shall belong to the Service and Maintenance Con-
tractor and any expenses in connection with the said operation
shall be paid by the Service and Maintenance Contractor, and all
charges shall be reasonable and in accordance with the average
rates and charges for similar services.

XVI. Covered Parking Spaces:

(a) The owner of a condominium unit may’ upon closing

or any time thereafter during the term of this Service and Mainte-
nance Agreement buy and have constructed by the Service and Mainte-
nance Contractor and/or Developer a covered or sheltered parking
space. The construction and installation of said covered or
sheltered parking spaces must be contiguous to one another. No~ P
installation will start until ‘a mininum of ten (10) carports_.have: .
been contracted for. Fifty percent (50%) of contract amount:-to be
paid at time of purchase. '

(b) Condominium owners shall pay the sum of Two Dollars
($2.00) per month to the Service and Maintenance Contractor, which
sum shall be payable the first day of each and every month commenc-
ing from the date of closing or occupancy of the covered or
sheltered parking space, whichever shall occur first. For this
fee, the Service and Maintenance Contractor shall provide service
for keeping the parking area of said covered or sheltered are
broom-swept clean and from time to time shall paint the non-
aluminum upright supports of said covered or sheltered space,
subject, however, to ordinary wear and tear, and the Service and
Maintenance Contractor shall not be responsible for any replace-
ment or repair of said covered or sheltered parking space or for
damage done by others such as vehicles, willful destruction or any
acts of God, but not limited thereto. The Service and Maintenance
Contractor shall not be responsible for property damage and liability
insurance covering the covered or sheltered parking spaces. Any

bility of the individual carport owners or the §ssociation.

An alteration and additions policy is available -~
to condominium unit owners (called HO6) through your Home Owners
Policy.

LAW OFFICES i

PARRKER axp PARKER : 7
IMEID UENTHAL AVENUE 8
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Grounds

Bldg including public areas

4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0-
5. Taxes on Association Property 22.05 24.03 24,92 1.84 2.00 2.08
6. Insurance ¥ % " * * *
7. Security w * * f * *
8. Other Expenses: * * * * * *
Electricity (public areas) '
Water and sewer
Trash Disposal
Gas
9. Miscellaneous expense i * ¥ % * .
10. Operating capital 3.28 3.58 3.71 .27 .30 +31
11. Land Sales Division Fee .46 .50 .52 .04 .04 .05
SUB TOTAL 69.88 76.17 78.98 5.82 6.35 6.59
12. Reserves
Roof 25.59 27.89 28.92 2.13 2.32 2.4
Parking 24.61 26.82 27.81 2.05 2.24 2.32
Paint 5.91 6.44 6.67 .49 .54 .56
56.11 61.15 63.40 4,67 5.10 5.29
TOTAL 125.99 137.32 142.38 10.49 11.45 11.88

T T e e = = = = = o o e o o e o o o o o 0 B 20 = 20 e e o 0 0 0 0 o e e o e o 0 B o o o 2 0 B 0 o o e e B e 0 e e o 2 e o o =

Expenses for a Unit Owner:

Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to Contract
Established by Percentage of Ownership:

Annual Monthl
Two bedroom (2BQ) 1.6404% 1,200 'TUUTUé
Two bedroom (2BSU) 1.7881% ys3 1,308 109,00
Two bedroom (2B2BC7) 1.8537% ' 1,356 113.00
Two bedroom (2B2BC6) 1.8537% V52! 1,356 113.00

*NOTE :

The Service and Maintenance contract includes Items 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above.

Reserve items listed under Number 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be if they were
included in the budget. However, as long as the Developer retains the majority vote, in
accordance with FS 718, he may by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly
called meeting of the association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory reserve
requirements. Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

A Developer owning condominium units offered for sale shall be excused from the payment of
the share of the common expenses and assessments related thereto for a period subsequent

to the recording of the Declaration of Condominium and terminating not later than the first
day of the fourth calendar month following the month in which such declaration is recorded,
or for a period terminating with the first day of the month of the third succeeding
calendar month after the closing of the purchase and sale of any condominium unit within
the condominium to an owner who is not the Developc,, the nominee of the Developer, or a
substitute or alternative Developer, whichever shall be the later date,

60
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Water and sewer
Trash disposal

Gas
9. Miscellaneous expense * =
10. Operating Capital 215.00 17.92

1

11. Land Sales Division Fee 27.50 2.29
12. Reserves®#

Roof . 1,575.00 131.25

Parking area 1,500.00 125.00

Paint 500.00 .67

TOTAL $ 8,147.50 $ 678.96

If the foregoing budget was adopted by the Association, after the takeover from
the Developer, it would result in the following assessments against each unit:

Two'Bearoom (28BT) 1.7061 139.00 11.58
Two Bedroom (2BSL) 1.8168 148.02 12.34
Two Bedroom (2BCL) 1.8798 153.17 12.76

EXPENSES FOR A UNIT OWNER: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to
Contract, established by Percentage of Ownership, and payable to H. Geller
Management Corp. is as follows:

Two Bedroom (2BT) 1.7061 1,296.00 108.00
Two Bedroom (2BSL) 1.8168 1,380.00 115.00
Two Bedroom (2BCL) 1:8798 1,428.00 119.00

#NOTE: The Service and Maintenance Contract includes items 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above.

%%Reserve items listed under No. 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be if they
were included in the budget. However, as long as the Developer retains the majority
vote, inaccordance with FS 718 he may by a vote of the majority of members present at
a duly called meeting of the Association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the
statutory reserve requlrements. Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

The Developer owning condominium units shall pay his prorata share of the common
expenses that may be imposed upon the owners.

During the time that the Developer is in control he will not be assessing units,

60
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2. Managen>nt Fee * *

3. Maintenance * *
Grounds

Building including public areas

4. Rent for Recreation Facilities N/A N/A
5. Taxes on Association Property 1,425.00 118.75
6. Insurance * *

7. Security * *

8. Other Expenses: * *

Electricity (public areas)
Water and sewer
Trash disposal

Gas

9, Miscellaneous Expense * *

10. Operating Capital 250,00 20.83

11. Land Sales Division Fee 27.50 2.29

*k

12. Reserves . Est Remaining Est Replacement
_ Est L1ife Useful Life Cost

Roof 12 12 35,000

Parking area 10 10 20,000

Painting of bldg 12 12 35,000

Hot water boiler 5 5 4,200

Insulation of lines 5 5 4,000
98,200

If the foreging budget was adopted by the Association, after the takeover from the
Developer, it would result in the following assessments against each unit: Example:

: : % of Ownership Annual Monthly
Two bedroom (2BT) 1.7371 238.44 19.87
Two bedroom (2B2BSL) 1.8375 252.21 21.02
Two bedroom (2B2BC7) 1.8949 260,09 30.01
Two bedroom (2B2BC6) 1.8949 260.09 30.01

EXPENSES FOR A UNIT OWNER: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to contract

established by Percentage of Ownership, and payable to H. Geller Management Corporation
as follows:

Two bedroom gZBT) 1.7371 1,452.00 121.00
Two bedroom (2B2BSL) 1.8375 1,536,00 128.00
Two bedroom (2B2BC8) 1.8949 1,584,00 132.00
Two bedroom (2B2BC6) 1.8949 1,584,00 132.00

*NOTE: The Service and Maintenance Contract includes iems 2, 3, 6, 7, 8 and 9 above.

**Reserve items lTisted under No. 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be if they
were included in the budget. However, as long as the Developer retains the majority
vote, inaccordance with FS 718, he may by a vote of the majority of members present
at a duly called meeting of the Association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the
statutory reserve requirements, Minutes of salid meeting would be duly recorded,

The Developer owning condominfum unit. shall pay his prorate share of common expenses
that may be imposed upon the owners,

Page 60




2. l1axes on Assoclation Property 1,445.00 120.41

6. Insurance * L
7. Security * +*
8. Other Expenses: * *

Electricity (public areas)
Water and sewer
Trash disposal

Gas
9. Miscellaneous expense * *
10. Operating Capital 215.00 17.92
1l1. Land Sales Division Fee 27.50 2.29
12. Reserves*¥*
Roof 1,575.00 131.25
Parking area 1,500.00 125.00
Paint 500.00 41.67
TOTAL $ 8,147.50 S 678.96

If the foregoing budget was adopted by the Association, after the take-

over from the Developer, it would result in the following assessments
against each unit:

Two Bedroom (2BT) 1.720 140.12 11.69
Two Bedroom (2BSL) 1.815 147.88 12.32
Two Bedroom (2BC6) 1.880 153.17 12.77

EXPENSES FOR A UNIT OWNER: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee
according to Contract established by Percentage of Ownership, and
payable to H. Geller Management Corporation is as follows:

Two Bedroom (2BT) 1.720 1,284.00 107.00
Two Bedroom (2BSL) 1.815 1,356.00 113.00
Two Bedroom (2BC6) 1.880 1,404.00 117.00

*NOTE: The Service and Maintenance Contract inludes items 263 BT,
8 and 9 above,

**Reserve items listed under NO. 12 are an estimate of what reserves
would be if they were included in the budget. However, as long as the
Developer retains the majority vote, inaccordance with FS 718, he may
by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly called meeting
of the Association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory
reserve requirements. Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

The Developer owning condominium unite shall pay his prorata share of
common expenses that may be imposed upon the owners,

During the time that the Developer is in control he will not be
assessing units,
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3 i o T Tiitali PARN OF FIVE ICWNS. NO. 27
b ’ QUINCY BUILDING

ESTIMATED OPCRATING EXPENSE

oo Tt CANNUAL MONTHLY ot
g s ) : . Unit Tvpe . ____Onit Type .
f . 780 65U ZBCeET B0 ZESU. 2BeEE)
w. 1. Administration 44.09 38.06  49.83 .67 4.01 4.15
* 2. Management Fee = * . . * »
3. Maintenance bl . * . . .
Grounds
- Bldg including public areas
4. Rent for Recre-tion Facilities -0- -0-
5. Taxes on Association Property 22.05 24.03 ° 24.92 1.84 2.00 2.08
6. Insurance o . - . * *
7. Security X 2 : £ . .
8. Other Expenses: » . » - - *
Electricity (public areas)
Water and sewer
‘ Trash Disposal
; : " Gas
[ PN o . '
|7 99, Miscellaneous expense " * * ; g N
% | 10 Operating capital - .28 3.58 in ... .z -30 3
o C : R »
ﬂ‘ 11, Land Sales Division Fee _ .46 . __ .50 .. _ .52 .04 . .04 .05
R SUB TOTAL 69.88 76.17  78.98 5.82 . 6.35  6.59 .
~| 12, Reserves .. . .. . o e 53 fets o A g
U 1L . Roof  Fo.eiedt S 25.59 27.89 28.92 2.13 2.32 - 2.41%%
(0 Bemes Parking ;- : 24.61 26.82 27.81 2.05 2.24 ' 2.32-
- Paint 5.91 6.44 6.67 49 - .54 .56.
2 i fape s e .- 560 . 6115 63.40 -.-v: 4.67 5.0 _5.29,
= s e UTOTALT L 125.99 137.32 142.38 0 10.4911.45 . 11.88°

- _Expenses for .a Unit Owner: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to Contract '
O Kt ‘Established by Percentage of Ownership: e 2

o e Ty A B ) Annual - Honth'l Ay
2 R We bedrooa, (280).; . 1.6400s =T, 200 , T L
-0+ U Two bedroom (285U) 1.7881% 1,308 -0 - 109000 0 Lm
#2127~ Tuo_bedroom (2828C7) .. " . 1.8537% 1,356 iz S 0 113,00 5o

" " Two bedroom (282BC6) 1.8537% To356. %+ w8 0% 0 113,00

 ~NOTE: Thé Service and Maintenance contract includes. 1tems 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above.

! Reserve items listed under Number 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be if they were.
,.included in the budget. However, as long as the Ceveloper retains'the majority vote,-in g

- ~i -7 'sccordance with FS 718, he may by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly = -
4. 11, Called meeting of the association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory reserve::
ﬁ © ¢ requirements. HMinutes of said reeting would be duly recorded. T

aabeg e ‘ B
o+ . A Developer owning condominium units offered for sale shall be excused from the payment of 5
. . 'the share of the common expenses and assessments related thereto for a pe:iod subsequent
¥ " to-the recording of ‘the Declaration of Condominium and terminating not later than the first '~
day of tne fourth calendar montn following the month in which such declaration is recorded, ‘-
or for & poriod tenrinaling with tne fi-3t day o the month of the third succeedtna -
t¥itndé» rortn after the closing of the purcnase end sale of any conadminium unfitswithin
Ihe Cbnans fnem e B tener a0 g ret tne Deysicrs-, ine nominee of the Developer, or 2
FUDSIYTLIE OF 2Tlevr et e LevElIfer. wntIne.te ot be tne Gatler date.

-
o
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ST AT quiney sbILoING -
"= " ESTIMATED OPERATING EXPENSE

Administration
Hanageuﬁnt Fee
" Maintenance £y
- Grounds : . 18,600 1,550,00 .. "%
. ~.Bldg including public areas 6,576 548,007 - T
_ Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0- %
Vo 5. Taxes on Association Property 1,344 112.00
% . ... *6. Insurance 2,688 224.00
- *7, Security 1,344 112.00
*8. Other Expenses:
Electricity (public areas) 4,800 400.00
Water and sewer 10,416 868.00. .
Trash disposal 3,360 280,00 -
e Gas ) 9,600 800.00
'9 Miscellaneous expenses ‘ ; 2,100 175.00
10, Operating capital | P 200 - 16,67 i
‘Land sales divisfon fee : . .. Y A F R ek
3o, o : el | R IR St ey ) - 4
b " SUB-TOTAL 73,1827 v ‘s'.’nss;_oo??;-%;‘f?
: § ' . B e ot ' 3
: : 1,50 - s 3130.00°
4 . Parking lot - resurface . '+ 1,500 - .- ..125,00;
.. " Exterior paint S EY B 360 - Tt .. 30.00
H 1 SUB-TOTAL 3,420 "% :ZES.DU
TOTAL- 6,572 6,381.00
2 li tn U U Estimated Expenses - Actual Assessmentib,.
PR o i Bﬁ 1 of DhmersME s b Bi Contrlct'i'i""?.’;
“1.6404%i777. 21°1,199.88 99.99. - .. 1,200, 4"-100:00 A%
X 1.7881% %> 1%1,308.00 109.00 00
2828C7) - '1.8537%. ¢ "+ 1,356.00 113,00 . 00 7%5!
2B2BC6) 1.8537% . /. """1,356.00 113.00° _ 00 ‘5}
5. 1*Included 1n the service and maintenance fee v S : '-i-—:
¥ .. NOTE: Ik-serve'ﬁuas listed under nusber 12 are an estimate of uhlt_msrmruould:be".‘;'
(-.,‘, - 1f they are included in the budget. However, as long as the developer retains’’
3 .1-.-.'@"5’5. . the majority vote he may elect not to include them in the budget. - s

2 = {ER loper owning condominium units offered for sale shall be excused from the @ .-
-"?;‘.:f.* -%%]] payment of the share of the common expenses and assessments related thereto for a . , -
E!;: s riperiod subsequent to the recording of the Declaration of Condominium and terminating -,
ey RWTALY, ﬁmt«-llter than the first day of the fourth calendar month following the month in ¢
"G-.‘-""‘c{"-?,‘{-'bmidl such declaration s recorded, or “or a period terminating with the first day .
#7iie170f the month of the third succeeding calendar month after the closing of the purchase
20 and sale of any condominium unit within the condominium to an owner who 1s not the
jdeveloper, the nominee of the developer, or a substitute or alternative developer,.
jwhichever shall be the later date: (or.a developer owning condominium units shall -
#pay his , orata share of the commo expense that rzy be {mposed upon the owners? 7 .

6y
L8 ' : b




October 13, 1983

i Departumt of Business Regulations
' ~The Johns Building

.~ 725 South Bronough Street
““~ Tallahassee, Florida 3230

"ATTN: Judith W. Hawkins
g Condominium Specialist

- _ P RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns MNo. 27 .
el I 1M0B539AA

= T ‘nfemu:e to’your Notice of Deficiency for Content, dated Auqusﬁ BT
; 4’4933 1 subait-the following: - - - CERu --»-,;;_ 5; e
g % M we- d'lswsud. Association Ilo. 27 1: not a m‘lti-condmnttn"n Ei'da' \

-bdildi in ‘the complex has a separate assocfation. ' Regarding the recreatffh.: we
2w se facilities, the developer 1s the sole owner. The Service and Maintenince cnutraet' .
R\ “(expiring in 1993 for Association No. 27) provides for the use of the 'rebreation {
:facﬂities. At the expiration of the contract the association would have: séydral ‘I
-;mptions. namely; renew the contract, cancel the contract and give up the
wairecreation facilities or Associatinn No. 27 could join with the other assochtions
4 to vote if they would purchase the recreation facilities at a fair MAI apprlisll
‘A1l recreation arels Imve ingress and egress.

22 L have corrected Article 17 of the Declaration.  Corrected copy attached 1

Attacbed are oormctcd copies of Articles of Incorporation. s D . Foad
9 ; Attached are corrected copies of Articles of Incorporation. - . . . <.
:8,> l‘-nrrected pages attached. o e ndd e “

% :-6.:.—.111 sentence you referred to has been deleted. Corrected page attlched

: -‘;J 2 Futun printed sales contracts will have the hrga "Purchase &gree-ent" H
let.ed and all require) caveats will be in darker type as we discussed, U gty

: * Attached 1s corrected copy. Sol
.";j-_ Attached are corrected pages‘._

;j LT o :
. ‘i".{bqﬂ"\w.;,. &l q; r

. ¥ X 't -
I e (o it Ee S
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.- .‘ : I’\‘ ~ -

7 Department of Business Regulations -2- October 13, 1983
7 Judith W. Hawkins .

11. .- Corrected page atiached.

12. As I explained, we received an approval from Betty Sue Allen for a
blanket escrow agreement in March 1981.

7130 Corrected copy attached.

~ . 1 would 1Hke to thank you once again for your patience and cooperation.
~».. Your assistance is most appreciated.

¥ Sincerely,
B HERM GELLER ENTERPRISES, INC.

S )

Helene Szabri




73\%&;&%@%“ ¥ L. #QUINCY BUILDING
AT, IREROASR Lo TG Gl A R0 R e s
ST e e e "3+ ESTIMATED OPERATING EXPENSE
-“:." ':"‘l'-_'!‘tf"".-!‘-: -t."‘\ R L G S L L .
ettt Tl - L ;
[ ML iy % sa a3 3 »
T A e TR &2
R r: gﬁ.-:-.Ada‘i‘%%tratim-_,
) 2. mnagé-ent fee : " *
-2+ 3. Maintenance
W - . Gm"“ - -
wio A st Bldg including public areas - »
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0-
5. Taxes on Association Property 1,344 112.00
6. Insuram:e- ' »
7. Security » M
. 8. .Other Expenses:
.. Electricity (public area) * .
Water and sewer L -
’ Trash disposal * "
e L ‘ - Gﬂs - -
.. 9. Miscellaneous expenses * o
- * =10, ""Operating capital 200 16.67
L o
i 11, Land Sales Division Fee ) ) 28 . 2.33 ¢
Cwrde o | SUB-TOTAL 4,260~ . . .355.00 -
*:ir-..lz.’hnésewes: £ %aer . ) S )
s vdet v "Roof 'replacement T v ¢ R 1,560 - . 130.00 <
£ "o .. Parking lot - resurface 1,500 .. 125,00 -
3% Exterior paint ‘ T 360 : % 30,0003
= ot SUB-TOTAL 73,420 ""2B5.00 - -
.y \ﬁ;’,-ﬂ .. ‘ '. ) . 4
e~ AL ' TOTAL 7.680 . %" .. "660.00°,-
e N Y e DlarD o ANNE fumay § T . ek
suiovs s Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to Contract Established by Percentage
S2 s of .Owmership: 3 ‘ - ] ; - 14
g g RN . ’ ) Annua Monthly - Y.
‘x:?‘;.-'-: L, 1% Two bedroom;(28Q) o 1.6404% .7 . - o TTLZO0 ‘ —'I'DU'ED’ L.
“";_’ <+4.Two bedroom.(2BSU) ... .. .1.7881%°: - - - 1,308 o 109.00 T
fsgr 2t ¥z Two bedroom (2828C7) » .. <. - 1.8537% . 1. ., © 1,356 . 113,00 G
S -« o=eTwo bedroom (2B2BC6) - . - -1.8537% :° o« . 1,356 ¢ . LLEX IR
PEMROIERE o . - i w p - SRE R
""":" j‘.:'ﬂ'ﬁt: The Service md_Haint.enance Contract’ includes Items 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above. -

,’aesem items listed under number 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be 1f

i . o ., they are included in the budget. However, as long as the Develp retains-the . =
e DR S Wﬂumlggt_mt to include them in the hudget.’ufipj? arif B
. ___ls e ————— - .

!r;‘.‘,;'-_'H,A Developer.owning cordominium units offered for sale shall be excused from the
<5 payment of the share of the common expenses and assessments related thereto for a °

rdi . »" period subsequent to the recording of the Declaration of Condominium and terminating
17275 T ‘not later than the first day of the fourth calendar month following the month fn
gz 5 which such declaration is recorded, or for a period terminating with the first day
377~ of the month of the third succeeding calendar month after the closing of the purchase
i_‘{»l i "~ 'and sale of any condominium unit within the condominium to an owner who is not the
}.-_* 3. Developer, the nominee of the Developer, or 2 substitute or alternative Developer,

- 7r» - whichever shall be the later date.

WL lad




- PR ~
d 4-3 'ENTERPRISES, INC.
| = Developers, intemational Marketng and Seles
§ _ October 24, 1983
1 o $o
| bR {
| S %
] [ s T oo« Department of Business Regulations e, 0 T
fros iy i mes The Johns Building : O A iy
| FE 725 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32301 '
ATTN: Judith M. Hawkins
Condominium Specialist
RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns No. 27
1M08539AA s
. Dear M. Hakins: ]

Pursunt to our telephone conversation I have attached a4.revised

budget. nomcted Articles of Incorporat'lon and a leglhle copy of )
npmm* e ,' _ . : 5

Would you please call me {f t.he above are correct. We ';ré'm'ost ¥ , ;
lnxiuus to get our documents pr!nt.ad : , 5 ; “ ;

Onoe aga!n. I thank you for all of your cooperation and assistance.

i

Sincere'ly.-
. HERM GELLER ENTERPRISES, INC.

!Ielene Szabrie

. : et AL &
N -‘-]‘;hr 3 -tv\rv"ﬂf‘Mh—.. - o, *” 5 i e o L
... = g e “ﬂ.q i ’-_:/7 £
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ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

Refer to Addendum

Service & Maintenance hgreement

Exhibit H-3, Page 84
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ADDENDUM
TO
SERVICE RAND MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT

THIS ADDENDUM to Service and Maintenance hgreement is made
and executel as of this day of , 19 by
and betwecen H. GELLER MARAGEMENT CORP., a Florida Corporation,
party of the first part and TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS, NO. 12, INC.
a non-profit corporation existing under the Laws of the State of
Florida, party ot the second part.

WITNESSETH:

% WHEREAS, the parties hereto did on the 13th da of October,
1978 execute a Service and Maintenance Agreement which was attached
as Exhibit "B" in the Declaration of Condominium of Terrace Park
of Five Towns, No. 12, a Condu.ainium filed October 24, 1978 in O.R.

Book 4766, Page 1203, as Clerk's Instrument No. 78-169707, Pinellas
: County Records; and
&} WHEREAS, the parties hereto are desirous of amending the
g + aforesaid Service and Maintenance Agreement to include an outline
g;; of the Manager's Compensation and the Manager's Responsibilities -
T and Duties.
&
[ .4
B NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the sum of Ten
¥

Dollars and other good and valuable considerations, the receipt

and sufficiency whereof is hereby acknowledged, it is hereby
covenanted and agreed by and between the parties that the following
paragraphs shall be included in the Service and Maintenance hgree-

B T e B e o Bt a

A. Definitions. As used herein the following subheadings
shall have the following meanings:

13 ment:
2
f “XI. Manager's Compensation: The Manager shall receive es
compensation for its services including administrative costs,

Eﬂj the sum of Three Hundred Sixty Dollars ($360.00) per month, with
f?i a total annual amount of Four Thousand Three Hundred Twenty
i Dollars (§$4,320.00) pavable monthly in advance at the rate of
klj Ten Dollars ($10.00) per month per unit, with a total annual
BB amount of One Hundred Twenty Dollars ($120.00) per unit.
KL
S XII. Manager's Responsibilities and Duties:
- :

i

ae (1) TIME: Shall mean the time schedule for
y the performance of the services designated.

qY
4

(2) MANAGEMENT FLE: Shall mean the designated
cost per month per unit as the management fee to super-
vise and perform servicer performed under the Management
Contract. These costs are a proration of the monthly
managenent fee per unit of $10.00.
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Contractor to render the fol
ing duties in regard to the

7

VA

(3) COST; Shall mean the estimated amount of money

at cost for each service performed, less any management
fee.

(4) PERSONNEL: Shall mean the minimum number of
perscnnel for services other than supervisory service
under the Management Contract.

(5) SUPERVISION: Shall mean the minimum number
of personnel for supervisory service under the Manage-
ment Contract.

B. Association hereby

Property:

(1) Ccollect all monthly zssessments and other
charges due to the Service and Maintenance Contracter
from its members. Association hereby authorizes Service
and Maintenance Contractor to request, demand, collect,
receive and receipt for any and all assessments, charges
Or rents which may at any time be or become due to
Service and Maintenance Contractor. Refer to Item G,
Page 6, of this Agreement herein.

TIME: Monthly.

MANAGEMENT FEE: $1.60.

COST: Request postage and stationery,
PERSONNEL: One part-time clerk,

EﬁPERVISIDN: One part-time Maraager,

(2) Cause the property- to be maintained accord-
ing to the standards as set forth in the Service and
Maintenance Contract, including landscaping, cleaning,
maintenance and such repair work as may be necessary,
subject to the provisions of the condominium documents.

TIME: &s required,

MANAGEMENT FEE: 51,75,

COST: Ccsts as provided for services specified
in the Service and Maintenance Contract,

PCRSONNEL: ks reguired,
SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(3) Take such actiorn as may be necessary to
promptly comply with any end all orders or recuirements
affecting the vroperty by any governmental acency having
jurisdéiction over the sare.

TIME: &As reoguired,

MRUAGEMENT FEE: §.30.

LA @ FICER
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B g | COST: Said cost shall be in addition to monthly
o St T i fees as shown in the Service and Maintenance
s 1 | Contract, and which shall be the actual cost
Fv 7y ) | incurred to achieve compliance.
jr’ L ' ! PERSONNEL: Rs required to achieve compliance
i i j if nececsary.
= o i SUFEKVISION: One part-time manager.
(4) Enter into agrecments on pehalf of the Service

ané Maintenance Contractor for water, electricity, cas
ané such other services as may be nucessary pursuant to
the Service and Maintenance Contract. Refer to Para-
qraph VI, Page t.ur of this hgreement herein,

TIME: As rejuired basec on number and terms
of each aurcement,

MANAGEMENT FEE: $.20

COSY: Costs as provided for services specified
in the Service and Maintenance Contract.

PERSONNEL: None.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(5) Furchase on behalf of the Service and Maintenance
Contractor materials and supplies as are necessary for the
proper maintenance of the property.

TIME: As required,

MANAGEMENT FEE: §.25

COST: Costs as provided for services specified
T in the Service and Maintenance Contract.

PERSONWEL: One part-time person.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

in fcrce all insurance necessary to protect unit
owners as required by the Service and Maintenance
Contract. Refer to Paragraph 1I, Pace One of this
hureemnent herein.

|

| (6) Supervise and cause to be placed and kept
'

I

TIME: Anrually or as otiherwise required.

i {ANAGEMENT FEE: §.25.
| COST: Cost as provided for insurance coverage
1 s specified in the Service and Maintenance
H Contract., FRefer to Paraaraph 11, Items (a)
' aayl and (£), Pages 1 and 3 of this hgreement
l herein.,
I PERSONNEL: None.
. s
i SUPERVISION. Onc part-tine ranager.
4 : | LA sir i nrs
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(7) Promptly investigate and report to the insurance
carrier all accidents or claims for damage relating to
the ownership, operating and maintenance of the property,
including any damage or destruction thereto, and shall
cooper~te with and make reports &s are recuired by the
insurance company in connection therewith, Refer to
Paragraph IV, Page 3, of this Aareement herein.

[T

TIME: As required.

.'iuf'“

MANAGEMENT FEE: 1Included in item 6 above.
COST: 1lone.
PERSONNEL: None.

SUPERVISIQN: One part-time manager.

~

(8) Cause to be paid regularly and punctually:
: (a) All utility charges as provided in .
| . the Service and Maintenance Contract.
hefer to Paragraph VI, Item (g), Page 6,
of this Agreement herein.
TIME: As required.
MANAGEMENT FEE: §2,50.
COST: Postage as reguired.

PERSONNEL: One part-time clerk and one part-time
accountant.

SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.

(9) 1Investigate, hire, pay, supervise and dis-
charge the perscnnel necessary to be employed in order
to properly maintain and operate the property. Such
personnel shall, in every instance, be independent con-
tractors or in the employ of the Service and Maintenance
Contractor.

TIME: ks reguired.

BALKGEMENT FEE: $3.00.

CCST: As reouired.

PEKRSCINEL: As reguired.

Py T o e e o . S

[ L
{ i SUPERVISION: One part-time manager.
| |
! i
! q (10) Maintain all television antennas and amplifiers
! i servicing the various condominium units. Refer to Page 2,
| aragraph (=) of this Aareemant herein.
G | phrag ]
s H
f H TIME: As reguired.
f- | MANAGEMENT FEE: §.15.
: |
' ] i
i 1 1
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COST: Cost as required for repairs and services
as specified in the Service and Maintenance
Contract, and which shall be the actual
cost incurred to achieve compliance.

’ PERSONNEL: One part-time person.

SUPERVISTION: One part-time manager.

XI1T1. Responsibilities Affecting an individual Unit:
The parties hereto acknowledge and agree that the Manager
| has no responsibility hereunder for the maintenance and repair

!  of the interior of an owner's unit: nor fc- the maintenance,

: repair or replacement of a unit owner's ‘ixtures or appliances,
| including an owner'~ air conditioning system; nor for the pay-
! ment of the utilities incividually and separately metered to
| 2 member's unit; nor for the taxes levied against a unit
! owner; nor for the payment due on a unit owner's individual
\ mortgage.
I
|
|

%IV. Indemnification of Manager: Manager herein reserves
the right to assign this hgreement at any tine to any person,
firms, partnerships, or corporations engaging in condominium
management."”

Those paragraphs previously numbered XI, XII, XIII, XIV,
¥V and XVI will now take the numbers XV, XVI, XVII, XVIII, XIX
ané XX.

In all other regards said Service and Maintenance Agreement
dated October 13, 1978 is hereby ratified and confirmed and in full
force and effect.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have hereunto s2t
their hands and seals as of the day and year first. above written.

in the Presence of: N

i -
n By L=t~ het.s . ﬂf%ag
-, "Dre T HermanzGel T, President = _=a% &
7P
_,?_- N 2% A Attest: S L,

]

]

1

L

] Signed, Sealed and Delivered H. TEYLER MANAGEMENT CORP. ;)

ly

'

I _

;‘ = Catherineé L. Penner, Secretary
‘l
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No. 15

ESTIMATED BUDGET
JEFFERSON BUILDING

% oﬁ )gfnn(-»

INCOME: from maintenance fees
8 units € $64.00 - $ 512.00
8 units & 71.00 - 568.00
24 units @ 73,00 - 1,752.00
6 units @ 75,00 - 600.00
TOTAL/MONTH $3,432.00 ANNUALLY $41,184.00
EXPENSES: per unit per month
Gas $ 9.25
Electric 3.75
Sewer 8.25
Water 4.50
Trash 3.00
Property Tax 1.15
Insurance 2.00
Elevator Maint, 1.00
T.V. Antenna Maint. -50
Night Security 1.15
Pool & Rec. Center 7.50
Misc. Supplies 1.20
Vehicles 1.50
Lawn Equip. &
Sprinkler Maint, 1.00
Paint & Clean, Supply 1.25
Legal & Admin. 3.50 %"
Labor 10.00
Lawn Supplies 1.00
APPROX. TOTAL/MONTH $61.50 APPROX. TOTAL ANNUALLY$35,424,0
Hanagement Fee $10.00
Per unit/month
TOTAL/MONTH $480.00 TOTAL ANNUALLY 5,3 760. 0CH

Approx. Annual Total

Approx. additional expenses: annually

Stationary & Stamps $150.00

Land Sales Fee 26.00
Misc. Expense _ _50.00
$224.00

$41, 184, 0 R

Approx. Total



NTATE OF IORIDA

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGUILATION
THE JOUNS BUHINSNG
725 SOUTH BROUNGUGH STREET OHR 3442
TALLAHASSEE. FLORIDA 26

Rah Graham, Gavernar
1L W Hurrougie, Jr . Sevretary May 14, 19RO

NOTICE OF DEFICIENCY FOR CONTENT

Mr. Herman Geller, PResident

Herm Geller Enterprises, Inc. Terrace Park of Five Towns
B141 54th Avenue North $15 80CNE136

St. Petersburg, Florida 33709 Terrace Park of Five Towns
£19 80CN6239

DEVELOPER HAS 20 DAYS TO CORRECT DEFICIENCIES.
SEE ATTACHED INSTRUCTION SHEET FOR DETAILS.
DOCUMENTS REQUIRING REVISIONS MUST BE SUBMITTED
TO THIS AGENCY FOR FURTHER EXAMINATION.

Pursuant to Rule 7D-17.05(3;, the above-referenced condominium
£iling 18 deficient in content as follows-

The caveat on the back of the Sales Brochure is not in conspicious
as required by s. 718.503(3) (b) and as defined in s. 718.103(4), F.S.
© this caveat must be on the first page containing text material.
This may be remedied by adding an insert that would comply with the Act.

The annual expenses of the association have not been shown in the
t as reguired by s. 718.504(20), F.S.

The estimated operating budget does not contain the account fof
ves as required by s. 718.112(2) (k), F.S.

The caveat required by s. 718,202(3) must appear on the first page
o e purchase agreement. If this caveat is not applicable to this
nstance, the caveat on the last page of the agreement should be removed.
9 All of the deficiencies cited for Exeter Building, Terrace Park of
2 Towns #20, our file number 80CHN5809, apply to these filings.

5

Deporan G. Moerlins /3§a ){Zﬁﬂﬁ‘ﬂ
Condominium Examiner Lﬁ
= - 1
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BFATT OF Flanghia

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATION
THE JOLNS Mg g
IS BOUITH RHONGOT 0 5] HELT
FALLAVIASSLE, VLAWITLA a2 i
Tsbs CoraSmm §rvernne

11 Nyniughe Jr, Secretury

April 2, 190

——

NOTICFE OF DLFICIENCY FOR CONTENT
TO:

Er. Herman Celler, President

8141 54th Avcenua, terth

St. Petersburg, Florida 33709 Re:  Exeter Buildina, Terracve Park
of Five Towns #20

BUCN5H09

DEVELOPER liAS 20 DAYS TO CORRECT DEFICIENCLES,

SEE ATTACHED THSTRUCTION SHEET™ 1Ok LETALLS

COCUMENTS REQUTRING REVISICHS MUST BE SUBMITTED
TO THIS AGENCY FUR FURTHEK EXAMTNATION.

Pursuant to Rule 7D-17.0%(3), the above-referenced condominiur 2
1lin3 1s deficient in vontent as follows:
' .

el
118,504(8), I'lorida StaLutes,

/

‘The information required by section
t be disclosed in the Prospectns,
' -;."The Prospeclus statos that
(E:gg; the unit onwers arec
- nyconflict with coctinn

A

X

“Ho operating hudqet will be in nllstence
in centrol of the association...." Thiz is
TIRLIL2(2) (M), Florida Statutes

). F.S5., requires & suchedule of vslimated
The disclosure on page 10 of the Pros

Gtigrates of thezs jtems

ol

closing W
puctus does not «ive
required.

Gl Section 718.9%04(2
{u \-tnses,

\
o

" Thi: prospectus docs not ceontain an )
atlporeio

nment of comeon o
ant ounership of the common element=
(19), Florida Statutes

)

:11an4§ion rogqarding the y
xpenses and ownarthip Gf the earmen cxpenses
] AL required by section 718,004
,' . 1 - - .
{5\ article II, section 3 of the Pylaws 15 an conflict with so ' ron //
‘Jl..l]2{2)(gl, F.5., which orovides that directors may be removed

with or without can-c,
r)&,‘The estimated operating budget doos not
! ftquired by section T18.112(2) (k), F.s.

cven if the developer has determined th
the association, re

5

include the roserve y
These amonnts must Le sdicclosed
at, while he

wcocounts
is in contra £
serves will net be provided for in the budget,

v




Pivision Rule 7D-17,04 requires that filing of completed improve-  (ig

nts include a-certificate of urveyor.  The surveyors soal doe: not (Wi

Jdppear on the sSurvey submitted. This seal is necessary to deteimine
the authority fo the surveyor.

NOTE:

The following are not being cited as deficiencies at this tLime. Your
comments would be appreciated.

l. Exhibit 1 to the "lgrecment for Usc of ltecreational Facilitie:"
is illegible., Could a clear copy be scnt.

2. Article III ¢ on pPage 41 of the Articles of Incorporation may be
sn conflict with section 718,301, Florida Statutes,

3. Since the *"Scrvice and Management Aureement” was entered into prior
te turnover of the association by the developer, the unit gwners may
cancel the agrecment according tou section 718.302(1) (a), Florida Statutes

beboraﬁ G. Moerlins
Condominium Examiner
Nureau of Condominiums

DCM:cg
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HERM GELLER [ QIZ /)
ENTERPRISES, INC.

Developers_ internatonal Markeling and Sales i /\, [ .
N - ;
\ 2 |
July 29, 1980 (. G@!\. w
State of Florida O(L 7, \\4
Department of Business Regulations
The Johns Building g,
725 South Bronough Street . 1
Tallahassee, Florida 32301 1 x
e - -

ATTN: Ms. Deborah G. Moerlins
Condominium Examiner

E: Terrace Park of Five Towns No. 15
BOCNG6136

Dear Debbie:

In reference to your letter dated May 14, 1980 we have complied, with
the following, to correct the deficiencies cited:

1. We have added the attached insert into the sales brochures as required
by s. 718.503(3)(b).

2. We have shown more clearly the annual éxpenses on the estimated budget

(exhibit D) even though you did not seem to think it was necessary this time. I
hope this makes it easier to read.

3. We have added the reserve amount to the estimated budget, Exhibit D.

4. Attached is the purchase agreement with the caveat required by s. 718.202(3)
on the first page.

The following deficiencies, mentioned in paragraph 5, were cited in letter
daéed April 2, 1980 for Exeter Building, Terrace Park of Five Towns No. 20,
BOCNSBD9 .

1. Page 7, question and answer #3, discloses the information required by
section 718.504(8) concerning the payment of recreation fees.

2. Page 10, question and answer #2, complies with section 718.112(2)(f)F.S.

3. Page 10, question and answer #5, shows the estimated closing costs.

4. Page 10, question and answer #1, shows an explanation regarding the
apportionment of common expenses and ownership of the common elements as required
by section 718.504(19)F.s.

5. A corrected copy of Article 11, Section 3 of the Bylaws is attached,

Blar1SamnAve N S Pelersburg Ta 33709 Phone (813) 546-2485

/8 i
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State of Florida

T
Terrace Park of Florida NO. 15§

6. The surveyors seal is legible on the document for Jefferson #15,

NOT CITED AS DEFICIENCIES, BUT CORRECTED ANYWAY .

A legible copy of Exhibit 1 tc the "Agreement for Use of Recreational
Facilities,"is attached.

A correction to Article of Incorporation, Article 111 ¢ complying with
Section 718.301 F.S.

In reply to your statement that “since the Service and Maintenance *
Agreement was entered into prior to turnover of the Association by the developer,
the unit owners may cancel the agreement according to Section 718,302(a) F.S.
we indicated in paragraph 4 above, that at the time of purchase the purchaser
signs and approves a Service and Maintenance Agreement that has been contracted
by and between the subject association and the Management Company .

Debbie, if you have any questions, or need further

information please
contact me. As always, we appreciate your assistance.

Sincerely,

: Helene Szabr{es
i

Enclosures
As above

P.S. We received our "0.K." on the Jefferson #15 May 28, 1980,

I am sending
you all of the above referenced so that your records are up

to date.

Helene




INCOME:  from maintenance fees

8 units @ $64.00
8 units @ $71.00
24 units @ $73.00
8 units @ $75.00

EXPENSES: per unit pPer month

Gas

Electric

Sewer

Water

Trash

Property tax

Insurance

Elevator maintenance

T.V. antenna maintenance
Night security

Pool and recreation center
Miscellaneous supplies
Vehicles

Lawn equip & sprinkler maintenance
Paint & cleaning supplies
Legal and administrative
Labor

Lawn supplies

APPROXIMATE TOTAL

Management fee

Approximate additional expenses :

Stationery and stamps
Land sales fee
Miscellaneous expense

APPROXIMATE TOTAL

RESERVE AMOUNTS
—=="7" ATIOUNTS

Roof
Parking lot (resurface)
Paint ?euterior)

ESTIMATED BUDGET
JEFFERSON BUILDING
——="21 BUILDING

f\

Month
51200
568.00
1,752.00
60000
$ 3,432.00
$9.25 444.00
3.75 180.00
8.25 396.00
4.50 216,00
3.00 144.00
1.15 55.20
2.00 96.00
1.00 48.00
.50 24.00
1.15 55,20
7.50 360.00
1.20 57.60
1.50 72.00
1.00 48.00
1.25 60.00
3.50 168.00
10.00 480.00
1.00 48.00

$ 61.50 $ 3,447.00
$ 10.00 $ 560.00

2,00
1.75

$F7%

R e

Year
$ 6,144,
6,816.00
21,024.00

__1,200.00
$41,184.00

5,328.00
2,160.00
4,752.00
2,592.00
1,728.00
662.40
1,152.00
576.00 °
288.00
662,40
4,320.00
691,20
864.00
576.00
720,00
2,016.00
£,76G.00
576200

$ 35,424.00
5,760.00
§$a1, 784,00

150.00
24.00
50.00

$ 41,408.00

———————

24,00
21.00
6.00

-63- 2.2
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ESTIMATED BUDGET
KENILWORTH BUILDING

INCOME: from maintenance fees
12 units € &67.00 - & EB04.00

B units ¢ 74,00 - 4%62.00
20 unirs @ 76.00 - 1,5%20.00
16 units ¢ 78.00 - _1,248.00
TOTAL/MONTH $4,104.,00 ALRNJALLY $£409 968,00

EXPENSES: per unit per month

Cas $0.25
Flectric 3. 75
Sewer B.25
Water £.,50
Trash 3.00
Property Tax 1.50 ’
Insurance 2.00
Elevator Maint. 1,35
T.V. Antenna Maint. «75
Night Security 1.50
Pool & Kec. Center 7.50
Misc. Supplies 1,50
Vehicles 1.50
Lawn Equip. &
Sprinkler Maint. 1.25
Paint & Clean Supply 1.50
Legal & Admin 3.50
Labor 10.00
Lawn Supplies _1.25
APPROY : TOTAL/MONTH $64.35 APPROX TOTAL ANNUALLY 343,248.00t”
Managenent Fee £10.00
per unit/wonth o
TOTAL /MONTH $560.00 TOTAL ANNUALLY 6,720

Approx. additional expenses: Annually
Stationery & Stamps $£150.00

Land Sales Fee 25.00
Mis:. Expense 50.00
$225.00 225.00 1

Rpprox. Total £50,196.00

!
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STIMATED BUDGE:
Nﬂ- /9 ESTIMATED BUpGeT

LEXINGTON SUILDING

INCOME: rfrom maintenance foes
S units @ 367.00 - $ 536.00
§ units ¢ 74.00 - 592.00
24 units ¢ 16.00 - 1,524 .00
16 units o 18.00 - 1,.’.‘:’:9.\._1__{)

TOTAL/MONTH $4,2000,00 TOTAL ARNUALLY £50,400.00

EXPERSES: per unit per month

Gas § 9.2
Eleciric .15
Sewep M. 2%
Riater 4.50
Trash 3,00 y
e Properiy Tax 1.60
Insurance 2,00
Elevator Maint. 1.4%
T.V. Antenna Maint, 15
Night Security 1.50
Fool & Rec, Center 7.50
Misc. Supplies 1.55
Vehicles 1.50
" 1"";-,?‘"1;? Lawn Equip. &

A : Sprinkler Maint, 1.70
Paint & Clean. Supply 1,70
Legal & Admin, 3.50
Labor 10.00
Lawn Supplies _1.50 |

APPROX. TOTAL/month $65.00 &PPROX. TOTAL ANNUAL, 43,680.00 ;" :

Management Fee $10.00
per monih —
TOTAL/MONTH $560.00 TOTAL ANNUALLY

APPROX. TOTAL ANNU,
Approx. additional Crpenses: Antiually

szatxonury & Stamps $150.00

Land Sales Fee 28,00
5 Misc. Expcnse —20.00_
=, TOTAL $228.00 —_...228.00
. w0 APPROX, TOTAL sso.aza.oﬁ ;
| Ty e '
¥ RESERVE AmaunT s
Monthly Aunually
2 Roof 2.00 24.00
e Farking Lot
c (resurl;ce) 1.75 21.00
e ; Paint (Exterior) .50 6.00
4.25 51.00 49
: g (1IN}

D S NP ,2_ SRS B s, ke
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ll This may be remedied by adding an insert that would comply with the Act.
wix*”— Y Y g9 P
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STATE OF FLOWDA

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATION
THE JOHNS IUILDING
7258 SOUTH BRONOUGH STREET
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 2t

DPR 344-2

Hub Graham. Gavernor
It Hurroughs, Jr. Secretary

May 14, 1980

NOTICE OF DEFICIENCY FOR CONTENT

Mr. Herman Geller, PResident

Herm Geller Enterprises, Inc. Terrace Park of Five Towns

Re:

8131 54th Avenue North #15 80CN6136
St. Petersburg, Florida 33709 Terrace Park of Five Towns
19 BOCN6239

DEVELOPER HAS 20 DAYS 'TO CORRECT DEFICIENCIES.
SEE ATTACHED INSTRUCTION SHEET FOR DETAILS.
DOCUMENTS REQUIRING REVISIONS MUST BE SUBMITTED
TO THIS AGENCY FOR FURTHER .EXAMINATION.

Pursuant to Rule 7D-17.05(3), the above-referenced condominium
filing is deficient in content as follows:

The caveat on the back of the Sales Brochure is not in conspicious
as required by s. 718.503(3) (b) and as defined in s. 718.103(4), F.S.
5 this caveat must be on the first page containing text material.

,cJ The annual expenses of the association have not been shown in the
\ get as required by s. 718.504(20), F.S.

The estimated operating budget does not contain the account fof
rves as reguired by s. 718.112(2) (k), F.S.
The caveat required by s. 718.202(3) must cppear on the first page
the purchase agreement. If this caveat is not applicable to this
SF¥ance, the caveat on the last page of the agreement should be removed.

All of the deficiencies cited for Exeter Building, Terrace Park of

Ve Tovns §20, our file number BOCNS809, apply to these filings.

Deborah G. Moerlins
Condominium Examiner

(HTice of the Secretary Ihvision of Hutels & Hestaurants Ihvision of General Regulation

i nvismn ol Alnelic Beverage= & Tubacn Ihvision ot Fionda Land Seles & Candominiums
Thvimien of IPan Mutuel Wagening
LUH N W IR Avenue, e S0
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HERM GELLER
ENTERPRISES, INC,

Developers. Internanonal Marketing ana Saies

May 23, 1980

Ms. Deborah G. Moerlins

Condomi nium Examiner

State of Florida

Department of Business Regulations
The Johns Building

725 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32301
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RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns #19

80CN6239
Dear Debbie:

Thank you for the assistance you gave me in our conversation yesterday.

1. We have added an insert into the sales brochure as required by

s. 718.503(3)(b),

2. I have shown

early the annual expenses on the budget even

more cl
though you did not seem to think it was necessary this time, |

hope this makes it easier to read,

3. You will note that the account of reserves is included on the

estimated budget for the Lexington Building No., 19.

included on No. 15 (which as 1| explained was mafled before we
received the deficiencies noted for the other buildings we submi tted).

4. Attached is 2 new purchase agreement with the caveat required by
9

s. 718.202(3) on the first page.

5. All of the deficiencies haye been corrected in No.
mer.iioned in No. 20.

19, that you

Debbie, I have also enclosed a recorded copy of the Article of Incorporation

amendment and by]aws amendment ,

Again, thank you for your assistance. |t js important that we recefve
the "0.K“. from You as soon as possible since we are Just ready to begin

closings,
Sincerely, o
Helene Szabrébs
Bld1Samn aLe i S Pelersburg Fis 13709 Prone (813) 546-2485

=%




INCOME: from maintenance fees

8 units @ $ 67.00
8 units @ $ 74.00
24 units @ § 76 00
16 units @ § 78.00

EXPENSES: per unit

Gas

Electric

Sewer

Water

Trash

Property Tax

Insurance

Elevator maintenance
T.V. Antenna maintenance
Nignht security

Pool and recreation center
Miscellaneous supplies
Vehicles

Lawn equipment & sprinkler maint,

Paint and cleaning supplies
legal and administrative
labor
lawn supplies

APPROXIMATE TOTAL

Management fee

APPROXIMATE TOTAL
Approximate additional expenses :

Stationery & stamps
Land sales fee
Miscellaneous expences

APPROXTMATE TOTAL

RESERVE AMNUNTS

Roof
Parking lot (resurface)
Paint ?exterior]

Jran ATy, SRR A e

ESTIMATED BUDGET
LEXINGTON BUILDING

Month

536.00
592.00
1,824.00

1,248.00
4,200.00

ey
— D L) et et o S =N = D WD
. . . « o

o

on

m - - - . - . - - . . . -
8 '888‘6‘883883&8888333

$10.00

$560.00

2.00
1.75

$4.25

AT Y S 0 AN SR

Year

6,432.00
7,104.00
21,888.00

14,976.00
50,400.00

6,216.00
2,520.00
5,544.00
3,024.00
2,016,00
1,075.20
1,344.00

974.40

504.00
1,008.00
5,040.00
1,041.60
1,008.00
1,142,40
1,142.40
2,352.00
6,720.00

1,008.00
$43,680.00

720.00

6
350,400 00

150.00
28.00
50.00

$228.00

$50,628.00

24.00
21.00
_6.00

$ 51.00
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ESTIMATED BUDGET
EXETER BUILDING

INCOME: from maintenance fees

ORIgIn Rt S —
Budge? FIED

5 units € $64.20 - $ 321,00
6 units @ 66.20 - 397.2v0
15 units @ 73.20 - 1,098.00
6 units @ 76.20 = 457,20
TOTAL/MONTH $2,273.40 ANNUALLY £27,280.80
EXPENSES: per unit per month
Cas $ 9.25
Electric 3.75
Sewer 8.25
Water 4.50
Trash 3.00
Property Tax 1.00
Insurance 2.00
Elevator Maint. .75
T.V. Antenna Maint, .50
Night Security 1.00
Fool & Rec. Center 7.50 {
Misc. Supplies 1.00 f
Vehicles 1.50 i
Lawn Equip. & !
Sprinkler Maint. 1.00 %
Paint & Clean Supply 1.25 §
Legal & Admin. 3.50 %
Labor 10.00 £
Lawn Supplies 1.25
APPROX. TOTAL/MONTH $61.00 APPROX.TOTAL ANKTALLY $23.440.80_'”
Management Fee $10.00
Per unit/month
TOTAL/MONTH $320.00 TOTAL AXNNTALLY 3 840.00.5
— "l
APPROX. TOTAL ANT:ILLY $27,280.40[dcames
i,
Approx. addiiional expenses: Annually

Stationery & Stamps$150,00
Land Sales Fee 16.00
Misc. Expense 50.00

$216.00

Approx.

TTT—r———

-l 5 g B

Total $27,496.80(

-62-
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STATE OF FLORIDA

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATION
THE JOHNS RUILINNG
T2 BOUTH RRONOUIGI STREET DBR 3144-2
TALLAINASSES, FLANUDA izan

Tl Graham, CGuvernor

H W Bumruughe. Jr, Secretary April 2, 1980

NOTICE OF DEFICIENCY FOR CONTENT

TO: Mr, Herman Geller, President

8141 54th Avenue, North

St, Petersburg, Florida 33709 Re: Exeter Building, Terrace Park
of Five Towns #20

80CN5809
DEVELOPER HAS 20 DAYS TO C

ORRECT DEFICIENCIES.
SEE ATTACHED INSTRUCTION SHEET FOR DETAILS.

DOCUMENTS REQUIRING REVISIONS MUST BE SUBMITTED
4(4) TO THIS AGENCY FOR PURTHER EXAMINATION.

Pursuant to Rule 7D-17.05(3), the above-referenced condominium 7;_
ilipg is deficient in content as follows: g1 (3) {ii___#

,m('i—)
The information required by section 718.504(8), Florid

a Statutes, h(
#t be disclosed in the Prospectus.

The prospectus states that *No operating budget will be in existence

il the unit onwers are in control of the association..,.” Thig ig b S
nconflict with section 71B.112(2) (£), Florida Statutes

Section 718.504(2), F.S., requires a schedule of estimated clesing %\
penses. The disclosure

on page 10 of the Prospectus does not give
ates of those items required.
‘I‘/

The prospectus does Not contain an explanation regarding the ¥
ertionment of common expenses and ownership of the common expenses
And ownership of the common elements as required by section 718,504
(18), Florida Statutes,

rticle II, section 3 of the Bylaws is i

n conflict with section )/
-112(2) «q), F.s., which provides that directors may be removed
with or without cause,

The ;stln-ted operating budget does not include the reserve accountlﬁ
ired by section 118.112(21(k). F.S. These amounts must be disclosed
even if the developer has determined that, while he i

8§ in control of
the association, veserves will not be provided for in the budget,




Mr. Herman Galler April 2, 19g0

8 include a certificate of surveyor. The surveyors seal does not
appear on the Survey submitted. This seal is Necessary to determine
the authority fo the surveyor.

ivision Rule 7p-17.04 requires that filing of completeqd improve- G&?

NOTE:

—_—

The following are not being cited as deficiencies at thig time,
comments would be appreciated,

Your
1. Exhibit 1 to the "Agreement for Use of Recreationa] Facilitjes"
is illegible. Could a clear copy be sent.

2, ge 41 of the Articles of Incorporation may be
in conflict with section 718,301, Florida Statutes,

3. Since the "Service and Ma ement Agreement”
to turnover of the association the developer,
cancel the agreement according to section 718.302

eborah . rlins
Condominium Examiner
Bureau of Condominiums

DGM:cg




——— ae

" S —

—

L b

State of Florida

Department of Business Regulations
The Johns Building

725 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 3230)

ATTN: Deborah G. Moerlins
Condominjum Examiner

dudy e,r ﬂm@dmm 7' i

HERM GELLER
ENTERPRISES, INC. RECEIvVED
Deveiopers Internanonal Markeing ang Saigs

A 15 12 52450

DEFT, OF Bys. RECULATI Ny
PIV.OF FLA LANG S4LEy
TALLAHASS ), FLa

RE: Exeter Building. Terrace Park of
Five Towns ¥20 BOCNS809

Kenilworth Building,

Terrace Park

of Five Towns #17 BOCNS757

Dear Debbie:

Thank you very much for your assistance in answering our Questions

yesterday, Your Courtesy is appreciated,

Enclosed are the corrections, as approved by you in gur
conversation, that were required in your letter of April 2,

telephone
1980.

1. Page 7, question & answer #3, discloses the information

required by section 718.504(8) concerning the
recreation fees,

payment of

2. Page 10, question & answer #2, complies with section

7]8.”2(2)(f}F.S.

3. Page 10, question g anser #5, shows the estim
costs,

4. Page 10, question & answer #1, shows an explanat

the apportionment of Common expenses and owne
Common elements ag required by section 718.50

5. A corrected copy of Article IT, Section 3 of
attached, now indicates that directors may be
without cause, This page is being amended in
Court records.

6. The attached Opérating budget now shows the reserve amounts re-

quired by sectign 71&.1]2(2){&)!’.5.

7. Attached is 3 copy of the plat showing a clear surveyors seal.

8141 Sam ALp N. S Peleuoug Fla nm_ﬁw[ma; 546-2485

MW... ——

ated closing

rship of the
4(19)F.s.

the BylLaws,

removed with or
the Clearwater

ion regarding

roRETTY
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enclosed th

State of Florida
ATTN: Deborah G. Moerlins

hs
Attachments

-2- April 9, 1959

Also, while these were not considered deficiencies. we have alsg
e following:

1. A legible Copy of Exl,'bit | to the “Agreement Fop Use of
Recreationa) Facilities”,

2. A Correction to Article I (c) complying with Section
718.301 F,s T

) is correction is being amended with the
Clearwater Court,

ment that has been contracted by ang subject
association and the Management Company

Again, thank You very much for all of your assistance,

Sincerely.

L]
Herman Geller
President

-~
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ESTIMATED BUDGET

w.d\." Ca

e j EXETER BUILDING
s
;5;' ; i INCOME: from maintenance fees
| i et S units 6 $o04.20 - § 321.00
27 6 units € 66.20 - 397.20
) 15 units € 73.20 -  1,096.00
- "i 6 units € 76.20 - 457.20
- ; TOTAL/MORTH §$2,213.40 ANNUALLY $27,280.80
f
EXPENSES: per unit per month
Gas $ 9.25
Electric 3.75
Sewer 8.25
Water 4.50
Trash 3.00 ’
Property Tax 1.00
Insurance 2.00
Elevator Maint. o
T.V. Antenna Maint. .50
Nieht Security 1.00
Pool & Rec., Center 7.50
Misc. Supplies 1.00
Vehicles 1.50
Lawn Equip. &
Sprinkler Maint. 1.00
Paint & Clean Supply 1.25
Legal & Admin, 3.50
Labor 10.00
Lawn Supplies 1,25
APPROX. TOTAL/MONTH $61.00 APPROX.TOTAL ANNUALLY $23,440.8¢%
Management Fee $10.00
;3g;&3_:_. per unit/month
% TOTAL/MONTH $320.00 * TOTAL ANNUALLY 3,840.0
'“'“‘ i i APPROX. TOTAL ANNUALLY $27,280.4f
PRt
o v Rpprox. addirional expenses:  Annually

R

k3 i Stalionery & Stamps$150.00
k&: j Land Sales Fee 16.00
?3 ‘_? Misc. Expense 50.00
' 3 £216.00
f Approx.
|
1 RLSERVE AMOUNTS
K bl d L LS
: ) Honthly
; Roof 2.00
Parking lot (resurface) 1.75
Paint ?c:teriur bldg) .50
} 4.

Total £27,496 B

Annually
24,00
21.00

6.00
51,00 -67- 31 %G




PRIM0oIIL3Y
Impps534V
No. a;' ESTIMATED BUDGET

MADISON BUILDING

INCOME: From maintenance fees

. Monthly Annually
8 units @ $71.00 568 6,816
32 units @ 78.00 2,496 29,952
16 units @ 81.00 " 1,296 15,552
$ 4,360 $ 52,320

EXPENSES: Per unit

Gas 9.25 6,216
Electric 3.75 2,520
Sewer 8.25 5,544
Water 4,50 3,024
Trash 3.00 2,016
Property tax 1.66 1,115.52
Insurance 2.50 1,680
Elevator maintenance 1.50 1,008 .
TV antenna maintenance .95 638.40
Night security 1.50 1,008
Pool and recreation center 7.50 5,040
Miscellaneous supplies ] 1.75 1,176
Vehicles 1.50 1,008
Lawn equipment and sprinkler maintenance 1.50 1,008
Paint and cleaning supplies 1.75 1,176
Legal and administrative 3.50 . 2,352
Labor 10,00 * 6,720
Lawn supplies 1.50 1,008

APPROXIMATE TOTAL $ 65.86 $ 44,257.92
Management fee $ 12.00

Y672.00 $ 8,064.00
APPROXIMATE TOTAL ¥ 52,321.92

Approximate additional expenses:
Stationery and stamps 150.00
! Land sales fee 28.00
Miscellaneous expenses 50.00
2 $  228.00
E APPROXIMATE TOTAL $ 52,549.92

RESFRVE AMOUNTS

B EaA Roof 2.00 24.00
e iiaRh, Parking lot (resurface) 1.75 21.00
* g Paint ?exterinr) .50 6.00
d $4.25 $ 51.00

JENEE
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= No. 73
‘ INCOME: From maintenance fees

8 units @ § 79.20
24 units @ § 86.20
8 units @ $ 89.90
16 units @ $ 93,20 v

EXPENSES: Per unit
Gas

Electric

Sewer

Water

Trash

Property tax

Insurance

Elevator maintenance
TV antenna maintenance
Night security

Pool and recreation center
Miscellaneous supplies
Vehicles

Lawn equipment and sprinkler maintenance

Paint and cleaning supplies
Legal and administrative
Labor
Lawn supplies

APPROXIMATE TOTAL

Management fee

APPROXIMATE TOTAL
Approximate additional expenses :
Statfonery and stamps

Land sales fee
Miscellaneous expenses

APPROXIMATE TOTAL

RESERVE AMOUNTS

Roof
Parking lot (resurface)
Paint (exterior)

ESTIMATED BUDGET
NEWPORT BUILDING

. T

Monthly
» 633.60
2,068.80
719.20
1,491.20

CoONUMOOD nk
gomgmaoc oo

ON—~— WML MO s O

- W NN N

—
38583888

~N

$ 75.73
$12.00

$672.00

258

F
o]
"

$ 4,

0.@{";?5!-‘;:.,;,,] g
. *ZS‘ftjg?li;rtfirf;-}'u'}

- =1

Annutllg. 5

24,825.60
8.630.40
17,894.40

6,384.00
3,024.00

3,360.00
2,688,00
1,344,00
2,184.00
1,008.00

840.00
1,344.00
$,376.00
1,344.00
1,344,00
1,364.16
1,680.00
2,520,00
7,392.00

b e iy

1,478.80 i

$50,890.56 .}

| ;a,oscoo 4

$ 150,00

28.00

50.00

$  228.00

§ 59,182.56

24.00
21.00

$ 51.00

33
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OXFORD BUILDING
ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

SUB-TOTAL

12. Reserves:
Roof replacement ‘
Parking Tot - resurface

( 47,895.12

Annual Monthly
Budget Budget
1. Administration 1,960.00 165.00
4/2. Management Fee 6,336.00 528.00
3. Maintenance
Grounds 12,429.12 1,035.76
Bldg including public areas 3,960.00 330.00
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities NONE NONE
5. Taxes on Assoc. Property 1.056.00 88.00
Insurance 1,716.00 143.00
Security 1,056.00 88.00
Other Expenses:
Electricity (public areas) 2,640.00 220.00
Water & sewer 7,788.00 649.00
Trash disposal 2,640.00 220.00 °
Gas 5,016.00 418.00
Miscellaneous expenses 1,056.00 88.00
10. Operating capital 200.00 16.67
1. Land sales division fee 22.00 1.83

Exterior paint

Two bedroom (2B2BS
Two Bedroom (2B2BF
Two Bedroom (28BC-8
Two Bedroom (2BC-7
Two Bedroom (2BC-6

PR e ——rye "'“"‘"‘—"I'F'\-‘"‘:':?
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1,056.00 88.00
924,00 77.00
264.00 22.00
SUB-TOTAL 2,244.00 187.00
TOTAL 50,139.12 4,178.26
................................................. ’:“E?v-r -----..----‘-u.--‘.‘-.-\- i
“ ASSESSMENTS =\
//r Annual r MonthTy
2.1943 / 1,034.40 [ 86.20
2.194% / 1,034.40 |  86.20 .
2.270% 1,070.40 / 89.20
2.372% 1,118.40 93.20 ../ ..
2.3723 . 1,118.40 93,20,
%
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STATE OF HLORIDA ~ DBR 344-2

DEPARTMENT OF Busingss REGULATION
THE JOHNS HULLDENG
725 SOUTH BRONOUGH STHREET
TAUAIIASS}.‘E. FLORIDA 3230,

Bob Genham, Governor January 21, 1981
R B. Burrougha, .Jr., Secrelary

RE:

NOTICE OF DEFICIENCY FOR CONTENT

Herman Geller, Esquire
8141 54th Avenue N,
St. Petersburg, FL 33709

i

Terrace Park of Five Towns, Association No. 24

1M06534x /////
Pursuant to Rule 7D-17.05(3)4 Florida Administrative Code, the

above-referenced condomiqjum f
follows:

1.

25

A
e

£

-

iling is deficient in content as

The summary pagi‘£§ the prospectus does not list all of those
statements that_Are requirgd to be in conspicuous type in the
prospectus. Specifically/ those statements found under sec-

ti 718.504(12) d (11), F.s t be included fa"ﬁéf*’*
ions -504/ an ¢ F+S.4 must be included. .4 /”M_M,“-:3

The prospectus/does not contain a separate(&;gé;)ggathe contents (PE
and exhibits to th ctus as required section 718.504(3),
F.S. The index to the entire filing would not be sufficient to
comply with this requirement.

None of the statements required by section 718.504, F.S., have
been included in the prospectus text.

The Prospectus text does not provide for the nature of the

services included in the management agreement as required by
section 718.504(11) (¢), F.sS.

The prospectus text does not provide an explanation regarding

the apportionment of common expenses and ownership of the

common elements as required by section 718.504(19), F.s. This
explanation must explain how each unit's share of the expenses
arc arrived at. This does not refer to how the actual expenses
themselvrs were calculated, but rather, how the deve loper arrived

at the percent attributed to each individual condominium unit
type.




Hlerman Geller
Page 2
January 21, 1981

Page 8 of the prospectus set forth a schedule of initial monthly
service and maintenance fees. These figures do not match those
sct forth on page 79 of the service and management contract.

The assessments set forth in the estimated operating budget
appear to be equal to the fee paid to the service and manage-
ment contract rather than the total assessment to be paid by
each unit owner. This information should be corrected.

The exhibit submitted as a plot plan is not legible as required
by Rule 7D-18.02, F.A.C.

NOTE:

Y1.

Article II, section 9 of the bylaws requires that the board
sdopt the annual budget. It has been brought to my attention
that the condominiums at Terrace Park of Five Towns are unable
to provide the unit owners with budgets containing all of the
information that has been provided in the estimated operating
budget for this filing. This is due to the fact that many of
the items listed in the estimated operating budget are included
within the service and management fee. °It is my understanding
that this management fee is not broken down for the board of
directors in order that they may prepare an estimated operating
budget. I therefore suggest that your estimated operating bud-
get should note which items listed in that budget are included
in the service and management fce and disclose that future bud-
gets will contain less detail as provided in this exhibit.

hccording to the purchase agreement, the unit owner "approved"
the service contract at the time of signing. 1Is it your in-
terpretation that this approval by individual unit owners auto-

matically removes this agreement from the provisions of section
718.302, F.S.?

Sincerely,

Condominiun’ Specialist
Burecau of Conduminiums

DGM/ 1 mw

Encls.
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Department of Business Regulations ;EE -
The Johns Building i
/

725 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32300

ATTN: Mr. Barry Longman
RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns

Association No. 24
1M06534X

Dear Mr. Longman:

i Thank you for the assistance in explainin

g the deficiencies noted in
Debbie Moerlins' letter of January 21, 1981,

v
1. We have corrected the summary sheet to comply with 718.504(11) and
a copy is attached, Regarding 718.504(12) we have not used the
statement “The Developer (or other person) has the right to retain
control of the Association after a majority of the units have been
sold" because we think {t does not apply. Please see Articles of

Incorporation, 111 C, Page 42 and Article II, Section 4 of the
By-Laws on page 49,

2. Deficiency number 2 speaks of an index

to the prospectus. As we
discussed, since we have a question and

answer type of disclosure, A

it would be extremely difficult to index this format. If you have E X i
any suggestions on how this could be accomplished we would appreciate ; ‘
your input. We feel that the table of contents is sufficient because R Lt Ao
of our format.

3. We have amended the prospectus to include all of the statements
(that apply to us) required by section 718.504 .S,

. - S —— i e S b

A We have added the nature of the services included in the management

agresment as required by Section 718.504(11) in the prospectus, A
corrected copy is attached.

T T O s

On page 9 of the prospectus we have amended the first answer to
include how we arrived at the percent attributed to the individual

condominium unit, which is mainly what we discussed; by taking the
( different size apartments and lTocations.

w

e A P -

Bld1S54mAve N S Pelersbug. Ha 33709, Phone (813) 5452485
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Mr. Barry Longman -2- . February 2, 1981

6. We have corrected the service and maintenance fees. That was
a typographical error and we appreciate your finding it.

7. Regarding deficiency number 7, we submit the following explanation,
At this time, the fees that we establish are the only fees we have.
When the Association is turned over and the permanent Board of
Directors is elected, by the unit owners, any and all assessments,
over the original service and maintenance agreement will be pro-
portioned in accordance w..h the percentage of ownership as established
in the Declaration. -

-

With reference to Note No. 1, once the permanent Board of Directors is
elected then the budget information will be submitted to unit owners by the
Board of Directors and may not be as detailed as submitted in the estimated
operating budget. The items that are contained in the service and maintenance
agreement would be omitted. I have noted that on the estimated operating
budget, copy attached.

With reference to Note No. 2, it is not our intention to remove the
provisions of Section 718.302F,S. Whereas, there is a temporary association
formed by the Developer the unit owners, by signing the service and maintenance
agreement, are indicating that they have read and approved the service and
maintenance agreement which will go into effect after their closing, This
manner of signing assures us that we are submitting tha service and maintenance
agreement for their understanding, that there is a contract price with all
the trims therein, fully disclosed at the time of purchasing.

Once again, thank you for your assistance. If you have any questions
please call, because we are most anxious to have these documents approved.

Sincerely,
Helene Szabr
HS/h

Enclosures

PS. (oo teclosict iw o Mgible pleT ol f,
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Question: What compensation will be paid to the maintenance contractor?

Answer: The units will be divided into the following categories:

Category A: Units 106, 107
206, 207
306, 307
406, 407

Category B: Units 104, 105, 108
204, 205, 208
304, 305, 308
apa, A4cs5, 408

Category C: Units 103, 109
203, 209
303, 309
403, 409

Category D: Units 102, 110
202, 210 4

302, 310
402, 410

DT e
R 2

?}i‘ Category E: Units 101, m
B ¥ 201, 21
: 301, 3N

301, 41

SCHEDULE OF INITIAL MONTHLY SERVICE AND MAINTENANCE FEES

Category A. . + « « « « ¢« = e s TG wEl e Tavel s e e m ms %S $ B6.20
Category B. . . . . - e e e e e 8 i v s et e e o d 8620
Category C. . . « « o =+« » o A i s e V820

Cabegory D ¢ v o s 60w ew s e HH TSR R S ... .8 932
Category E. o ia s 5 ® a0 w oomoe mowom o 8 8 e 9S8 e e $ 93.20

The above schedule of initial Service and Maintenance Fees established
in accordance with the percentage of ownership to the common elements shall
continue through December 31, 1981 , at which time the rates shall be
increased in accordance with page 80 of the service and Maintenance Agreement,

, paragraph a, b, c, d, e and f.

ke

T}
g [

g

The Service and Maintenance Agreement is found on page 76.
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OXFORD BUILDING
ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

Annual Monthly
Budget Budget
1. Administration 1,980.00 165.00
* 2. Management Fee 6,336.00 528.00
* 3. Maintenance
Grounds 12,429.12 1,035.76
Bldg including public areas 3,960.00 330.00
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities NONE NONE
5. Taxes on Assoc, Property 1,056.00 8B.00
* 6. Insurance 1,716.00 143.00
% 7. Security 1,056.00 B88.00
= B. Other Expenses:
Electricity (public areas) 2,640.00 220.00
Water & sewer 7,788.00 649.00
Trash disposal 2,640.00 220.00
Gas 5,016.00 418.00
* 9. Miscellaneous expenses 1,056.00 88.00
10. Operating capital 200.00 16.67
11, Land sales division fee 22.00 1.83
SUB-TOTAL 47,895.12 3,991.26
12. Reserves:
Roof replacement 1,056.00 88.00
Parking lot - resurface 924.00 77.00
Exterior paint 264.00 22.00
SUB-TOTAL 2,244.00 187.00
TOTAL 50,139.12 4,178.26
ASSESSMENTS
Annual MonthTy
Two bedroom (2B285) 2,194y ' 1,034.40 86.20
Two Bedroom (2B28BF) 2.194% 1,034.40 86.20
Two Bedroom 2BC-8) 2.270% 1,070.40 8¢.20
Two Bedroom 2BC-7) 2.372% 1,118.40 93.20
Two Bedroom (28C-6) 2.372% 1,118.40 93.20
-
*Included in the service and maintenance fee .




ey Mgt AT

Lo G i A S it
" budgeT

e e AR T Ll sautiag.
‘_..._-.-r--?.'f'n 2 pepe e
™
/ .
HERM GELLER
ENTERPRISES, INC.

———— ke e

H Mr. Barry T, Longman, Supervisor
i Examing Section, Bureay of Condo miniums
i DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATIONS

The Johns Building

725 South Bronough Street

Tallahassee, Florida 32301
RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns
Association No. 24
1M06534%
Dear Barry:

Thank you for your assistance in helping to clear up the
deficiencies left on this prospectus,

Enclosed is a revised estimated budget that | think wil)
satisfy the regulations.

We will wait for the approval letter that you said would be

forthcoming.
Sincerely,
i HERM GELLER ENTERPRISES, INC,
b.éé{c/,/ ff:"-“/
Mrs. Helene Szé ries
HS/h

Enclosure: 1

SMISahAve N S Petersbuyg. Fla 33709 Phong (813) 546 2485
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OXFORD BUILDING
4G
ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

1. Administration
Management fee
. Maintenance
Grounds
Bldg including publjc areas
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities
5. Taxes on Assoc, Property
*. Insurance
*7. Security
*8. Other Expenses :
Electricity (public areas)

Water and Sewer
Trash disposal
Gas

oy

9, Miscellaneous expenses
10. Operating capital

1. Land sales division fee

SUB-TOTAL
12, Reserves:
Roof replacement
Parking 1ot - resurface
Exterior paint
SUB-TOTAL
TOTAL

------------------------------------------------------------------

Estimated Expenses
B

of Ownershi
Annua ont!
———=°-  Monthly
Two bedroom (2828S) 2.194% 1,050.82 87.57
Two bedroom §ZBZBF 2.194% 1,050.82 87.57
Two Bedroom 2BC-8 2.270% 1,087.22 90.60
Two Bedroom (28C-7) 2.372% 1,136.07 94,67
Two bedroom (2BC-6) 2,372% 1,136.07 94.67
*Included in the service and maintenance fee
NOTE: Reserye items listeq under number 12 are an estimate

if they are included in the budget,
the majority vote he may elect not tg incl

e

However, as long

ude them in

Annual Monthly
Budget Budget
1,980.00 165.00
6,336.00 528.00
12,4292 1,035.76
3,960.00 330,00
NONE NONE
1,056.00 88.00
1,716.00 143.00
1,056.00 88.00
2,640.00 220,00
7,788.00 649.00
2,640.00 220.00
5,016.00 418.00
1,056.00 88.00
200.00 16.67
22.00 1.83
47,895,112 3,991.26
1,056.00 88.00
924.00 77.00
264.00 22.00
2,244.00 187.00

50,139.12 4,178.26
=t __4,178.26

----------

Actual Assessment

By Contract
Annual Month
——="___Monthly
1,034, 40 86.20
1,034, 40 86,20
1,070.40 89.20
1,118.40 93.20
1,118.,40 93.20

1]
of what reserves would be
as the developer retains
the budget,

s B




ORIg/nAL pia

PRINCETON BUILDING
————=">1 BUILDING

ESTIMATED OPERATING EXPENSE
SE———==_TERATING EXPENSE
ANNUAL MONTHLY
Administration 2,112 176.00

*2. Management fee 7,392 616.00

*3. Maintenance
Grounds 13,200 1,100.00
Bldg including public areas 4,752 396,00

4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0-

5. Taxes on Assoc. Property 1,056 88.00
*6. Insurance 2,112 176.00
*7. Security 1,584 132.00
*8. Other Expenses :

Electricity (public areas) 3,168 264,00
Water and sewer 8,712 726.00 '
Trash disposal 3,168 264.00
Gas 6,864 572,00
*9. Niscellaneous expenses 1,320 110.00
10, Operating capital 200 16.67
1. Land sales division fee 22 1.83
SUB-TOTAL 55,662 4,638.50
12. Reserves:
Roof replacement 1,270 105.83
Parking lot - resurface 1,200 1200.00
Exterior paint 300 5,00
2,770 !30.83
SUB-TOTAL
TOTAL 58,432 4,869,33
Estimated Expenses Actual Assessment
By % of Ownersh{ By Contract
Aﬁﬂﬂll MONTHLY ANNUAL MONTHLY

Two bedroom (285) 2.2411¢ 1,247.40 103.95 1,236 103.00
Two bedroom (2B2C-7) 2.3281% 1,295.88 107.99 1,284 107.00
Two Bedroom (282C-6) 2.3281% 1,295.88 107.99 1,284 107.00
*Included in the serﬁce and maintenance fee
NOTE: Reserve items listed under number 12 are an estimate of what reserves would

be if they are included in the budget, However, as long as the developer
retains the majority vote he may elect not to include them 1n the budget,

¥ [
.t - =
e b L S AL

L L Sl
T Y




HERM GELLER
ENTERPRISES, INC.

vElvep
Deveiopers Internationgl Markeling and Sales

April 25, 1983 b¥7 ¢

State of Florida

Department of Busines. Regulatiun
The Johns Building

725 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32301

ATTN: Janet H. D'Antonio
Condominium Specialist

RE: RESPONSE TO DEFICIENCY 1M08539Y

Dear Janet:

Regarding the notice of deficiency dated April 7,

1983 and our
telephone conversation the following is submitted.

The condominium is not part of a phase development. Each condominium
has a separate assocfation, but does share in the use of facilities and areas
with other condominfums. Inerder to clear up this misunderstanding, we have
changed the section called "Developer's Commitment to Phase Development® to
read "Description of Multi-Condominium Development at Terrace Park of Five
Tgwgs'. A copy of the new page 87 1s attached as well as a corrected Table

of Contents,

After talking to Carl Parker, the attorney who prepares the Articles of
Incorporation, he explained that the corporation {s formed “open ended" so
that one association can include anot

her association by smending the
declaration. A new condominfum would not be Created,

I believe we cleared
this up in our telephone conversation,

The plot plans have been changed to read Site I and Site IT rather than
Phas: I and Phase I1. The use of the word phase just designated different
sections,

We have added the- appropriate paragraph regarding the developers
statement of election to the estima

ted operating expense., A copy is attached,
Also, attached are copies of Exhibi{

t A, pages 35 thru 35F. These page will
replace Exhibit A, page 35,
Thank you for your courteous assistance. Please advise 1f you need any
additional information.
Sincerely,

HERM GELLER ENTECPR]SES. INC.
‘
Helene Szabrie

BISanARe N & Petersburg, Fla 33709. Phone (813) 548-2485

Enclosures
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PRIKCETON BUILDING
ESTIMATED GPERA[;ﬂg_ggffHSE
_ANUAL _MONTHLY
1. Administration 2,112 176.00
*2. Management fee 7,392 616.00
*3. Maintenance
Grounds 13,200 1,100.00
Bldg including public areas 4,752 396.00
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0-
5. Taxes on Assoc. Property 1,056 88.00
*6. Insurance 2,112 176.00
*7. Security 1,584 132,00
*8. Other Expenses:
Electricity (public areas) 3,168 264.00
Hater and sewer 8,712 726.00
Trash disposal 3,168 264.00
Gas 6,864 572.00
*9. Miscellaneous expenses 1,320 110.00
10. Operating capital 200 16.67
11, Land sales division fee 22 1.83
SUB-TOTAL 55,662 4,638.50
12. PReserves:
Roof replacement 1,270 105.83
Parking lot - resurface 1,200 100.00
Exterior paint 300 25.00
2,770 230.83
SUB-TOTAL
TOTAL 58,432 4,869.33
¥ f Estimated Expenses Actual Assessment
B e IR By 2 of Ownershi By Contract
B A b ~RNROAL ~ HONTHLY FRNUAL ~ MONTHLY
B ' Two bedroom (2BS) 2.2a11% 1,247.40  103.95 1,236 103.00
Two bedroom (2B2(-7) 2.3281% 1,295.88 107.99 1,284 107.00
o - Two Bedroom (282C-6) 2.3281% 1,295.88  107.99 1,284 107.00
- :
F : *Included in the seryice and maintenance fee
B s i
£ : NOTE: Reserve items listed under number 12 are an estimate of what reserves would
& ' be if they are included in the budget, However, as long as the developer
t;: f retains the majority vote he may elect not 1o include them in the budget,
B :
E._ { A developer owning condominium units offered for sale shall be excused from the
| i payment of the share of the Common expenses and assessments related thereto for a
% . period subsequent tg the recording of the Declaration of Condominium and terminating
;n not later than the first day of the fourth calendar month following the month in which
i ‘j' such declaration is recorded, or for a period terminating with the first day of the
F b month of the third succeeding calendar month after the closing of the purchase and
E sale of any condominium unit within the condominium to an owner who is not the
developer, the nominee of the developer, or a substitute or a

whichever shall pe the later date; or a developer ownin
his provata share of the common expense that may be imposed upon the owners,
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< {PRIMoI6Y3 o ® OR19/RAL
{IMops539z Budgel Filing
X ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET {
A N0 26 Amends
- ASTOR/BELMONT /CAMBRIDGE BUILDINGS
< e ¢ Annual Monthly
s Budget Budget
; 1. Administration 1,248.00 104.00
‘ *2, Management fee 4,368.00 364.00
‘ *3. Maintenance
Grounds §,048.00 754.00
Bldg including public areas 2,736.00 228.00
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0-
' 5. Taxes on Assoc. Property 936.00 78.00
| *6. lInsurance 1,248.00 104.00
*7. Security 720.00 60.00
*8. Other Expenses:
Electricity (public areas) 1,800.00 150.00
Water and sewer 5,148.00 429.00
Trash disposal 1,494.00 124.50
Gas 3,744.00 312.00
*g, Miscellaneous expenses 936.00 78.00
10. Operating capital 150.00 12.50
11. Land sales division fee 13.0G 1.08
SUB-TOTAL 33,589.00 2,799.08
12. Reserves:
Roof Replacement 624.00 52.00
Parking lot - resurface 546.00 45.50
Exterior paint 312.00 26.00
SUB-TOTAL 1,482.00 123.50
35,080.00 2,922.58
- Estimated Expenses Actual Assessment |
o By % of Ownership By Contract
Annual MonthTy Knnual Honthly
' Astor Building
v wo bedroom/two bath (0C-1) 3.901% 1,310.28 109.19 1,308 109.00
5 Two bedroom/two bath (0C-2) 3.830% 1,286.40 107.20 1,284 107.00
Two bedroom/two bath (IC-1) 3.830% 1,286.40 107.20 1,284 107.00
¢ Two bedroom/two bath (I-1) 3.758% 1,262.28 105.19 1,260 105.00
: Two Bedrrom/two bath (I-2) 3.758% 1,262.28 105.19 1,260 105.00
2 _ Belmont & Cambridge Buildings
i Two bedrrom/two Ea%ﬁ ,R-li 3.901% 1,310.28 109.19 1,308 109.00
Si_ Two bedroom/two bath (0C-2) 3.901% 1,310.28 109.19 1,308 109.00
% Two bedroom/two bath (IC-1) 3.830% 1,286.40 107.20 1,284 107.00
'f;‘ ' Two bedroom/two bath (IC-2) 3.830% 1,286.40 107.20 1,284 107.00
;'_- *Included in the service and maintenance fee
38 NOTE: Reserve items listed under number 12 are an estimate of what reserves
L% 4 would be if they are included in the budget. However, as long as the developer
o retains the majority vote he may elect not to include them in the budget.
214
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TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS, HO. 28
RADCLIFF BUILDING
ESTIMATED OPERATING EXPENSE

ANNUAL
UNTT TYPE
287 285 28CL
1. Administration 45.84 48.84 50.52
: 2. Management Fee - * v X
]
‘ 3. Maintenance * * .
i Grounds
i Bldg including public areas
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0-
; 5. Taxes on Association Property 22.92 24.42 25.26
]
i 6. Insurance * * *
i 7. Security * * *
,' 8. Other Expenses: . * *
i Electricity (public areas)
' Water and Sewer
I Trash Disposal
| Gas
|
i 9. Miscellaneous Expense * » *
,l 10. Operating Capital 3.4 3.63 3.76
! 11, Land Sales Division Fee .46 .50 52
! SUB TOTAL 72.63 77.39 80.06
} 12. Reserves
Roof 26.87 28.61 29.61
| Parking 25.59 27.25  28.20
! Paint 6.82 9.27 7.51
! 59.28  63.13  65.32
' TOTAL 131.91 14052 145.38
i
|

*NOTE:

included in the budget,

Annual
Two bedroom (2BT) 1.7061 1.2%.
Two bedroom (2BSL) 1.8168 1,330,
Two bedroom (2B2BCL) 1.8798 1,428.

Off!g meuL
Ei lmj
|
MONTHLY
UNTT TYPE
28T 28BSL 2BCL
3.82 4.07 4.21
* - -
L - -
=0-
1.91 2.03 2.1
- * -
- - -
* L4 -
* L] L ]
.28 .30 .3
.04 .04% .05
6.05 6.44 6.69
2.29 2,38 2.47
2,13 2.27 2.35
.57 .61 .63
4.99 5.26 5.45
11.94 11.70 12.14

-

Expenses for a tirﬂt Owner: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to Contract
Extablished by Percentage of Ownership:

Monthly
00 ¢ .00
09 115.00
00 119.00

The Service and Maintenance Contract includes Items 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above.

Reserve items listed under Number 12 are an -estinte of what reserves .wuuld be 1f they were
However, as long as the Developer retains the majority vote, in

? accordance with FS 718, he may by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly
called meeting of the association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory reserve

requirements.

Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

A Developer owning condominium units offered far sale shall be excused from the payment of
the share of the common expenses and assessments related thereto for a period subsequent

to the recording of the Declaration of Condominium and terminating not later than the first
day of the fourth calendar month following the month in which such declaration {s recorded,”
or for a period terminating with the first day of the month of the third succeeding
calendar month atcer the closing of the purchase and sale of any condominium unit within
the condominium to an owner who is not the Developer, the nominee of the Developer, or a
substitule or altermative Developer, whichever shall be the later date.
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June 17, 1984 i
ﬁlter $

State of Florida Sia.
Department of Business Regulatlons A
The Johns Bullding"
725 South Bronough Street T
. Tallahassee, Florida 32301

ATTN: Ms. Susan Sar‘tln

RE: Terrace Park of Flve Towns
Assn. No. 28 Radcliff Bldg
1M085338B

'."Bur--lllsa Sortln: " ' SRR 11

“In rcspouu to your letter of lhy IS ISB’. I han encloud

X revlslon to the Doctaratlm, Sectlon 6 emutod eICrom. agremnt

 clte plm (reduud) and r-vlud hudget fomt T

.f'-"

l uould Ilh to tlunk you for vour uslttu\u on tha tﬂaphomf
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TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS NO. 28
RADCLIFF BUILDING

ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

EXPENSES FOR THE ASSOCIATION: - ANNUAL HONTHLY

I. Administration $ 2,885.00 5 240.42

2. Management Fee * *

3. Maintenance * *
Grounds

Bldg including public are.s

4, Rent for Recreation Facilities N/A N/A
5. Taxes on Assoclatlon Property ' 1,445, 00 120,41
6. Insurance * B
7. Securlty * *
8. Other Expenses: ! * *

Electricity (public areas)
Water and sewer
Trash disposal

Gas
9. MHiscellaneous expense " &
‘.10. Operating Capltal 215,00 17.92
110 Land Sales Division Fee 2505 o 2.29
e b X .I-hnrves** > ; ., :

3 Roof ) 1,575.007"% T 131.25
Parking area 1,500.00 ... .° 125.00
Paint 500,00 . lll.ﬁz
TOTAL S B8,147.50 $ 678.96

i

Lf the foregoing budget was adopted by the Assoclatlon, after the takeover from g
the Developer, It would result In the following assessments against each unlt:

Two™Bedroom (28T) 1.7061 139,00 11.58 :
Two Bedroom (285L) - 1.8168 148,02 12,34
Two Bedroom (2BCL) - 1.8798 153.17 Lo 12,76 :
" EXPENSES FOR A UNIT OWER: Service and Halntenance Initlal Fee .ééordlng to I o
tract, est shed Dy Percentage of Ownership, and payable to H. Geller R R
Management Corp. Is as follows: ' 7N ;i."
Two Bedroom (28T) 1.7061 1,296.00 108,00 . R I
Two Bedroom (2BSL) 1.8158 1,380.00 115.00 .
Two Bedroom (2BCL) 1.8798 1,428.00 119.00

#HOTE: The Service and Malntenance Contract Includes items 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above.

**Reserve ltems listed under No. 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be |f they
were iocluded In the budget. However, as long as the Developer retalins the majorlty

.. vote, inaccordance with FS 718 he may by a vote of the mujority of membefs prasent at.l

.& duly called meeting of the Association, vote to walve In whole or_if part, the .. Vi
statutory reserve requirements. Minutes of sald meeting would be duly recorded, - - hH

The Developer awning condominium units shall pay his protata share of the common ik
expenses that may be imposed upon the owners, - :

Durtng the time that the Developer is in control he will not be nuulﬁg units,

60 p
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TERRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS, NO. 27

QUINCY BUILDING
ESTIMATED OPERATING EXPENSE

ANNUAL MONTHLY
UniT. Type Eﬁe . Unit Type
28] ] __._ﬂSﬁ 2BCELY
1. Adminfstration 44.09 48.06 49.83 3.67 4.01 4.15
2. Management Fee * " * * * .
3. Maintenance . * * * . "
Grounds
Bldg including public areas
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities -0- -0-
5. Taxes on Association Property 22.05 24.03 24.92 1.84 2.00 2.08
6. Insurance * . - N . .
7. Security » * . * * .
8. Other Expenses: * * . » . *

Electricity (public areas)
Water and sewer
Trash Disposal

Gas
9. Miscellaneous expense * N N * ' L]
10. Operating capital 3.28 3.58 3.7 .27 30 L3
11. Land Sales Division Fee .46 .50 .52 .04 .04 .05
SU8 TOTAL 69.88 76.17 78.98 5.82 6.35 6.59
12. Reserves
Roof 25.59 27.89 28.92 2.13 2.32 2.41
Parking 24.61 26.82 27.81 2.05 2.24 2.32
Paint 5.91 6.44 6.67 .49 .54 .56
56.11 61.15 63.40 4.67 5.10 5.29
TOTAL 125.99 137.32 142.38 10.49 11,45 11,88

-

Expenses for a Unit Owner: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according to Contract
Established by Percentage of Ownership:

Annual Month]
Two bedroom (28Q) 1.6404% 1,200 'TDU'D&
Two bedroom (28SU) 1.7881% 1,308 109.00
Two bedroom (2828C7) 1.8537% 1,356 113.00
Two bedroom (282BC6) 1.8537% 1,356 113.00

*NOTE: The Service and Maintenance contract includes Items 2,3,6,7,8 and 9 above.

Reserve items listed under Number 12 are an estimate of what reserves would be 1f they were
included in the budget. However, as long as the Developer retains the majority vote, in
accordance with FS 718, he may by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly
called meeting of the association, vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory reserve
requirements. Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

A Developer owning condominium units offered for sale shall be excused from the payment of
the share of the common expenses and assessments related thereto for a period subsequent
to the recording of the Declaration of Condominium and terminating not later than the first
day of the fourth calendar month following the month in which such declaration is recorded,
or for a period terminating with the first day of the month of the third succeeding N
. calendar month after the closing of the purchase and sale of any condominfum unit within
. the condomii. m to an owner who is not the Developer, the nominee of the Developer, or a
Y substitute or alternative Developer, whichever shall be the later date.
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_ﬁs-If tho torogoing budget ‘was adopted .by the Aslociution(
.. ~over from the Developer, it would result in the following allellmantn
against each unit: - : . T 402

¥ two Bedroom (IBT) 1 wmics 149205 ,ﬂ‘ 140, 12, 211,69
% . Two Bedroom (2BSL). S1.815" 4147 88 B F&uz 32
- Two - Bedroom - ( 2BC6 ) 1.880 . - - 153.17 BRI | R

: “according to Contract established by Percentage of Ownership, nnd

' Two Bedroom (2BT) 1.720 1,284.00 107, oofﬁ
" Two Bedroom (2BSL) 1.815 1.356.00 113.00

TBRRACE PARK OF FIVE TOWNS NO 29

TIPPANY BUTLDING

ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

EXPENSES POR THE ASSOCIATION: ; ANNUAL MONTHLY +
1. Administration s 2,885.00 § 240.42 S
.2. Management Fee - .
3. Maintenance Lo *

Grounds

Bldg including public areas

4. Rent for Recreation Facilities N/A N/A
5. Taxes on Association Property 1,445.00 120.41
6. Insurance " ‘

7. Security * LI
8. Other Expenses: * -

Electricity (public areas)
Water and sewer
Trash disposal

Gas < )
9. Miscellaneous expense . . EL Rt
10, Operntlng Capital .. : 215,00 V# i ; 174927 HE
11, Land Salal Division Fee 27.50% {1 e 2029 %
; } , 4 W PVl e » 7
330 1R abad R...rvo." o o Gl 1ﬂ¢?-
4 ROOf L ,?u- e W, 1, 8750005 T E13 I 284
"Parking area : ons Y 21,500,007 M1y 00
oo RaInt el 3004000 N ALLEVE
e e S TOTAL ,;~#n-l- s '8,147. 50, :;,_s :678. 95

v
o+

; e ]
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L " . ey - 3 b T
S J . 5 i o l(

'EXPENSES FOR A -UNIT OWNER: Service ‘and- Maintenance' ‘Initial ‘Fee

payable to H. Geller Management Corporation is as follows:

TR L

‘Two Bedroom (2BC6) l1.880 - 1,404.00/ * 117.00 :

-®*NOTE: The Service and Maintenance Contract inludea items 2 36, 1:‘:
8 and 9 above.

“*Reserve items listed under NO. 12 are an estimate of what re.arvo- '“'[?
~would be if they were included in the budget. However, as long,as the . ¢
Developer retains the majority vote, inaccordance with FS 718, “he* may

by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly called meeting ‘
of the Asrociation, vote to waive in whole or in part, 'the statutory =~ '~
reserve requirements. Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

The Developer owning condominium units shall pay his prorata share of _
common expenses that may be imposed upon the owners.

During “~e time that the Developer is in control he will not be
a.lusuing units.
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Py Herman Golles , ftesadent o therw Gl bes Fatae T
nea, do hereby cortaty, tor une s cvndemnes before 1 e
ivasaion o Florada Land Sales and Condomoonams o any Court
vt baw, that exeept tor the atems Listed below, whieh ane
attached to this Cortalicate, all drisclosure olems e raed
by F.s. V18,502 e adent ical with sard atoms 1or anot hot
condominiun in this Development known as Terrace Park of Five
Towns Association No. 3 Unaversaty Building, located at
5920 BOLh Streetr North, S, Petea shurg, rlor ida 54709, which

has been filed with the ivisionol Florida Land Sales and

Condominiums under Davision bdent it reat ton No. THMOBS 19EF .

Dated this oy day of Septembean 1906,
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SYRACHSL BUTLDING

ESTIMATLD OPERATING BUDGET

12. Reserves**

EXPFN5ES FOR A UNIT OWHER:

as folloas:

Lst Remaining

EXPENSLS FOR THE ASSOC IATION: - _AAL MONTHLY
1. Administration LLYSnL00 b PR
do Manggenent |ee ‘ ¢
3. Maintenance A .
Grounds
Building including public areas
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities H/A N/A
5. Taxes on Association Property 1,425.00 118.7%
6. Insurance L -
7. Security . .
S, Otner Lxpense,: * ’
Llectricity (panlic areas)
dater aad sewer
Trash disposal
Gias
9. Misceliancous Expense 3 .
10, Operating Capital 250.00 20,43
11. Land Sales Division lew 27.50 2.21

Est Replacement

E.--}Jiﬁ dseful Life Cost _

Roof 17 D F 35,000 )
Parking area 10 10 20,000
Painting of bldg 12 12 35,000
Hot water boiler 5 5 4,200
Insulation af lines & 5 __4,000
98,200

If the foreging budget was adopted by the Association, after the tekeover from the

Jeveloper, 1t would result in the following assessments against each unit: Example:
1 of Ownership Annual Monthly

w0 Learoom (2B1) 1.7371 218,44 19.87

Two bedroom (2B2BSL) 1.837% 252,21 21,02

Two Ledroom (2B28C7) 1.8949 260.09 30.01

Two Ixedroom (2B2BC:) 1.8944 260.09 30.01

FOi Service and “aintenance Initial Fee according to rontract
established by Percentage of Oanersnip, and pasable to N, Geller Management Corporation

- ¥ i 21,00

Ia, : [ . : . . Ltas: Fy

Tau terdvaun (¢h200 V.o | B P, 132.00

Ta by froow (2652574 LYt 1,545, 132,00

SROTE:  The Service and Yaanlensnce Tontrat in Lafe, jeoe 2.3, 6, 7, 8 and 1 ahve,
' e VL Yia v % HIR il fe il Lhary

e T 0 e ety

. v e
at A Faly Saileg esta; . i

The Developer ownin: -ando1nyge
that rae 2 1poepd oo 1o

STAlUtUrs ressree 1o 4t ot '

ut

LTI A S T

taly recurdedt

unrts 5mll ca, e arnrate whare of comron fapeNy ey
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CERTIFICATE OF IDENTICAL DOCUMENTS
STATE OF FLORIDA

COUNTY OF PINELLAS

. RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns Association NO. 3]
University Building

I, Herman Geller, President of Herm Geller Enterprises,

Inc., do hereby certify, for use as evidence before the

Division of Florida Land Sales and Condominiums or any Court

of Law, that except for the items listed below, whicn are

attached to this Certificate, all disclosure items required

e S e by F.S. 718.502 are identical with said items for another
r?"‘ . condominium in thig development known as Terrace Park of Five
e A ?

Towns Association NO,

29, Tiffany Building, located at

8174 Terrace Garden Drive North, st. Petersburg, Florida 33709,

whicl hasbeen filed with the Division of Florida Land Sales

and Condominiums under Division Identification NO. 1M08539cC,

Dated this 22nd day of January 1986.

fow. SR

s i Herman Geller
Ehip-aring President
’ o Herm Geller Enterprises, Inc.

AL ATyl
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UNIVERSITY MU NG
ESTIMATED OFERATING BUDGET
= EXPFNSES FOR THE ASSOCIATION: ANNUAL MONTHLY
L 1. Administration 2,550.00 212.50
l é 2. Management Fee L .
3. HMaintenance L] .
Grounds
Building including pu.lic areas
4. Rent for Recreation Facilities N/A N/A
5. Taxes on Association Property 1,425.00 118.75
3 13 6. 1Insurance * e
| r; 7. Security o .
13 8. Other.Expenses: * B
A Electricity (public arecas)
: Water and sewer
o Trash disposal
» : Gas
{ 9. Miscellaneous expense " ¥
3
) 10. Operating Capital 200.00 16.67
: 11. Land Sales Division Fee 24.00 2.00
. 12. Reserves*¥®
* Roof ; 1,55..00 129.66
2 ; Parking area . 1,500,00 125.00
b Paint _500.00 41.67
g TOTAL 7,745.00 645,75

1f the foregoing budget was adopted by the Association, after the take-

over from the Developer, it would result in the following assessments ~
against each unit:

t of Ownership Annual Monthly £ 2
Two bedroom (2B2B) 2.0599 159.60 13,30 EXESr
2 Two Bedroom (2B2BCUS) 2.1302 165.12 13,76 = 2
3 Two Bedroom (2B2BCUE) 2,1302 165.12 13.76 o s il
I A
EXPENSES FOR A UNIT OWNER: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee o
3 accordding to contract established by Percentage of Ownership, and ﬁéﬁ
: % payable to H. Geller Management Corporation is as follows: &
8 W
| - Two Bedroom (2B2B) 2.0599 1,404.00 117.00
Two Bedroom (2B2BCUB) 2.1302 1,452.00 121.00
Two Bedroom (2B2BCU6) 2.1302 1,452.00 121.00
* *NOTE: The Service and Maintenance Contract includes items 2,3,6,7,
N 8 and 9 above. 5
o "*Reserve items listed under No. 12 are an estimate of wnat reserves - ,?ﬁn_ﬂ;
Ny woudl be if they were included in the budget. However, as long as the - ré*jﬁiﬂ
Developer retains the majority vote, inaccordance with FS 718, he may e n A
] % ., 1 by a vote of the majority of members present at a duly called meeting e
b? T ] of the Associaiton, vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory
r 5 reserve reguirements. Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded:
ks * The I reloper owning condominium units shall pay his prorate share of
b common expenses that may be imposed upon the owners.
¢ :
3 A e 22 During the time that the Developer is in control he will not be
%' e assessing units.
".— 3
e X -

60
3 o . .




Budg e7  AmendmenT

HERM QELLER
ENTERPRISES, WC,

Doveiopers. Infernational Marketing ang Sales

April 7, 1986

Ms. Caroline s, Cunha

Real Estate Development Specialist
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS REGULATION
The John Building

725 South Bronough Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32301-1927

Dear Ms. Cunha:

RE: Terrace Park of Five Towns
No. 31, University Bldg.
1MOBS39EE
Regarding Your Notice of Deficiency for Content letter
dated February 26, 19g¢ the following changes have been made i

1. Section 3 of the Prospectus, reference to the developer
leasing units hasg been deleted, The developer has no
plans for leasing units,

Complete text of Section 718.503(8)(a)?.s. has been
added to the purchase agreement and the Receipt for
B ). Condominium Documents,

3. Revised wording concerning the developers default is
attached.

5. Legible plot plan is enclosad, (proposed)

€. Reference to the Developer 4ssessing units, in the
Estimated Operating Budget, has been deleted.

If

You have any questions please contact me .,

Sincerely,

HEZEELLER EN RPRISES, INC.
‘7 elene Sza riﬁgft

BlaISunAe N & Pelersbug Fla 33709 Phone (813) 546-2485
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UNIVERSITY BUILDING

ESTIMATED OPERATING BUDGET

"EXPENSES FOR THE ASSOCIATION:

ANNUAL MONTHLY

1. Administration 2,550.00 212.50

2. Management Fee . -

3. Maintenance - "

Grounds
Building including public areas

4. Rent for Recreation Facilities . N/A N/A

5. Taxes on Association Property - 1,425.00 118.75

6. Insurance L -

7. Security - -

B. Other Expenses: . .

Electricity (public areas)

Water and sewer

Trash disposal

Gas '

9. Miscellaneous expense * .
10. Operating Capital 200.00 16.67
11, Land Sales Division Fee 24.00 2.00
12, Reserves ** ; Est. Remaining Est. Replacement

Est. Life Useful Life Cost
Roof 12 . 12 31,000.00
Parking Area 10 10 19,000.00
Painting of Bldg 12 12 28,000.00
Hot water boiler 5 5 4,000.00
Insulation of lines 5 5 3,000.00

JESEE & B A SR b
85,000.00

If the foregoing budget was adopted by the Association, after the takeover
from the Developer, it would result in the following assessments against

each unit: Example

§ of Ownership Annual Monthly
Two Bedroom (2B2B) 2.0599 342.26 28.52
Two Bedroom (2B2BCUB) 2.1302 353.93 29.47
Two Bedroom (2B2BCU6) 2.1302 353.93 29.47

EXPENSES FOR A UNIT OWNER: Service and Maintenance Initial Fee according
to contract established by Percentage of Ownership, and pyable to H. Geller
Management Corporation is as follows:

Two Bedroom (2B2B) 2.0599 1,404.00 117.00
Two Bedroom (2B2BCUS) 2.1302 1,452.00 121.00
Two Bedroom (2B2BCUG6) 2.1302 1,452.00 121.00

*NOTE: The Service and Maintenance Contract includes items 2,3,6,7,8 and
none above.

*®Regerve items listed under No 12 are an estimate of what reserves would

be if they were included in the budget. However, as long as the Developer
retains the majority vote, inaccordance with FS 718, he may by a vote of the
majority of members present at a duly called meeting of the Association,
vote to waive in whole or in part, the statutory reserve requirements.
Minutes of said meeting would be duly recorded.

The Developer owning condominium units shall pay his prorate share of common
expenses that may be imposed upon the owners.

e T g g —— Y, g—— -

-y

60 S8



Susan Tucker
Exhibit S. T. = 1

EFFECTS OF ELECTRIC RATE INCREASES
IF IMPLEMENTED IN 1989 OR 1990

NET CHANGE
INCREASED MAINTENANCE  AVERAGE FEE TO GELLER
COST AVERAGE FEE INCREASE MANAGEMENT
éTION % INCREASE PER MONTH PER UNIT INCREASE PER UNIT PER MONTH PER YEAR
179.42  (5.00) $ 6,198.97 $ 516.58 $.30 $567.00 $.33 + $ 50.42 + § 605.04
‘ (5 1/2) 6,818.87 568.24 .33 567.00 .33 - 1.24 - 14.88
(7 1/2) 9,298.46 774.87 .46 625.00 .37 - 149.87 - 1,798.44
(9 3/4) 12,087.99 1,007.33 .59 682.10 .40 - 325.23 - 3,902.76
78.64  (5.00) $ 6,258.93 $ 521.58 $.31 $567.00 $.33 + $ 45.42 + 545.04
(5 1/2) © 6,884.83 573.74 .34 567.00 .33 - 6.74 - 80.88
(7 1/2) 8,768.76 730.73 .43 625.00 .37 - 105.73 - 1,268.76
(9 3/4) 12,204.92 1,017.08 .60 682.10 .40 - 334.98 - 4,019.76

ease under 5% cannot be passed on to the Jefferson Building. Also any increase between 5% increments cannot be passed along.
igures are total project electric costs for 1989 and 1990.

nit figures spread monthly increase in electric costs across all 1700 units of the project.

ee increase figures are total amount of maintenance fee increases permitted by all contracts.

ncrease per unit spreads total increases by 1700 units.

lding maintenance fee average increase per unit for each 5% electric increase is §$.31.




Susan Tucker
Exhibit S. T. -2

EFFECTS OF GAS RATE INCREASES
IF IMPLEMENTED IN 1987 - 1990

NET CHANGE
INCREASED MAINTENANCE  AVERAGE FEE TO GELLER
COST AVERAGE FEE INCREASE MANAGEMENT AVERAGE LOSS LOSS FOR
CREASE PER MONTH PER UNIT INCREASE PER UNIT PER MONTH  PER UNIT YEAR
13.76 $966.98 8.57 $697.20 $.41 - $269.78 - $.16 - $3,237.36
5.74 948.65 .58 697.20 41 - 287.45 - .17 - 3,449.40
6.06 894.67 «53 697.20 4l - 197.47 = bl - 2,369.64
1.50 900.96 .53 697.20 41 - 203.76 - .12 - 2,445.12

when the project was almost 100% sold out.

tal project gas costs.

are total amount of maintenance fee increases permitted by all contracts.

ures spreads total increases by 1700 units.

er unit for each 5% gas rate increase .35 (.20 below what a 4-year average would actually cost
n November 1990 which, based on 1990 consumption, represents a $9,447.73 annual loss to

be passed on to the Jefferson Building. Also any increase between 5% increments cannot be




/17166.33 i 1335 5.82

> ] 7814.63 1376 5.68
O 7068.76 1339 5.28 o] 7551.16 1381 5.47
N 7403.55 1343 9.51 N 7897.42 1392 5,67
D 7467.32 1350 5.53 D 7281.40 1394 5.22
B5047.43 1329 * 5_,33% 89187.84 1371* 5udI¥
1984 COST PER 1983 COST PER
CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT
J 7500.62 1398 5.37 J 7180.13 1465 4.90
F  8901.13 1402 6,35 F 7794.80 1466 5.32
M 7222,15 1404 5.14 M 8762.35 1466 5.98
A 7583.90 1410 5.38 A 9255.47 1471 6.29
M 8175.19 1421 5715 M 9951.43 1483 6.71
J 8490 1439 5.90 J 9439.93 1494 T
J 9243.17 1447 6.39 J 9865.04 1497 6.59
A 9060.86 1447 6.26 A 9553.67 1500 6.37
S 8117.14 1449 5.60 ] 9032.49 1505 6.00
O 8618.58 1452 5.94 (o] 9795.10 1509 6.49
N 7740.45 1460 5.+30 N 9564 .34 1513 6.32
D 9939.95 1461 6.80 D 11107.54 1522 7.30
100593.74 1432% 5.85% . 111302.29 1490* 6.21*"
1986 COST PER 1987 COST PER
CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT
J 8484.15 1529 5.55 J 8554.61 1592 5.37
F 8997.69 1533 5.:87 F 8631.95 1594 5.42
M 10151.70 1534 6.62 M 9137.11 1597 5.72
A 10674.75 1538 6.94 A 9034.41 1604 5.63
M 10380.86 1540 6.74 M 9703.37 1614 6.01
J 11266.63 1544 7.30 J 10931.50 1615 6.77
J 12570.19 1544 8.09 J 9599.72 1622 5.92
A 11804.03 1569 7052 A 10255.50 1626 6..31%
5 10577.36 1575 6.72 S 11154.02 1632 6.84
0 10433.82 1579 6.61 0 10349.51 1645 6.17
N 10274.80 1582 6.49 N 10343.32 1658 6.24
D 11486.52 1585 7..25 D 10413.60 1664 6.26
127102.50 1555*% 6.81* 117908.62 l621* 6. 05*
1988 COST PER
CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT
J B8665.34 1664 5.21
F 8160.26 1668 4.89
M 9814.73 1672 5.87
A 9198.81 1675 5.49
M 10148.05 1678 6.05
J 9469.53 1687 5.61
J 9255.46 1688 5.48
A 10688.18 1694 6.31
S 9548.36 1694 5.64
O 8988.96 1695 5,30
N 8707.14 1698 513
D 12030.58 1700 7.07
114675.40 1684* 5.68*
1989 124,333.38 £ 12 ¢ 1700 units = 6.10
1990 125,178.64 7 12 < 1700 units = 6.14

Average for year

*HGM's cost per unit for 1983 through April was $4.93 per unit compared to $6.14

per unit for 1990. A 24.54% increase; yet no electric increase has been passed
along since 4/1/83.




January
February
March
April
May
June
July
August
September
October
November
December

Total

$ 72.77
92.42
134.82

$300.01

1989

83.88
84.32
82.36
86.36
73.10
74.33
81.54
86.04
77.85
83.51
99.12

139.44

$1,051.85

1990

75.83
85.55
85.38
86.83
86.30
83.91
87.53
84.50
85.10
91.90
91.63

146.56

$1,091.02




January $ 3,797.28 $ 3,969.13
February 3,910.01 3,873.53
March 4,044.74 4,055.25
April 4,662.57 3,061.89
May 4,433.14 4,414.76
June 4,788.56 4,594.61
July 4,663.69 4,539.09
August 4,880.98 4,426.71
September 4,523.42 4,517.74
October $ 3,632.78 4,851.90 4,402.11
November 2,739.03 4,004.29 3,940.72
December 5,327.02 3,837.25 4,060.60
Total $11,698.83 $52,397.83 $49,856.14
Note: The electric costs reflected above include all meters

located throughout the project other than house meters
located in individual buildings.



1984 COST PER 19883 COST PER

CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT CONSUMPTION # UNITS  UNIT
J 7500.62 1398 5.37 J 7180.13 1465 4.90
F 8901.13 1402 6.35 F  7794.80 1466 5.32
M 7222.15 1404 5.14 M B8762.35 1466 5.98
A 7583.90 1410 5.38 A 9255.47 1471 6..29
M 8175.19 1421 5.75 M 9951.43 1483 6.71
J 8490 1439 5.90 J 9439,93 1494 6.32
J 9243.17 — 1447 6.39 J 9865.04 — 1497 6.59
A 9060.86 1447 6.26 A 9553,67 1500 6.37
S 8117.14 1449 5.60 S 9032.49 1505 6.00
O 8618.58 1452 5.94 0O 9795.10 1509 6.49
N 7740.45 1460 5.30 N  9564.34 1513 6.32
D 9939,95 1461 6.80 D 11107.54 1522 7.30
100593, 74 1432* 5.85* 111302.29 1490* 6.21%"
1986 COST PER 1987 COST PER
CONSUMPTION # UNITS  UNIT CONSUMPTION # UNITS  UNIT
J 8484.157 1529 5.55 J 8554.61 1592 5.37
F 8997.69:.” 1533 5.87 F  8631.95 1594 5.42
M 10151.70 1534 6.62 M 9137.11 1597 5.72
A 10674.75 . 1538 6.94 A 9034.41 1604 5.63
M 10380.86 1540 6.74 M 9703.37 1614 6.01
J 11266.63 1544 7.30 J 10931.50~ 1615 6.77
J 12570.19 1544 8.09 J 9599,72 1622 5.92
A 11804.03 1569 7.52 A 10255,50 1626 6.31
S 10577.36 1575 6.72 S 11154.02 1632 6.84
0 10433.82 1579 6.61 O 10149.51 1645 6.17
N 10274,80 1582 6.49 N 10343.32 1658 6.24
D 11486.52 1585 7.25 D 10413.60 1664 6.26
127102.50 1555* 6.81% 117908.62 1621* 6.05*
1988 -~ COST PER
CONSUMPTION # UNITS UNIT
J 8665.34V 1664 5.21
F 8160.26 1668 4,89
M 9814.73 1672 5.87
A 9198,81 1675 5.49
M 10148.05 1678 6.05
J 9469.53 1687 5.61
J 9255.46 1688 5.48
A 10688.18 1694 6.31
S 9548.36 1694 5.64
O B8988.96 1695 5.30
N 8707.14 1698 5.13
D 12030.58 1700 7.07
114675.40 1684 * 5.68*

1989 124,333.38
1990 125,178.64

12 1700 units = 6,10
12 : 1700 units = 6,14

LRI
Ll

* Average for year

**HGM's cost per unit for 1983 through April was $4,93 per unit compared to $6.14
per unit for 1990. A 24.54% increase; yet no electric increase has been passed

along since 4/1/83, 2 ,
FLORIDA PUBLIC s,tﬁ\‘ffc?g"wssmu
DOCKE
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ELECTRIC HISTORY

1983 1984 1985 1986 1987 1988 1989 1990
7236.52 7500.62 7180.13 8484.15 8554.61 8665.34 9110.80 10149.04
6133.54 8901.13 7794.80 8997.69 8631.95 8160.26 9685.32 9533.51
6731.06 7222.15 8762.35 10151.70 9137.11 9814.73 9821.34 9851.58
6747.62 7583.90 9255.47 10674.75 9034.41 9198.81  10458.82 " 8971.68
7322.40 8175.19 9951.43 10380.86 9703.37 10148.05 10033.45" 1067€.16
7766.18 8490.60 943993 11266.63 10931.50 9469.53  10599.91 10838.51
8472.68 9243.17 9865.04 12570.19 9599.72  9255.46 10758.21 11141.66
8233.23 9060.86 9553.67 11804.03 10255.50 10688.18 11719.15 10613.46
7814.63 8117.14 9032.49 10577.36 11154.02 9548.36 10599.66 10640.93
7551.16 8618.58 9795.10 10433.82 10149.51 8988.96 11045.97 1088785
7897.42 7740.45 9564 .34 10274.80 10343.32 8707.14 9847.48 10116.48
7281.40 9939.95 11107.54 11486.52 10413.60 12030.58 10653.27 11762.78

'89187.84 100593.74 111302.29 127102:50:° 117908.62 114675.40 124333.387 125178.64



w002, Corernmre 7 ACofpees
GAS INCREASE
16.23% - 1/1/91

1.50/144.00
1.05/ 46.20
1.60/ 44.80
1.50/144.00
1.50/144.00
1.05/7 33.60
1.50/112.50
3.13¢7 36.00
1.50/112.50
1.13/ 36.00
1.13/ 36.00
1.50/112.50
1.50/112.50
1.05/7 63.00
.40/ 25.60
1.06/ 51.00
1.07/7 60.00
1.05/ 37.80
1:05/7 37.80
1/07/ 60.00
1.07/7 60.00
1.07/ 60.00
1.36/ 60.00
1.60/ 70.40
1.60/ 89.60
.80/ 43.20
1.05/7 44.10
1.05/ 44.10
1.60/ 86.40
.80/ 43.20
1.60/ 76.80
1.60/ 9.60
2137.20

X 12 mos.
25,646.40

2 = J8T .31




ELECTRIC 1988

BUILDING JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUNE JULY AUG SEPT OCT NOV DEC
AMHURST 349.95 389.78 364.08
BERKSHIRE 370.68 388.14 380.14
CORNELL 323.88 329.94 382.23
DARTMOUTH 198.09 232.63 253.94
EMORY ©311.75 357.59 376.82
FORDHAM 110.90 134.86 114.53
GEORGETOWN 218.21 228.40 270.99
vy 199.54 215.72 239.79
ARLINGTON 37.56 52.41 83.69
ASTOR 29.37 35.31 42.65
BELMONT 42.89 38.04 52.14
CAMBRIDGE 23.18 25.67
CONCORD . 131.35 134.61 159.14
DORCHESTER 105.51 116.66 118.46
EXETER 92.97 103.39 116.98
FAIRVIEW 82.60 92.42 113.54
HARVARD 144.12  161.17 189.21
JEFFERSON 72.77 92.42 134.82
KENILWORTH 149.16 194.99 222.32
LV EAST 106.78 120.55 159.86
LV WEST 116/60 145.35 144.91
LEXINGTON 145.16 161.29 194.95
MADISON 97.99 126.79 153.10
NEWPORT 193.72 215.55 244.65
OXFORD 117.76 136.67 189.35
PRINCETON 191.72 216.82 276.03
QUINCY : 210.27 237.56 238.93
RADCLIFF 250.04 ©  269.62 285.51
SV EAST 120.73 140.13 192.91
SV WEST 113.34 143.34 202.14
SYRACUSE 221.80 221.13 219.43
TIFFANY 227.73 245.19 284.33
UNIVERSITY 239.06  231.92  238.99
GEORGETOWN #110 46.84 28.26
SUB TOTAL ) 5,357.18 5,597.23 6,694.49
REC CENT 1,194.55 2,559.87
REC CENT .358.23 300.97 238.01
a0 158.86 149.47 155.88
S0t 136.40 135.89 176.04
POOL : 1 . 102.27 112.11 115.92
ST LITES ¢ 1,571.65 1,571.65 1,605.94
ST LITES 42.27 30.23
ST LITES 314.27 299.06
ST LITES 7.00 10.22
ST LITES 17.77 24.73
ST LITES 31.14 5.50 30.02
ST LITES A 7.16 7.30 7.45
PUMP ' 72.52 74.83 73.65
SUB TOTAL 3,632.78 2,739.03 5,327.02

TOTAL 8,989.96 8,696.25 12,021.51




ELECTRIC 1989

BUILDING JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUNE JULY AUG SEPT ocT NOV DEC
AMHURST 357.98 340.82 382.90 407.76 359.17 412.72 454.97 172.60 139.25 0249 I56.25 378,38
BERKSHIRE 361.87 349.68 394.50 416.03 421.01 420.45 475.54 516.69 415.53 385.90 398.35 409.02
CORNELL 352.21 352.02 354.93 377.14 371.49 332.17 377.30 417.55 372.38 369.95 327.92 391.35
DARTMOUTH 208.84 238.38 231.25 219.60 211.87 195.00 201.33 287.29 239,32 239.38 232.22 234.24
EMORY 313.69 365.19 349.22 339.28 322.72 318.86 323.88 399,71 333.12 - 352.09 344.39 365.74
FORDHAM 115.19 120.30 129.60 131.02 147.51 157.15 161.03 206.69 166.39 151.43 132.06 107.56
GEORGETOWN  207.61 230.81 231.87 222.79 197.58 183.52 186.96 245.42 199.73 229.97 235.29 263.16
vy 151.06 219.56 204.74 206.66 180.45 181.87 195.39 248.10 195.11 221.46 221.65 242.14
ARLINGTON 48.19 53.12 52.54 52.00 48.57 52.06 57.44 57.31 54.06 52.61 51.49 83.84
ASTOR 28.99 31.21 28.92 27.45 26.41 29.36 27:72 28.83 28.76 31.00 29.16 37.06
BELMONT 55.18 55.52 64.08 53.16 44.75 20.34 14.84 38.23 37.47 40.89 54.78 120.60
CAMBRIDGE 24.20 23.77 24.94 22.92 22.11 22.98 20.73 23.08 29.61 18.88 21.65 26.26
CONCORD 113.48 113.90 95.98 98.99 133.59 151.62 175.53 173.18 156.57 131.74 111.58 135.29
DORCHESTER  100.73 117.16 119.97 127.39 126.17 158.92 194.93 176.05 159.40 119.94 113.49 120.20
EXETER 85.72 97.67 93.11 89.60 80.95 80.77 105.25 96.37 -90.49 95.97 _99.12 114.87
FAIRVIEW 82.22 97.10 88.00 83.46 74.21 74.94 84.93 88.59 80.42 85.10 89.64 110.06
HARVARD 137.65 162.02 149.48 153.65 149.91 153.89 158.68 189.84 154.72 168.90 173.55 185.69
JEFFERSON 83.88 84.32 82.36 86.36 73.10 74.33 81.54 86.04 77.85 83.51 99.12 139.44
KENILWORTH 171,38 162.52 163.16 174.20 144.39 132.91 176.90 182.78 166.52 167.70 184.31 225.81
LV EAST 98.58 120.25 108.06 103.89 91.75 97.02 107.59 107.66 102.41 111.90 114.08 145.70
LV WEST 137.04 121.53 129.23 157.27 161.68 169.35 220.61 250.13 218.96 156.18 124.36 132.13
LEXINGTON 143.45 154 .45 153.71 150.20 141.62 154.26 145.55 158.94 151.56 169.41 149.53 196.62
MADISON 116.42 X11.87 115.49 120.09 101.81 104.56 116.48 123.41 116.64 125.01 127.20 155.45
NEWPORT 189.21 217.95 214.21 203.23 203.64 205.24 183.50 206.75 195.95 282.86 274.29 290.17
OXFORD 120.49 134.15 127.51 123.04 107.94 116.96 102.44 117.92 123.05 137.80 129.68 194.71
PRINCETON 190.20 216.78 205.12 194.08 183.58 200.71 181.02 199.83 194.98 215.14 190.83 244.78
QUINCY 204.60 230.26 237.14 191.87 219.48 217.26 196.89 215.70 216.32 248.34 221.07 261.38
RADCLIFF 223.79 259.54 261.44 269.05 269.10 293.41 271.94 300.16 279.83 289.52 249.39 314.55
SV EAST 128.61 162.52 144.26 136.04 120.76 141.08 168.68 177.82 167.78 155.38 164.21 196.68
SV WEST 145.96 138.51 138.19 145.00 127.88 127.51 142.74 150.64 134.56 139.51 150.77 190.36
SYRACUSE 194.32 219.18 228.44 243.77 249.72 272.60 243.20 266.52 255.32 266.39 221.46 317.44
TIFFANY 175.80 220.10 220.58 236.04 241.56 278.00 269.79 317.99 261.38 275.60 221.07 266.12
UNIVERSITY 204.98 242.45 232.41 233.22 243.83 279.53 269.20 310.35 260.80 272.12 229.23 269.22
SUB TOTAL  $313.52 5769.96 5757.34 5796.25 5600.31 5811.35 6094.52 6838.17 6075.24 6194.07 S842.08 6816.02
REC CENT 1149.68  1164.45 1242.04 1580.69 1562.27 1687.43 1639.51 1804.12 1455.89 1807.69 1246.40 957.84
REC CENT 215.70 257.97 228.55 393.60 323.73 496.59 444.88 428.05 417.22 366.95 260.73 287.75
GAZEBO 152.91 171.80 177.39 167.51 162.24 157.58 142.61 150.19 157.55 173.71 172.51 182.26
POOL 137.57 144.04 170.55 173.60 132.15 147.38 116.15 136.09 135.73 166.53 135.31 180.28
POOL 98.31 121.91 116.37 . 1106.29 88.27 99,99 94.06 100.70 102.63 122.88 111.01 125.25
ST LITES 1605.94  1605.94 1599.69 1599.69 1596.54 1599.69 1612.04 1612.04 1639.99 1639.99 1639.99 1639.99
ST LITES 30.10 37.13 33.20 32.56 28.32 40.81 52.10 66.50 54.58 74.34 56.06 56.82
ST LITES 235.66 226.86 291.95 426.17 405.87 432.23 450.91 457.20 411.50 341.59 224.21 231.33
ST LITES 7.70 8.81 B.44 8.32 7.64 6.84 5.90 5.70 5.51 5.44 5.64 5.70
ST LITES 16.71 14.89 26.77 36.38 14.27 5.63 7.36 14.56 15.62 33.35 25.95 27.717
ST LITES 40.32 43.72 28.33 33.80 39.31 17.15 5.63 15,63 21.48 28.34 "39.44 51.17
ST LITES 7.32 7.45 7.38 7.38 1.68 5.76 7.30 7.49 7.38 7.59 7.31 7.59
PUMP 68.95 73.65 82.82 78.14 62.93 81.64 74.11 81.58 77.22 83.50 79.73 83.50
GEO 110 30.41 31.39 31.26 18.44 9.60 9.84 11.13 11.13 b B e —.
gg:lzowaL g;iv.zg 3910.01  4044.74  4662.57 4433.14 4788.56 4663.69 41880.98 4523.42 4851.90 4004.29 3837.25
0.8 9685.32 10599.91 10758.21 11,719.15 10599.66 9847.48  10653.27

9802.08 10458.82 10033.45

11045.97
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ELECTRIC 1990

BUILDING JAN FEB MAR APR MAY JUNE JULY AUG SEPT OCT NOV DEC
“AMHURST 415.53 372.85 357.59 346.41 434,33 41772 460.28 423,50 428.62 410.62 348.27 397.75 -
/BERKSHIRE 407.24 384.71 376.85 445,53 489.81 494 .67 519.00 484.59 459.21 454.40 39984 461.23
“CORNELL 349.59 327.86 357.53 354.25 409.54 368.06 433.05 292.39 361.86 401.97 389.91 455.46
ARTMOUTH 239.83 220.67 221.13 224,15 239.36 234.59 240.46 212.90 223.21 243,39 240.27 295.10
4 RY 7 365,74 327.19 292.68 305.67 349.93 367.13 387.31 333.93 347.66 377.05 366.85 457.01
FORDHAM 119.48 109.53 123.72 121.92 163.55 174.41 179.68 152.65 155.25 156.32 117.28 130.24
/GEORGETOWN 235,69 214.93 208.80 207.95 217.33 199.78 225.29 200.12 211.34 227.47 223.07 296.65
AVY 237.99 210.92 203.75 196.01 208.68 200.90 21731 197.01 211.55 228.07 230.14 287.35
“ARLINGTON 56.89 54.10 53.25 52.66 57.71 52.19 55.23 52.13 53.38 57.24 55.04 106.19
JASTOR 29.55 25.41 27.67 28.39 23.38 24.51- 24.72 24.91 30.46 33.19 34.72 44.04
NBELMONT P4} 70.53 46.42 89.05 54.36 62.24 72.05 33.42 70.40 65.44 80.49 ‘48 .86 102.70
NCAMBRIDGE 25.21 22.24 24.01 24.65 22.03 22.88 23.33 23.14 24.12 25.13 26.86 20.34
ICONCORD 114.01 106.71 1.07.94 115.55 158.90 171.89 182.84 211.44 186.76 148.18 99.62 142.59
vDORCHESTER  124.95 110.98 109.12 123.42 162.63 150.48 167.09 167.55 140.72 131.87 121._40 136.08
/EXETER 109.33 100.18 98.56 90.76 98.63 92,08 99,60 96.83 93.35 102.55 102.81 139.71
“7FAIRVIEW 89.64 83.31 83.02 81.98 82.11 75.01 84.89 79.55 79.55 88.36 94 .42 129.83
ZHARVARD 174.62 161.71 158.77 159.95 182.45 171.57 171.63 152.39 159.84 171.91 169 .44 214.21
Y “JEFFERSON 95.83 85.55 85.38 86.83 86.30 83.91 87.53 84.50 85.10 91.90 91.63 146.56
/KENILWORTH 184.31 162.23 153.98 153.98 169.71 156.54 136.97 132.21 140.79 162.38 170.78 232.69
JLV EAST 122.50 112.77 168.67 108.73 113.84 96.69 111.91 103.02 104.88 120.34 123.00 173.83
V WEST 137.93 128.11 121.38 125.51 214.31 193.65 215.54 205.78 210.95 166.98 134.00 142.53
JLEXINGTON 168.29 157.95 158.57 163.49 139,87 148.78 150.89 145.73 142.25 158.18 168.04 190.70
/MADISON 136.34 122,32 121.78 122.96 126.57 120.81 130.18 115.47 121.40 132.79 136.12 184.18
NEWPORT 221.98 234.96 221.91 232.80 202.51 224.37 189.31 207.96 186.31 202.22 213.55 274.53
~OXFORD 147.29 134.43 137.78 135.42 117.06 126.36 135.52 118.24 118.07 131.80 148.86 231.14
RINCETON 211.58 190.83 202.38 215.36 184.67 193.32 196.29 189.17 197.75 210.35 213.96 262.92
‘jpuzncx 244.78 219.88 230.70 236.60 195.29 216.46 224.76 212.80 227.13 246.33 251.12 273.80
RADCLIFF 278.65 264.01 289.07 298.12 290.97 306.69 318.95 302.74 301.10 314.88 301.89 340.92
“/SV EAST 187.73 16.178 158.96 159.89 152.80  135.78 160.83 156.60 153.59 166.71 171.04 250.96
SV WEST 154.46 137.99 129.78 136.59 144.21 143.43 150.14 130.90 134.46 144.71 151.12 200.11
YRACUSE 247.48 234.77 258.58 280.88 263.63 276.04 304.31 273.60 268,25 283.64 268.18 307.92
TIFFANY 227.00 206.84 224.80 253,13 246.67 280.51 301.88 293.57 293.09 307.49 295.49 348.78
YE/UNIVERSITY 247.94 225.74 239.16 255,89 240.48 256.14 282.63 337.93 305.75 291.83 268.18 314.10
SUB TOTAL 6,179.91 5,659.98 5,796.32 5,909.79 6,261.40 6,243.90 6,602.57 6.186.75 6,123.19 6,480.74 6,175.76 7.702.18
:gg gg:g 1,119.92 1,123.86 1,154.19 1,253.49 1,323.56 1,299.84 1,228.45 1,339.53 1,279.47 1,086.74 1,136.85
?83-53 289.20 370.00 423.68 461.16 500.75 472.19 459.50 502.90 441.31 348.27 324.68
GAZEBO b3 147.74 113,90 165.33 174.63 151.80 147.59 143.03 145.92 166.91 150.72 168.73
POOL 168.23  138.57 172.34 182.38 127.78 159.68 143.03 146.91 143.44 167.27 166.97 172,07
POOL 129.11 127.41 129.68 136.97 119.57 120.11 115.88 113.07 " 97.18 113.80 106.66 118.65
ST LITES 1,655.47 1,655.47 1,650.24 1.650.24 1,663.93 1,668.30 1,668.30 1,668.30 1,676.74 1,676.74 1,676.74 1,697.44
ST LITES 53.90 40.24 39.08 47.99 53.25 75.61 94.94 89.00 89.71 76.51 58.69 66.11
ST LITES 222.95 228.36 260.26 279,27 419.68 462.11 460.17 433.02 371.80 330172 - 230.92 229.72
ST LITES 6.17 6.24 6.29 5.70 6.29 5.60 5.67 5.73 5.67 5.73 " 5.60 5.95
ST LITES 23.73 13.93 27.64 25.97 22.24 20.74 19.89 19.39 12.14 18.27 12:27 25.86
ST LITES 37.26 15.92 40.20 46.46 42.86 19.89 20.07 32.65 43.93 31.25 5.65 20.69
ST LITES 7.67 7.38 7.50 . 7.66 1.56 5.92 7.70 7.12 7.43 7.64 7.56 7.89
PUMP 86.82 7¢ 21 83.93 90.24 69.88 80.54 81.82 80.54 81.35 86.49 83.93 85.96
SUB TOTAL 3,969.13 3,873.53 4,055.25 3,061.89 4,414.76 4,594.61 4,539.09 4,426,71 4,517.74 4,402.11 3,940.72 4,060.60
TOTAL 10,149.04 9,533.51 9,851.58 8,971.68 10.676.16 10.838.51 11,141.66 10,613.46 10,640.93 10,882.85 10,116.48 11,762.78_
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